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MR, NUTTER: Call Case 4202.

MR. HATCH: Case 4202. In the matter of
Case 4202 belnqg reonened at the request qf the applicant,
Mobhil 04} Corporation. |

MR, SPERLING: TIf the Examiner please, James
E. Sperling of Modrall, Seymour, Sperlinq, Roehl and
Harris, Albuquerque, avpearing for Mobil 0il Corporation.

I have one witness, Mr., Kelly.

MR. NUTTER: Are there oihar appearances in
this case?

MR. HINKLE: If the Examiner please, Clarence
Hinkle, Hinkle, Bondurant and Christy, Roswell. I would

like to enter an appearance on hehalf of Atlantic Rich-

" field Company.

(Witnesses sworn).
(Whereubon, Applicant’s
Exhibits 1 through 6 were
marked for identification).
MR. SPERLING: If the Examiner please, as
the call of the case and@ the docket has indicated, this
matter has been reopened at the request of Mobil 0il

Corporation who was the original applicant in Case No.

4202,




The hearing in 4202 was held on August 27,
1969, and thereafter on Septamber 4, 1969 -the Comﬁission
issued Oxder No. R-3823, 1In essence, this order author-
ized the institution of a waterflood project in the‘
Langlie-Mattix Queen Unit Area in the Langlie Mattix
Pool. |

The request, as contained in the application
at that time, was granted in all particulars with the
exception that the request for permisgiion to drill an
injection well designated as Unit Well No. 14 on the
eagterly side of the unit area was denied.

Thereafter, Mobil has filed this application
and as a basis for the application, has set‘forth‘and
will present evidence to prove that £he necessity for
the drilling of a well in the vicinity pf Unit Well No.
14 is paramount insofar as the success of the flood.and
the recovery of substant’ .. guantities of o0il in the
magnitude of approximately two hundred thousand barrels
of o0il: which, we are prepared to show can be recovered
through tbe maintenance of the integrity of thé pattern
propoéed and authorized by the order establishing the

Langile-Mattix Queen Unit Area.

As we stated at the time of the:.prior hearing,




neqotiations were underway at that time with Atlantic

Richfield with a view toward either the ineclugion of
the Atlantic Richfield acreage within the unit area
that consists of a 40-acre tract within Section 14 in
Townghin 2% South, Range 37 Fast, and cesignated as the
Stewart A 2 Well: is taat correct?

THE WITNESS: Oae.

MR, SPERLING: Stewart A 1 Well or the acqul-~
sition of that well €from Atlantic Richfield with a view
towards its conversion to an in'jectiph well.

Tha neqotiations which wefe in progress at
that time have continuéd without success to this time
and we will present in documentary and testimony form the
nature and extent of these negotiations to daﬁe.

The present application, of course, reasserts
the request of Mobil to be permitted to establish an in-
jection well in the iricinity of Well No. 14 as designated
on exhibits previously submitted to the Commission in
connection with the hearing on August 27, 1969.

" The evidence and testimony will develop, as
it progresses, the nature of the reserve calculations

which have been made by Mobil in connection with the

study leading up to the formation of the Langlie-Mattix
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- Queen Unit and will, of course, give an additional

insight into the necessity for the completion of the
flood patterh’in the manner propeosed. With that statement,
we will proceced with thoe testimony,'Mr. Fxaminar .

PAT KELLY
called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. SPERLING:
0 Mr. Kelly, would you state your name, please,
your place of residence and your emplover aﬁd the nature
of your employment?
A | I am Pat Xelly. I live in Midland, Texas.
I work for Mobil 0Oil Corporation as petroleum engineer.

0 Mr. Kelly, were you present and did you teétify

at the prior hearing held on August 27, 12§97
A Yes, sir..
0 So that your qualifications and background are

a matter of record before the Commission?
A Yes, sir.

MR. SPERLING: Mr. Kelly's qualifications

acceptable --

MR, NUTTER: Yes, they are.




MR, SPERLING: -~ for the purpose of this

hearing?

9] (By Mr., Sperling} Mr. Kelly, will yod please
;cefér to what has been marked for identification as
Mobil's Exhibit No. 1 and identify it and explain what
it consists of?

A Mobil's Exhibit 1 is a package of three
plats identified further as figures 1, 2 and 3. They
are all constructed from the same base map and portray
sliojhtly different information.

Fiqure 1 shows, colored in green, two water-
flood patterns that will be served by proposed injection
Well No. 14, which is the subject of this hearing. The
acre colored in green is what I intei‘pretAas floodable
aéreage and amounts to 52 acres for the pattern that
will be served by producing Well No. 9 when it is drilléd
and 61.23 acres that willybe served by producing Well No.
8, which is currently producing.

Figure No. 2 portrays, colored in green, what

I interpret as the floodable acres in those same two

‘patterns if we assume that there is no injection well

at the location of proposed Well No. 14. In that case,

there are 30.1 floodable acres to he served by proposed




producing Well No. 9 ané 30.97 acres that will contribute
to production from Well No. 8.

I might point out £hat if this developad
ko ha tha €inal flo0d pattern in this area of the unit,
that T don't think we would drill proposed Well No. 9
at that location indicated on this plat. We would probably
nmove 1t over insiée the pattern so as to have a squeeze
on it rather than produce it from outsice the pattern as .
indicated here.

Figure No. 3 of Exhibit 1 shows, colored in
green, the floodable acreage within the patterns served
by injection Well No. 14 and shows, colored in red, the
acreage that would be added to those patterns by use of
the Atlantic Stewart A Well No. l, as an injector and
such well is shown on this map as a Sinclair Stewart A
No. 1.

Sinclair had been acqﬁired by Atlantic after
this map was prepared. That incremental acreage, colored
in red, is 23. All of the numbers that I have referred
to with respect to this exhibit are shown in the upperA
right-hand corner of each plat.

Q ﬁow, Mr. Kelly, have/you been the reservoir

engineer in charge of that particular project from its




incepﬁioﬁ?

A I have been the reservoir engineer charged
with working on this project from the start. Ikevaluated
it before'we purchaged it from Géorge Buckels and we did
buy it from him on May lst -~

Q Of 19637

F -- of 1969. We set about immediately to try
to unitize it, which we were successful in doing and
put this waterfiood’in.

| We diad start --- we have completed our well
conversion construction of our distribution and injection
station. We have obtained'afwater‘Supply from the San
Andres and we béqan‘injécting at a rate approximating
thirteen thousand five hundred barrels per day toward
the first of December, 19€9; thé second, third or fourth
or something like that.

We were-testing wélls from the first of the
month and got it uhder full scale injection by around
the thirdkor fourth. We are currently injgctinq through
all of the wells’shown on the plats, marked Exhibit 1,
as injectors with the exception of Well No. 30 and, of
éourse, proposed injectér No. 14.

The injection wells that serve the remainder




of the patterns of producers No. 9 and 18 are taking
watar atvrates generally hetween geven hundred and a
kthousand harreis a day riqht now .

"Q- Now, Mr. Kelly, in prépérinq these area
‘estimates and so férth, as shown on Exhibhit 1, fiqures
1 through 3, what was‘the basis for your calculations
of those =2erial representations there?

A The areas that I have indicated as floodable
acreage are simply the areas enclosed within straight

:lines,connectinq the injection wells where they confine
bakpattérn and injection in procducing wells where a
’pattérn is not confined.

I haven't measuredé this acreage on the groung.
I have calculated it from scale measurements from a
one~-inch to one Fhousandth map.

0 Now, still referring to the various figqures
in Exhibit No. 1 and with particular reference to figure
No. 2, explain the reason for and, in your opinion, the
necessity for and the essential nature of the location
of a well at the approximate location of propoéed unit

Well No. 14. What would be the effect of not having a

well in that area?

‘A The eastern limit of the Langlie-Mattix Queen
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Unit represents in'qenéral the eastern linit of oil

“production from the Queen Formation in this area. 1In

qeneral up-dip to the eastvfrom the east boundary of
the unit, the Queen wells have produced either gas or
predominately gas.

There is a sizeable gas cap up-dip to the
east. There is quite a lot of Queen sand up there..
That gas cap I think has been substantially depleted
now tc a very low pressure. There are still commercial
gas wells completed in it, but it is at a very low

pressure, I imagine approximately equal to the very low

pressure that we have in the oii rim.

If there is noﬁ an injection well near the
up~aip limit of the oil column to confine the oil to
the patterns down-dip, that oil will be forced up into
the gas cap and in my opinion will be irretrievably lo;t.

I don't believe there's a chance that there are any wells

"up-dip that will produce any commercial oil that will be

pushed up into the gas cap out of these patterns.

Q Now, figure 3 of Exhibit A showsian area in
red there which ybu identified. Do you have anything
further to add with reference to that indicated red area

and how you arrived at those calculations?
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A Wwell, once again I just measured the dimensions

of that area on a map and calculated the acreage. I'm

sure it is representative of the approximate inaremental

amount of flooaable acreaqe.

There is ahout -~ sliqhtly-less than six of
those acreas that's colored in red underlie the Stewart
A Lease and the remainder of the twenty-three acres under-
1ie the -- for the most part, the Langlie-Mattix Queen
Unit. |

T calculated 5.8 acres. in red, underlie the
Stewart A Léaée.

0 Now, do you have anything further t<-udd with

reference to Exhibit 1 at this time?

A 1 believe not at this point.

0 please refer to what's been marked as Exhibit
No. 2 and explain what it portrays and its purpose.

A Exhibit No. 2 shows several 40-acre tracts,
colored: angd, also shows é number typed on each of those
tracts. These colored tracts are the ones which will
contribute oil reserves uncer waterflooding to the
pattern served‘by Wells No. 9 and 18.

The numbers typed on each of those 40-acre

tracts are simply the 53nuary 1, 1969 oil recovery from
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that tract dividédAhy 40 acres to reduce it down to
barrels ver acre primary recovery or January 1, 1969
cumulative Tor that tract.

0 wa, the numbars that you are referring to;
are those in large type? For example, 3209, 2819 and
so forth?

A Yes, sir. For Unit Well No. 2, which is the
current producer in the pattern that No. 9 will be pro-
ducing out of, that 40 acres recovered 3209 barrels per
acre to the first of 1969; Unit Well 13 had recovered
2£19 barrels per aére: Unit Well 18 had recovered 3102
barrels per acre; Unit Well 17, 2665 bharrels per acre
and Unit Well 21, 2537 barrels per acre.

Mk, NUTTER: What was the date on:that pro-
duction?
THE WITNESS: January 1,‘1969.

Q (By Mr. Sperling) What is the significance
of the selection of the date of January 1, 1969 as a
basis for these calculations?

A There is nothing really special about that
date ags the date for selecting cumuiative production

except it is fairly current.
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'Phex;e's heén very little oil produced by
tﬁese wells ai»nce January ), 1989, ;I“hey have been
from é half to two or three barrels a day producers for
some years and January 1, '69 cumulative was a substantial
factor in the participation formula for the unit.

It was a readlily available figure and I have
taken it as af)proximatinq primary oil. I bhelieve there's
a little primary oil left on the unit, but it is approxi-
mately equal to January 1, 1969 cumulative.

| I made this, calculation for purpose of arriving
at some reasonable basis for empirically determining the
waterflood "resérve that éhould be recovered out. of these
patterns using the hest data that I have which is primary
performance.

0 Now, please refer to Exhibit 3, which appears
to be in tabular form a companion of Exhibit 2. Explain
what it is.

A Exhibit 3 is a calculation of the waterflood
reserves for the patterns that will be served by producing
Wells No. 2 and.lé.'

If we are to drill and use proposed Well No.

14 as an injector, based upon the average primary recovery

within the pattern served by Well No. 9 in barrels per
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acre making the agssumption that secondary oil will
equal primary oil, I have determined that 3100 barrels
per acre will be recqverg@ within that patterxn if it
is confined and that thaé recovery wi;l amount to
161,000 barrels of oil.
~Similarly, I have calculated the average

barrels per acre recovery in the pattern served by
producing Well No. 18, which is 2899 barrels per acre
and assuming that ‘that pattern is enclosed, I believe
we will approximate a primary oil -~ I believe that
sacondary oil will approximate primary 611 from it anad
we will get about 178,000 barrels of oil by flooding.

If we assume that Unit Well No. 14 is not
drilled and we proceed with injéction as it is currently
underway, we would move proposed ﬁnit producer No. 9 in-
side the pattern and we would achieve a conventional
waterfloodéd recovery hecause we have a squeeze on it and
we would still get 3100 barrels per acre out of that
pattern or 93,000 barrels of oii with the -subsequent
loss or resulting loss of 68,000 bharrels of oil to the
gas cap up-dip out of that pattern.

In the case of tﬁé pattern served by Well No.

19, that pattern is not enclosed sufficiently for us to
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get anything like a conventional recovery out 6f it
if there i8s no inﬁect{on up-din.
I have estimated that the recovery out of
the swept acreage will be no more than half the con-
ventional recovery or half of 2899 barrels per aére;
. giving us 45,000 barrels of waterflood oil out of that
pattern, I think at the best, with tﬁe result being
L : that 133,000 barrels of oil would be pushed up-dip into
ir the gas can.

Adding those two figures together, the 133,000

énd’the 68,000 barrels, that I think would be lost from
those two patterns to the gas cap if we don't inject up-
dip, I come up with 200,505 barrels that I think represents
the waterflood oil that we will lose without up-dip in-
jection to even enclose those patterns. |

Q You may have touched upon this before, but
is there any possibility in yddr opinion of any portion
of the 200,000 bérrels, which you have referred to as
being lost to the gas cap, bheing recovered froﬁ any of
the wells located to the east of the unit area?

A It is my opinion that there will be no com-

mercial oil produced up-dip from these bafterns whether

we inject at the location of No. 14 or not inject at the
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location of No. 14,

I believe that is the case because it is a
low pressure gag cap up-dip from us which will readily
suck up 5nythinq that je pushed out there. I don't think
that an oil bank will be held in the vicinity of a well
up there long enough or under a ﬁiqh enough pressure
for the well to produce any commercial oil.

I expect that any wells that are up there
uhder temporarily ahandoned condition right now will
probably require an investment of somewhere between ten
and fifteen thousand dollars to put them in shape té
produce and I just don't bhelieve that the wells ever
pfoduce enough oil tofbay for thatbinQeStment under
either set of circumstances. |

I have some information that I have run
across that I can generate a little later in thevfesti~
mony that I think would document my conclusion there.

-0 Now, mention was made earlier as it is made in
the applicatiop, as well as the prior ﬁea:inq, of nego-
tiation  efforts as between Atlantic Riéhfield and Mobil
leading to some sort of an agreement with reference to

the disposition of the Stewart A 1 Lease, which you have

airéady identified.
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Would you please refer to Exhibit 4 now and
tell us whethler this reflects in dOCuméntary form the
nature and extent of the néqotiations to date as bhetween
Mobil and Atlantic?

A Exhibit Wo. 4 is a sheet of correspondence
which represents the written negotiations that have taken
place between Atlantic and Mobil up to this point con-
cerning the Stewart i tract.

I might point out that there have been a number
of telephone conversations had between representatives of
Mobil and Atlantic aﬁout this subject over a period of
some months beginning as early as May of 1969 and that
they have continued &p'tﬁibudhﬂfhevrecent past.

The first thing that -- the first contact that
we had with any representatives of Atlantic on this
subject was in the form of a telephone cénversation
betweeﬁ myself and the Sinclair reservoir engineér that
was, at that time, looking after this area for Sinclair.
That waé in May.

We had several conversatiéns about how we
ought to go about floodinq‘the unit and Stewart A Lease:;

whether we ought to try to do it on a cooperative basis;

whether we ought to try to buy it out or‘just wahat we
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ought to do{

Pursuant to those conversations, I wrote &«
1ett¢r,~which is in this nackage and is dated June 16,
1969 ;: addressed it to Atlantic in Midland, as Atlantic
had, by that time, taken over Sinclair and it is my
understanding that this letter was forwarded onto the
Roswell office of Atlantic: it was never handled in
Midland and this letter proposes that Mobil would like
to inject wells near the western corners of the Stewart
A 4b;acre tract and -- and would ask Atlantic to parti-
¢ipate in those to the extent of 25 percent in each well
at a well cost of 338,600.00; bring the total to $19,000.00
bgcause Ikreally‘didn’t helieve Atlantic had much chance
of getting any oilvout of that Stewart A No. l, if‘we
infect cooperatively in that way.

e made an alternativé offer to buy the lease
and well, queeﬁ rights, for $12,00b.00 That is set forth
in this 1ettér. The second letter in Exhibit 4 is a
letter from Atlantic to Mobil dated July 22, and it, in-
sunmary, fejects the/proposal made by Mobil in the June

26 letter and suggests that Atlantic would like to hear

from us conéérning basis for flooding the Stewart A Lease.

I might point out that in the interim between
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the time the June 26 letter was written and the July
22 reply Waé written, there had been at ieast one telephdﬁe
conversation between a representative of Mobil and a repre-
sentative ot Atlantic, which pointed out that we had changed
our waterfioo& plan along the east side of the unit and
at that time intended to drill only one injection well
along that east side ratner than the two that we had pro-
posed to the June 26 letter and so that changed the pro-
posal a little bit.

The next letter in\the sheet of corresvondence
is a November 14, '69 letter fxom Mébil to Atlantic
setting out Moﬁil‘s plan to try to‘enlarge’the Langlie-
Mattix Queen Unit to include three tracts which would
even’éncompass the Stewart A Lease, 80 acres out of the
Mobil Federal X Lease and 40 acres owned 5? Mr. Eppernauer
imnmediately offsetting tract No. 14 to the west.

Now, we proposed in thaf November 14 letter
that the Stewart A Lease should come in for a phase two
participation equaled to .3504 percent, which‘was the
relationship of 12,500 barrels waterflood reserves for
bringing the lease into cumulative reéo&ery from the

total unit up through 1-1-69,
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T point out that in the interim between the
July 2?2 renly of Atlantic and the November 14 further
proposal of Mohi{, there had been the 0OCC Hearinag at
which our applic;tionAto,drill and‘use No. 14 was denied
and there had been some telephone converéations with
representatives of Atlantic suaqgesting enlargement of

- the unit along the lines portrayed in this November 14

: letter.

And, our Joint interest people had arrived at
the conclusion that Atlantic wasn't really interested
in this proposed enlarcaoment over the telrhone hnt we

felt like we needed to document the offer and so

ot b,
£,

wrote the letter and did so on November 14: four days

later, on November 18, there is a letter in the files

ot ; which is the next one from Atlantic.
Q Now, before you proceed to that, let me inquire

ags to where the 12,500 barrel fiqgure and the participation

factor of .3504 percent came from. What is the basis

for that?

A At the August 27 waterflood hearing, Atlantic's
witness at that hearing testified to the fact that he
thought that injectinq‘into'the Stewart A 1 rather than

the unit Well No. 14 would result in the added recovery
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of gome 12,500 barrels of waterflood oil by the
unit. |

That's where the 12,500 barrel fiqure came
from., The participation of .3504 percent grew out of
a close approximation of as close as I could cone
feadily, to aporoximating the vaule of the lease to theﬁ
uhit in the same proportion that the other t;acts that
are participating in the unit do, so, in general, the
various tracts that are within the unit now have phase
two participation; which represents the appr&ximate
relationship of waterflood reserves contributed by each
tract éo the unit. |

The waterflood reserves claimed by Atlantic
for injecting into Stewart A No. 1 were 12,500 barrels
and’I just attempted to calculate a percent that was in
the same proportion that the rest of the tracts are
participating in this waterfloqd and under those circumj
stances the enlardementsvthat we are proposing that was
.3504 percent.

Q So that 12,500 represented Atlantic's approxi-

mation of their calculation of incremental oil to be

contributed rather than yours; is that correct?
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A Yes, sir. That was Atlantic's calculation
or estimate. |

0 All right. Proceed.

A The next letter in the file, as I pointed out,
is a November 18 letter from Atlantic declining»to
participate in the enlarqged unit: pointinq out further
that they didn't want to accept our renewed cash offer
of $12,000.00 for the well and stating further that unless
we could raise our offer to $20,000.00, Atlantic wouldn't
be in a position to recommend a sale of the property

5 ‘ - to lts management.
My recollection on receiving the November 18
letter was basically that negotiations had broken down
and I éidn't see any hope ét‘that point of Mobil and ‘
i ht1an€ic~ever coming to any agreement on the value of ]
that tract to the unit; so, I immediately,a;ked our |
people to pursue an application to ~-- a renewed appli-

cation hefore the OCC to drill and use our No. 14 as an

injector to close up that pattern on the up-dip side.

~

I think we did write a letter to the Commission

and asked that a hearing be scheduled sometime around the

end of November. My understanding is that there was some
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question about whether we could qget this anplication
hrard and ag result, we got togqether and decided to
write a formal applicattion which our attorney. Mr.

Sperling, prepared and later filed and while disgcussina

the degsirabillty of setting out averything as clearly
as we could in the application, it came to our attention
that we may not have comnunicated clearly wiﬁh Atlantic
in oﬁr prior offers.

T have revieved the correspondence and some
of it doesn't seem to be very clear, and SO I decided to
try to set it all down again in a letter, which I wrote
on December 11, setting it out as clearly as I knew how.
what:our proposals were and asked Atlanﬁic to‘reccnSider.

In that letteXx, which is part of‘the correspondence
file, I pointed out that during the interim between the
November 14 letter and this 1e£ter thatkthe Eppernauer
tract had been withdrawn from consideration by Mr.
Eppernauer fO¥ enlargement and this changed a 1ittle bit
the hasis fof computing phase two participation.

1t raised the protective phase two participation
to .3614 percent. I poinied out in the letter that I
thought it would cost about $18,000.00 to put Atlantic’s

well in shape to use as an injector and‘Ehat, added-to the
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$20,000.00 price they wanted for the well, would bring
the cost of the tract to rea}ly, in effaect, to §38,000.00
investment at the outset which would have equaled the
cost of a new well.

That's almost what wé spend on digging a new
well, within two or three thousand dollars of it; some-
times we are a little over, sometimes we are a little
under,

Mv own attitude about that is that there's
got to be significant difference between the outlay in
one case and the other lecause I think that thirty-two
Qear old well is going to have casing leaks in the
future.

I would be greatly sﬁrprised if it didn't
and ifkwe were to use it, I feel sure we would have some
‘repair and some pollution problems with it és time goes.
If we drill a new well and have it cased through the
pipe, I think we will have much more effective control
over where the water goes than we will in the old hole,
which was shot with 140 quarts of nitro even if we are
~éuccessful in getting-the well cleaned out and setting

the liner in it and perforating.

The difference as I see it between that
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Atlantic wants for the well and what we have been in
vosition to offer from the standpoint of mechanics price
is $8,000,00. We have offered $12,000.00. They Qant
$20,000.00 and that's about where that stands.

ﬁ I can't recommend to my management that we go
any higher on a cash offer than we have already gone. 1
half suspect that we have gone too high already. I tried
to analyze these risks in the letter and clarify our
position as best I coulgd.

dn January second there was another letter
written from Atlantic to Mobil, once again declining
the offers or proposals @hat had been made in the
December 11 letter and 3 -- T think three separate pro-
posals were set out in Atlantic's January two letter
and I'll try to describe those for the record.

I start out by saying that in the last part
of paragraph two; on pagé one of the lattar. T think
Atlantic sets out what‘it is interested in getting out
of this deal. Where I'll quote, it says "we believe
that Atlantic Richfield should be compensated not only
for the value of the incremental oil to be recovered

but also for the value of our well as replacement for

the Langlie~Mattix Queen Unit No. 14."
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I Lelieve that all of these three options
that Atlantic hag proposead wﬁich follow in thié letterx
are directed toward this end. In the next paragraph,
paragr;ph three is what I interpret as the fivst of
thecs proposals and I'li quote "participation of our
well in the unit on the basis of reserves only should
be bascd on the relationship of the primary recovery of
our well to the cumulative primary reccvery for the
total unit. Please note that our Stewart A No. 1 has
recovered 62,080 barrels of oil on primary as of'January
1, 1969, which-would give us a i.7949 percent partici-
pation phase two."

I interpreted thét has a proposal\that the
tract be brought in for 1.79 percent that we attehpted
to negotiate in., I would like to comment on that to 

this extent. I believe because of the location of the

wells, the production history that's been enjoyed by

the tracts that are currently within the Langlie-Mattix
Unit, I believe that the relationship of cumulative

recovery to the total cumulative recovery fér:the unit
is a reasonable approximation of'the waterflood reserve

that will be contributed by those tracts to the unit.

I do not believe this is the case with respect
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~to the Stewart: ALLease and tha rewason why ¥ don't is
becauge the well on the Stewart A l.ease., the Queen Well,
was drille& as far down dip as I think legitimately
‘p;ssible. It‘é 330 feet about from the west line of

the leazse and the adjoining Qell to the west is 330 foet
avproxiniately from the west line of %ts 40-acre unit

ané ¥ believe that a -~ the line share of the oil that
was produced on primary by the Stewart A No. 1 came

from the east part of that adjbininq 40 acres.

One of the exhibits submitted in the earlier
hearinq'and it~i57an’attachment to onelof,the exhibits 
which will be submitted in a moment, is a tabulation of
production for the Stewart A No. 1. It shows that the
well began prodvcing as the Carl B Xing Drilling Company
Stewart A No. 1 in 1938 and during the first two years
of its life produced something over half of its ultimate
- recovery, that is:32,000 barrels of oil.

It‘quit producing oil in 1953 when it made
792 barrels for the year and I suppoée was shut in for
some years until 1958 when it was repdrted to have pro-
duced 9;7 barrels of oil. The following year; in 1959,
there were 116 barrels of oil production reborted from

the well and beginning‘in 1959, gas production was
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repocted and that is the only production attributed
to the well From 1959 to 1963 when the well ceased
procuction. |

My ~- it's my opinion, from hoving examined
suchy records as I have heen able to lay my hands on
with regafc to that Stewa:rt A No. 1, that it in all
prot:ability had « thin oil column present in it inm
the beginning and that that oil column l.as heen drained.

I have ¢mme serious reservations about our
ébility to watefflood that thin oil éolumn véry effectively
if we should inje«t into it, although I should expect
there should be some waterflbod recovery from it.

With what I would suppose, from having
examined some recent logs of wells that we have deepened
down &ip, there is probably somewhere in‘the neighborhood
cf 60 to 90 feet of gqross sand in the vicinity of the
Stewart A Lease.

I think most of that is gas sand and at the
present time I judge that all of it is gas sand.. As we
would start to‘inject into that well in an effort to fill

up the gas sand to prevent it being filled up with oil,

“as it wouléd pressure up the 0il column down dip, I think

we would run a terrific risk of overriding the thin oil
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column which I think is in the bottom 0{ the éand and
by pasusing a good bit éf it because I think the water\
will mdve'ﬁore feadily through a gas sand.

Proposal number 2 -- T need to comment one
point further on this first propoSal._'Goinq back to

the idea that Atlantic should be compensated both for

“the reserves and the well, I would like to point out

that once agaln that I believe various tracts in the
unit are particivating under thekfo:mal in the approxi-
mate relationship of their reserves, have the total.
reserves fér the unit.

All those tractis furﬁished wells to the unit
when éhey came in and I can't see any logical basis for
the Stewart A tract or any other with a well on it not
furnishing it on a basis, which is comparable to the
basis that thé other tracts participate it in.

I think we owe it to our partners and to our
royalty owners to insure that something approximating
that takes place if it is going to take place at all.

Proposal number 2 is found in the third from

the end paragraph on the second page of the letter and

' 1'11 quote "combining the value of the well bore and

the incremental oil, we consider the Stewaré A No. 1 to
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hbe worth $515,500,00, piué a phase two partidipation
of .3614 parcent.

 The precedinq paragraph described thc
method by‘which Atlantic was able to calculate the
value of the well bore at $15,500.00. I think I just
commented on that, the propriety of taking that action
previously.

The final proposal ié in the final paragraph
of the letter. I‘interpret that Atlantic has renewed
its proposal to accept $20,000.00 for the well. Once
again, I might say that T “hink that -~ well, because .
of the talke that I had had and othcrs of us had had
with the people in Sinclair that were working on this
area at the time we were trying to put the unit together,

I came -- I talked our management into making the best

offer that I thought we could to start with and didn't

leave any room for negotiations.
The $12,000.00 figure, I believe, is as high
as we can go without deluding cur partners intervest.
0 Mow, Mr. Kelly, you have previously made
references to the Stewart A 1 Well in historical fashion.

Please, now, refer to Exhibit 5 and state whether or not

some of the calculations and statements which you have
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previously mdde are hased at least, to some extent,
upon tha contents of the information contained within
Exhibit 5 ana you may comment or make reference to
‘particularly significant portions of the exhibit that
you fe2l substantiate conclusions that you have already
stated.

A Exhibit § is a package of information bearinq»
on the Stewart A No. 1. It comprises the ~~'\I believe
the total of the information that I have had availakle
to me. Page 1 is a copy of the scout report that I
think is proﬁably available to everyone. |

It c;oméé from.a scouting-service. It shows
that the well was spotted i.n February, 1938; that iAt:
was shot with 140 quarts of nitro in M
that it was completed flowing 70 barrels of oil per day
on May 15 of 1938.

The ﬁext two sheets are ccples of handwritten
notes picked up by one of our people in Hobbs from the
OCC well records in Hobbs, ;md I'm not sure what extent
this repi‘esents the total of the reéords that the Com-
mission has there, but it ddes provide a well record,

“hat is a formation record with not od comments opposite

various cdates, showing what happene< when.
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The scouk tickeé, togather with the data
shown on the next two sheets, indicated té.me that the
wel] had marde about five and a quarter miliion cubic
feet of gas alonq with 70 bharrals of oil from an inter-
val between the casing shoe at 327) feet and the total
depth, which I believe at that time was 3395,
It gshows further that there was a paker set
" in the open hole after the well was shot at 3300 feet i
and that the well after that time made just enough gas
with the oil to flow, indicating that the -~ most of

the gas had bheen shut off bv that packer.

The records that I have been able to turn up
on this part of the ﬁanqlie*Mattix Pool, in searching
our files and getting the information from other operators,
indicates that there huas been a general acceptance by
operatbrs invthis area of a gas-oil contact in the
Queen somewhere around minus 50 feet.

I interpret the performance on completion

of the Stewart A No. 1 as tending to support a conclusion

that the qas?oil contact is below the casing shoe which

is 3271 feet and above the point at which the packer was
set, which wés‘at 3300 feet or minus 171 feet. That's

a 29-foot interval in there.
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I think that probably pretty well buttons
up the <jas»~oil contact in the area of this well, at
| léast undcr“ the circumstances as t:'hey ‘were then in
cvidence. This well was -- the casing was perforated
according to the OCC records in 19%3 from 3171 to 91
and 3131 to 46.

The production r(;.cord, which is another
attachment to this file, doesn't show any production
from the well immediately after 1953, although the
Comrission's record carries an AOF test of sevén

million cubkic feet per day. I'm not sure whether

those pexforations that are currently =-- I judge they
- are currently in the casing -~ are opposite the Queen

or the Seven Rivers. It may be either one.
The next sheet is the production tabulation

that I referred to earlier and the final sheet in this

package 1s diagrammatic sketch of the well bore as we

understand it to be at the present. I don't know. The

records don't show whether there's any junk left in the

well, I don't know whether Atlantic's recbrds show that,
Q Do you~‘have any other comment concerning --

A I don't think of any other right now.

0 Now, yéu stated earlier, Mr., Kelly, that you
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felt that substantial gquantities of oil would he lost
to tha qgqas cap area and I assume that some of the
information that you have taken from Exhibit 5 sub-

gtantiates your conclusion that there 13 a definite

i

gas cap area to the east.
T

L Assuming that to be the case, have you made
any study of any areas of Queenyproduction which have

o been subjected to waterflood which show the result of

the failure to provide a harrier or a back up insofar
as a gqas cap area is concarned in a waterflood situation?

A I think in general there are two ways to

waterflood the Queen successfully-and hoth of them
réally resolve to the‘same thing and it may really be
the case anywliere. |
I think you have to confine the o0il within i
boundaries. You have to enclose it with injection J
patterns or you have to have some roék conditions which '
contribute to closing off the oil from escaping.
In the iﬁstant’case, I think that we have a
tremendous gas cép sand up dip from us éﬂat will quite
readily accept anythinq‘that's pushed its way and that
it wouldn't offer very much resistence to any fluids

entering it.
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I think they.will move rightkon up there
in response to a preséure differentialndown‘dip.
Now, if there were an injection we}l up there or if
there were a permeabiiity barrier up there, I think
it's entirely possible, in fact probable, that quite
a nice volume of oil ought to hbe produced.
If you can seal off the thief zone, which,
in this case is the gas cap, from the high pressure
olil and you have a producing well around in the oil
zone, well you can produce gquite a lot of it. I
have seen this happen in some cases; both things have
happened.
I have seen this; get oil hemmed:up against‘
a permeability pinch-out and produce a fantastic quantity.
I have seen people try to produce oil without any back
up and I have seen them fail, where there was no injection
outside or no permeability barrier.
The case that I am most familiar with, because
I had occasion to look into it sometime in the past, is
in our EK Queen Ynit Waterflood.t’M.FO. pavis, in 1968,

reentered a well, offsetting our Queen flood there in

Secﬁion 19, and combletéd for production.

The production records show that the well
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has produced to a cuomulative recovery of‘705 barrels
of oLl since it wais completed in 1968, énd that it
hadn't produced at all since June of 1969; and T think-
the reason why the well hadrn't rocovered much oil is
hecause it's not hacked up.

There isn't any injection outside of it and
there is no permeability barrier to fence the oil up
for it and the derleted condition of the sand outward
and away from the waterflood has encouraged the oil and
-water that's injected in the waterflood to move on out
there before that well had much of a chance to produce
any of it.

This is the only case where this has happened
that T have any data with me on to talk about today. I
have a map of the EK Queen Unit with the location of
M. 0. Davis, KG Ne. 1, indicated on it and that is --

o] | Exhibit 62
A That's Exhibit 6: yes, sir.
Q Po I understand, then, thét you would antici-

pate the recovery or the characteristics to be similar

in the M. 0. Davis well to that which would be encountered

in the Stewart A 1 Well?

A I think basically the same condition would
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preVaii.f I wouldn't venture to put a number on‘the
barrels of oil that might be procused by the Stewart A
No. 1 if a pumping unit were put on it, hut I will
gay that I am convinced it will never be enough oil
to pay the cost of putting eﬁuipment on it, the tubiné,}
thé pumping unit, the rods and the pump, the Well work
to nut it on productioh.

I don't think that concition Qill chénge

vhether we inject at the location of No. 14 or inject

‘under the pattern that has thus far been approved by

the Comﬁission.

I éhink you have to have it backed up to
procduce any of that oil and in either case, I would
expect any olil that would pdéh into the gas cap and
get it over to that well, that quite a nice share of it
would be lost to residual saturation of the gas sand
before it got to the well to start with.

MR. SPERLING: Do you have anything furtﬁer?

THE WITNESS: I don't think I have anything
else.

MR. SPERLING: At this time, Mr. Examiner,

we would like to offer Exhibits 1 through 6.
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o 'MR. NUTTER: Mobil's Exhibits 1 through 6 -
: will be admitted in evidencék{

A B That's all the dirsct examination of this
- witness?

MR. SPERLING: Yes, sir.

MR, NUTTER: The witness will ba availlable
for cross examination after the recess. We will now
recess this hearing until one-thirty ‘for lunch,

(Whereupon, a recess was held until one-

thirty p.m.)

MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to oxrder,
please.
2 MR. SPERLING: Mr. Examiner, with your permission
_ I would like to reopen and ask one question.
f | : MR. NUTTER: -Fine.

0 (By Mr, Sperling) Mr. Kelly, in the event that

PR
L ew

| the permission of the Commission is granted to the drilling

! of the No. 14 Unit Well, what would be Mobil's position with
reference to the participation or non»barticipation of Atlémtic
on the basis proposed and for what period of time?

1 A I am authorized to represent that either of the
proposals that Mobil has made to Atlantic will continue to

be honored following Commission's approvai of our application
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until we have reached a point of absolute conmitment
on drilling of the well, whidh, in my judgement, would
take at least teﬁ‘days. |

tiow, we will say that cither of those proposals
we wouid hold open for ten days, and in the event that
nothing should be wOrked out within that period, we would
go ahead and drill our well just as soon as the contractors
move in on it.

Vie haVen'tltalked with the contractor about
this location, but experiences with other wells that we
have drilled in there, I think within ten to fifteen days
we can have a rig in location digging and I am very
anxious to gét the hole down and water started in,

MR. SPERLING: Thank you. That's all.

MR. NUTTER: Any othexr questions of Mr. Kelly?

MR. HINKLE: Yes. I have a few here.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, HINKLE:

Q Mr. Kelly,.on your testimony this morning you
testified, I believe, in effect that the Stewart A No. 1
Well was’in a gas cap area,

A Predominantely so, yes, sir. It is now. At

one’ time, it produced oil, but there is no moveable oil
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that will move into that well bbfé there‘now, I don't
believe, bacause it produced only gas for the last several
years.

Q What do you base that on?

A From the production records of the well.

T Y e R TR ey
' T :

0 Now, isn't it possible that this Stewart A No.
1 is perforated into higher zone than some of the other

wells in the w..t?

A I haven't seen a log of the well, g0 I don'vu
really know what sard it has in lt or what sand might be

below ité total depth.

Q And there are some gas sands above in this

whole area, are there not?

A I didn't understand.

Q There are some gas sands above the Langlie-Mattix
Pool in this whole area; isn't that right?

A The Queen sand, which takeskin what I call the
upper Queen and Penrose members, that all of it is gas
bearing to the east of the unit and‘there are a number of
gas wells that produce from the Penfose or Basil member of
the Queen.

There are also, I'm sure —-- although I can't

{dentify one specifically -- gas wells completed in the
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Seven Rivers Sands, which overlie the Queen.

JO The Jalmat Gas Pool is above this whole area,
ig it not? |

A I believe that's what we call the Yctes, the
Jalmat Yates Gas. It is shalldwer still than the Seven
Rivers.

0 Well, it's 3till true that this well has pro-
duced over sixty~two thousand barrels of oil; is itrnot?

A T accapt that.

G Bnd you are saying, then, that this is‘egsentially

gas well although it's produced six-two thousand barrels of

oil. How can you say that?

A I think for the last several years of its

" producing life it abundantly displayed that it is only a

gas well.

Q It was recompleted, was it not, as a gas well

or reclassified as a gas well --

A‘ Let me refer to the records on that.

o] -~ from its origiﬁal classification as an oil
‘well?

A I'm not certain of the formal classification of

the well, but I am certain that the production data shows

what kind of well it was, however it was classified, and
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for the last several years of its productive life it was

a gas well according to the production records.

Q Are you satisfied with that? i am if you
are,- -

A If I have answered your question.

0 It was reclassified, I think,.

A I'm not sure., 1 suppose it was. I see here

that the notes that I have indicate under date of 12-31-
'52, that the well as shown on Form Cl04, was interpreted

as an extension of the Langlie and not the Justice; so, 1

'suppose that was recognifion of the nature of the well.

G Now, refer to your figure 2 of Exhibit No, 1.
Now, if I understéod your testimony corréctly; you have
shown in green that which you indicate would be the
sweep from the insection well, is that riéht?

A I have shown in greén the acreagqge which I inter-~
pret as being floodable acreage within the patterns of
producing wells No. 9 and 18, aséuming there is no
injecfion up~dip from the wells that are currently on
injectién.

Q Then, are you saying to the Commission that if
water is injected in Well No. 21 and 10 and 2, that that's

the only direction the water would go in; that's the only

direction of sweep?




43

A I don't see Well No. 10 there. The injectors

which serve thoge patterns -+

0 It's 13, \

A - are wellsb2, 13, 17, 21, in addition to the
line injector of Gulf on the offsetting SLM Unit Well No.
128,

No, sir. I don't represant that those are
the ohly directions that the water will go. I do repreéent
that these are representative, that this drawing represents
the floodable acreaqe,Athe acreage from which oil will be
sert to those wells.

0 But; it does not reprasent the acreage which
woﬁid be swept ox flobded‘by reason of these injeétion
weils, does 1it?

A I have 6ffered this for the purpose/of showing
only the acreage which would be swept to these producing
wells. I think I have probably sa{d two or three times
that the injectors would push oil up-dip into the gas cgp
which would nqt be recovered by either of these wells and,
in my judgement --

Q Aé far as your unit is concerned?

A -~ would not be recovered by any wells up-dip.

0 Wouldn't Atlantic Richfield recover from its
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ar Stewarﬁbﬁo. 1?.
A It is my opinion that the Stewart A No. 1, under
either configuration thaﬁ T have represented here in Exhibit
f:f’ ‘ 1, will not recover any commercial oil,

0 Now, you have testified in effect that this area
shown in green 1s the area which would be swept for your
preducing wells -~

‘A Yes, sir.

0 ~- in the area? All right. If that is the
case, 1f you convert the Stewart No. 1 into'an injection
wall, would it not sweep a larger area and‘be one of the
better injection wells in the whole unit?

A I can agree that a larger area wouid be swepg.

T. don't agree that it would he the hest or one of the
better injection wells in the area. It may or may not be.

Q Well, it could be. |

A I doubt seriously if it would ever bhe one of
the best.

Q It may or may not?

_ A It may or may not. I think it's open té'auestion, i
bu; in my opinion it probably wilil hot be one of the hest.
I tgiﬁk that because it has a shot hole there: it has un-

doubtedly quite a lot of gas sand opposite and I feel we

*}
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will probably - if we waere to inject into it, which 1

will be willing to do -- we would probably havae trouble
confining the water to the sarnds that ve wanted to go
into.

0 Referring now to th‘(‘a negotiations, which you
testified to, has Mobil ever offered to Atlantic Richfielad
to take the tract upon which the Stewart A No. 1 is
located into the unit on the same basis that othexr tracts
have been taken in?

A In the final'analysis, I think thig isvthe pro-
posal that Mobil ‘:h'as_ mabcie."

Q Are you still willing to take them in on the
same basis as other tracts have been taken in?

A In the final analysis, that is exactly what we
have proposed. That is the offer that is open now,

Q 'Just answer my question. Have you ever ovffe"red
to take Atlantic Richfield into the unit on the same basis
that you offered to other tracts?

A I'1ll need you to tell r‘ﬁe what you think is the
same‘ basis.

0 Have»/you ever explained to Atlantic Richfield

what your participating formula is?

A Let me say that I haven't explained to Atlantic
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Richfield the details of the participating formula.
I have it on gnod authority that Atlantic Richfieid is
a royalty owner in this unit and has been furnishéd a
unit agreement with all the details of the barticipating
formula set forth in it.

I assume they are acquainted with i{t; but, I
don't\know for certain that they are.

Q You did not furnish them with a copy of the
unit showing your participating formula when you made your
offer for them to participate on the basis which you offeréd
to participate; did you?

A I'm not sure I follow that. I think I have already
gald that I haven't explained to Atlantic Richfield at any
point about the details of thenparticipatinq fdrmula. I1f
that answers your question, wéll iﬁ does.

o) Now, refer to your Exhibit No. 1, again, and
refer to tract No. 6 which is over on the northwest corner.
It has one well; does it not?

A Yes, sir.

0 Isn't that a comparable situation to the 40 acres
upon which the Stewart A No. 1 is’located?

A No, sir. I don't think so. The tract No. 6

is on the low side of the structure and it would be my
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-opinion that all of the poréus and permeable Quecen sand

underlying that tract is saturated with oil.

Q Has Mobil taken in tract No. 6 on the same basis
they have taken all other tracts into the unit?

A ALl of the tracts within the unit areca have

entered on the same basis.

Q There 1s no other ekceptions, no exceptions at
allz |

A They have all entered on the same participating
formula.

Q Yet, you are offering Atlantic Richfield”an

exception, are you not, to the participation of all
other tracts in the unit?
A I am proposing a different method of calculating

the participation for the Stewart A tract in an effort to

‘arrive at a participation which will be compatible and in

line with the relative participation of all the tracts in
the unit togethexr in the total. |

Q Mow, what is your participating formula under
the terms of the unit?

A The participating formula is a two phase fbrmula
with phase one being based totally on the perimeter

current revenue as defined in the --
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O From yvour primary production?

A hAs defined in the agqreement. I don't remember

“precisely what the definition is; it's six months or twelve

months acurrent production. Something like that.

That phase one continues until the unit area
has produced twenty-three thousand barrels tf\oil from and
after July 1, 1969. fThereafter, phase two téfés'effect and
phase two is based seven percent on surface acreage and
ninety-three percent on January 1, 1969 éumulative oil.

0 Based upon the formula, which you have testified
to, if Atlantic Richfield should be taken into the unit --
assuming on the same basis as other tracts ~- what would
the probable allocation of production be to the tract upon
which the Stewart A Nb. 1 is located?

A I'm not sure I understood the question. I'll
take a stab at answering it. If you mean by your question
if the Stewart A tract should be taken in under the same
participation formula --

Q That's right.

A -~ and not the same basis, but the same partici-
pation formula that is in effect for tﬁe unit, what would

its allocation be? I haven't calcuigted that.

I assume that it's fairly close to the number
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set out in Atlantic's letter of a few days ago, but I

haven't checked ft:

0 T believe you teatified that you figure secondary

yts

recovery would be comparable to your primary recovery: did

you not?
A Yes, sir.
0 Well, ien't it reasonable to expect that in this

case the secondary recovery, as far as the Stewart A No.
1 tract, would be around sixty-two thousand barrels which
is the primary recovery?

A No, sir. I don't think there is a chance that
éhat lease will approach contributing sixty-two thousand‘
barrels to this.

Q That's the way you figured all the other tracts?

A The other tracts are in general down-dip. They
héve a much thicker o0il section underlying them. They
have produced to primary depléetion in general as oil wells
and I think that relative to each other, the participration

formula pretty well approximates their relative value with-

in the unit.

I don't think it begins to approximate the relative

value of the Stewart A tract within the unit and that the
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Y gréatest participation that I see that tﬁo_tract should
have would he relationship te its incremental rescerves,
if there sre some.

Atlantic’s repreéentative testified at the
prior hearing there were twelve thousand five hundred
barrels. I don't know to what extent I accept that myself,
but relying on his estimate as being reasonable, I have
calculatecd participation on tha£ Basis and I think thatk
is as close as 1 can come to estimating a participation for
that tract, which will he on the same final basis as the
other tracts in the unit.

MR, HINKLE: That's all the cross examination.
We have one witness I would like to put on. V

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

G  Mr. Kelly, *n reply to a recent question there,

of Mr. Hinkle's, did I understand you to say that you didn't
think the tract had contributed the sixty-two thousand
barrels?

A I'm sorry.’ I don't understand.

Q We are talking about the Stewart A tract, that
40-acre tract. Did I understand you to say that you didn't

think the tract had contributed sixty-two thousand barrels? |
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A The extent of my statement was to the cffect
that T don't believe the tract will contribute sixty-two
thousand barrcls of oil to the unit; no, sir.

0 You are talking about sccondary o0il?

A Yes, sir.

.

Ke. Are you saying that the tract did not
contribute sixty-two thousand barrels primary oil?

A I think that the line share gf fhe primary oil
that was made by the Stewart A No. 1 came from the
40 acres adjoining to the west and to the noxrth and the
south.

Q Well, now, some place, if this is in a gas cap
here and that Stewart A No. 1 well is in the gas cap and
it'é depleted oil sand; then the gas-oil contact lies
sorewhere to the west?

A If you define the gas-0il contact as being
that point above which only gas is produced, I think the
gas-oil contact probably extends quite a ways down-dip
in localities.

Q Did you penalize tract ten in any way in its

participation in the unit because the gas cap may exténd

over into tract 107?
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oil well when we converted 1t to injection.

0 But, the qas-oil contact lies sbmeﬁhere to the
ecast of well No. 13; right? |

A kI hadn't finished answering.

) Between No. 13 and Stewart A No. 1.

- A Let me complete my answer to your original
aquestion. If I define the qas—dil contact as the point
above, which only gas is produced, I would havg to say
that it has been moved downward over the productive life
of the field: but, that doesn't go to say that there is
not an oil saturatioh which will be moved into an oil bhank
by the epcroachment of a water bank at that location and
with respect to the Stewart A tract itself, I think the
oil sand is probably very thin in relationship to the gas
sand that would be pfésent at that location and I +hink
there is a great chance that it will'be overgiddén.

Now, looking to the tract to the west, well No.
13 was a‘producing oil well just like most of the other wells
on the unit when it was converted andé I should exéect the
oil saturation,be much higher at the location of that well

than it is farther up-édip around the Stewart A. No. 1.

o] Well, if 13 is oil saturated and Stewart A No.
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1 18 gas gaturated, then some place in between there i3
a gay-oil contact in which there isn't any gaturation of
oil in one and gaturation of gas in the othex portion?

A T think there's probably oil and gas saturation
through the oil column as it ever existed. I think the
qas saturation_qraées to a higher percentaée the farther
up~-dip you go; bhut, T think there's oil saturation there.

0 There would be oil gsaturation, then, in the

Stewart A Ho. 1?

A Yes, Sir, within that portion of the sand that

was initially filled with oil. I am sure there is an oil
gsaturation there.
Q Now, the tract No. 6 that Mr. Hinkle mentioned

hefore. 1Is there a completed well out there on that tract?

A Yes, sir.

Q There 1s?

A Yes, sir.
Q That No. 3 was fdi;ﬁrly a producer?
A No. 3 was a new hole. Ve drilled a new injection

wall there. There was a producing well a short distance

east of the location No. 3, which had been solé -~ re-
complete to the Yates anéd solé to somebody else and we

couldn't use that well.
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Q And it 18 not shown on this exhibit?

A No, sir. It is not on this exhibit.

MR, NUTTER: I believe that's all. Does anyone

elee have any questions of Mr. Kelly?

MR. HINKLE: Yes. Mr. Nutter's quéstion to vyou,

as I uvnderstood it, was whether or not on account of the

gas-oil contact moving to the west, had you penalized any

of the tracts you took in 1likae No. 3 eor Ko, 10 on that

account, becanse there was a gas contact there.

I don't think you ever answered his question

really.

THE WITNESS: 1 can't say that we penalized

any tract, to express it just that way, for encroachment

of the gas~o0il contact. What I tried to explain to Mr,

Nutter was that gas-oll contact means different things

and
dip

and

you

gas

wasg

in the area that the gas has encroached to the down-

to the west, I thihk there is a floodable oil saturation

MR. HINKLE: Your answer is, in effect, that
have not penalizéd any of the tracts on account of

production;: have you?

THE WITNESS: I tried to state what my conclusion

as clearly as I could.




MR, HINKLF: That's alJ.;
ﬁR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions
of the witness? = He may bes excused.
(Witness excused).
MR, NUTTER: hid you have anything further at
this time, Mr. Sperling?

MR. SPERLING: No, sir,

- (Witness sworn). S

JERRY TWEED

called as a witnhess, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

Q State your name, your residence and by whom
you are employed.

A‘ | I‘am Jerry Tweed. I reside in PRoswell and I
am employed by Atlantic Richfield Company as a petroleum

engineer.
0 How long have you been with Atlantic Richfield?
A Three and one half years.
0 Have you previously testified before the 0il

Conservation Commission --

A Yaes, I have.
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Q - and your gualifications as peiroleum
enginecer are a matter of re:eco“rcii with the Commission? -

I Yes, they are,

Q Are you famlliar with the Langlie-Mattiy Queen

Unit Area ~-~

A Yes, I am,

9] - and ‘made a study of the wells that have been
drilled?

A he would be warranted by our interest in the
area.

0 Under the application, which Mobil has filed

with the Commission, they are seeking authority to complete
injection Vell lo. 14.

State to the Commission what Atlantic Richfield's
objections are to this well as an injection well.

A Essentially, its location as proposed would pre-
maturely water out our Stewart A No. 1 and would not pzrotect
our correlative rights being that close to our producing welf;

Q How far is this weli from’the line proposed, the |
proposed well?

A The proposed well is one hundred foot f£rom our --

it's proposed one hundred foot from our line.

Q  How far is it from your well?




57

A Approximately  four hundred fifty feet.
0 Is thave any location that might be acéeptabla
for an injection well as far as Atlantic Richfield is

concerned?

A Yes.. Stated in our letter, which i3 part of

" the evidence, I believe Exhibit 4 was 1t, our lettér of

January 2 --

Q Exhibit 4 of January»2, 1870.

A -~ in the last sentence we say "in the event
that Mobil is still unwilling to accept our proposal, how-
ever, we woul@ appreciate the opportunity tc meet with your
representative to discuss possible alternate locations for
thé Lanqlie—Mattix Queen Unit Well No. 14. We are not
opposed to an injection well in the vicinity. We are opposed
to one heing this close to our producing well."

0 You wouléd not opéose.a location which, in your
opinion, would protect correlative rights: is that corréct?

A That is correct.

Q Now, to your knowlecdge, has Atlantic Richfield
been offered b& Mobil an opportunity to be taken into the
unit as far as the tract upon which the Stewart A to. 1

Well is located on the same basis as other tracts have been

taken into the unit?
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A No, {t has not heen offered.

. 0 Has Mobil ever furnished Atiantic_Richfiéld‘with
a cop§ of the uvnit agreement?

A Via do not have a copy of the unit agreement in
our files. Y can't say definitely that they dian’'t furnish
one to Sinclair: but, we have not heen furnished one since
we have operated the tract and we do not have a copy in
our files.

Q Atlantic Richfield comes into this sitnation
by reason of the fact that Atlantic Richfield has acquired
the acreage of Sinélai;; is that right?

A Yes. In the mefger with Sinclair.

Q Would Atlantic Richfield be willing to join the
unit if an offer had been made to take this tract in on
the same basis other tracts have been taken‘in?

A Yes, Q§:w0u1d¢

Q Now, in the event it should be taken in, this
tract, on the same basis as other tracts in the unit, what,
in your opinion, would be the approximate allocation of
production under the(secondary recovery?

A . Well, in a pércentaqe basis that is as stated

_in our letter, we said that we had 1.7949 percent of the
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cusinlative reacovery. Our partiqipation in the total unit

E‘ ) would he approximately tﬁis.

Tt wou.’ be slightly lower, maybe 1.75, 1.76,
];i basedion . Kelly's foihula that he stated. This would
attribute to ouv: tract approximaztely six-two thousand
barrels of oil. |

o} Now, rcfer to fiqﬁre 2 of Mobil's xhibit No. 1.

A Prior to getting into thié; I would like to comment
on this icdea of a gas cap.

Q Okay. Go ahead.

A Mr. Kally stated that there was a gas cap in the
area and it had moved down to encompass our well. As I
understand his testimony, his testimony is based on p£o~
duction from our Stevart A No. 1 Well.

As I ﬁnderstand his testimony, éhéy plan to4f160d
‘the Queen Formation. Our Stewart A No. 1 was completed,.:as
ﬁe testified, from 3131 to 91 through perforations; open
‘hole 3191 to 3395.

The upper interval or considerable of this upper
interval would bhe in the Seven Rivers. It's;my contention
and conclusion from studying it that the gas has BHeen pro-
o duced from this upper zone and that, in effect, there is

not é gas cap or gas bearing interval in the Queen under-
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lying our tract, at least in the vicinity of the well and
also had the similar zones been open in “heir wells off-
setting this lease that they would have maaé das from
those upper zones. |

We do not concede, in other words, that there is
a gas cap in the zone that he intends to flood.

| MR. NUTTER: Mr. Tweed, do you have Exhibit 1
or do you have this schematic diagram there in your pack
of exhibits?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

MR. NUTTER: Is that a correct depiction of the
status of‘the well?

THE WITNESS: These are old records and they
vary somewhat.. ~ Our records indicate, actually, perforations
from 3151 to 91. | |

MR. NUTTER: Fifty-one rather than thirty-ore?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, and open hole from 3191
to 3395.

MR. NUTTER: 1In other words, that casing shog
would be at 3191, the botton of the perforaéions?

THE WITNESS: VYes, sir, according to our records.

Q (By Mr. Hinkle) Then, in your interpretation of

the log of the well or what other means do you have, what
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ig the top of the Queen?

A The well has not heen logged., but based on the
structural position in other wells that have been logged,
Seven Rivers is open in our well.

I might comment here. I haven't drawn a structure
map on the area. However, one was not submitted and it is
my ~- I, from what I understand now, would say the structural
position doeé not change greatly in between our well and the
offsettting tracts.

We are somewhat structurally hiéher, but not a
lot. However, we are perforated higher in the section, .
perforated up in the Seven Rivers Section.

Q » Buﬁ, you don't. knoiw the actual top of the Queen
here?

A The well was nct laqged. As a general rule,
their wellsywere com?leted from roughly thirty~three hundred
to thirty-five hundred feet.

MR, NUTTER: Can.you tell, from this driller's
lcg on the formation record, wheréwthe top of the Queen
would be?

THE WITNESS: Let's‘see. No, sir, I couldn't.

There's 5150 -- bhased on the total depth of the well, it is
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S | ' also our conclusion thap fhare is additional Queen pay
below TD. If I am not mistaken, I believe Mr. Kelly
also said this is a possibility, which is not estposed

s | " in our well.

0 (By Mr. Hinkle) You heard the testimony of
Mr. Kelly this morning. Do you agreze with his testimony
C iy that it wouldn't be feasible to use this well, the
Stewart A Ho. 1, as an injection well?

A That it would not be feasible, you say?

é}g 0 Yes.

A Well, first of all, I bhelieve he said that théy

would be willing to use it under terms of negotiations.
It is also-my contenticn and my conciusion that it would
be feasible to use this well as an»injectdr.

Q Do you agree with hié teétimony that: to him the
picture he paints of this well is that you have a very
thin oil section and a large gas section? ' {

A I believe I have already testified to this in
the fact that my contention being that the gas was being

produced from the Seven Rivers and that our oil production

was from the Queen and we have other Queen below TD that

could be exposed.
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¢ ~ So, you do not aqgree with his tesimony?

A “Phat 1is correct.
0 Now, refer to figure 3 of Exhibit 1.
A Figure 2 of Fxhibit 17

Q ° Yes: that's right, figure 2 of Exhibit 1.

A Here he shows in green the area that he contends
will be swept or flooded to the two producing wells No. 9
and No. 18.

When I evaluated this, I estimated I think this
is a real severe estimation of éweep to tﬁese two wells
based on the offset injectién and in this, he estimated
that the additional floodable area due to the drilling of
No. 14 would be 61 acres.

The area that I calculated, using a less severae
sweep and more common practice of figuring sweep area, came
out 27.5 acres of additional sweep that the No. 14 Well
would contribute.

This would still rgsult in an additional one
hundred thopSand barrels of recovery due to the drilling of
this well based on the 61 acreé and two hundredvthousand
barrels; this is approximatély thirty-three hundred barrels

per acre that he is saving will be recovered in this area.

0 Do you have any comments with respect to fiqdre\
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3 of Exhibit ! that you would like t» make?

A T would like to point out hexe that he polnts

out that the conversion of Stewart A No. 1 would sweep

an additional 23 acres. Now, 1f we alsq used his figqure
of thirty-three hundred’barrels per acre recovery, then
this would be an additional recovery of 75,300 barrels
due to the conversion of this well over the conversion of
No. 14.

For this to be what I estimated to be incqrrect,
he would either have to point out that tho pay is substantially
worse herewfor some reason or why that they would»use a dif-
ferent figure.

Q  Now, referring again to Mobil's Exhibit No. 1 and
in particular to tract No. 6, in your opinion, i1s that a
comparable-situation to the tract ﬁf Atiantic Richfield
ﬁpon which theaStewért-A ﬁo. 1 ie located?

A The tract 6 is also a edge location to the unit
as would be our Stewart tract. 1It.is true that‘the tracts
exit uﬁdoubtedly down structure of ours, but as previously
testified, I don't think structure is significant as to oil
‘éréduction in this general afea.

Therefore, I think the tract 6 is siﬁilar in

the location to ours and I would have anticipated that the




two tracts would be taken in under similar formulas.

It's alsgo true that {f you drill an‘ynjection
well one hundred foot from the line of tract 6, that the
“incremental barrels of oil that you could then attribute
to that tract would be reduced. |

0 And correlative rights wouid not bhe protected
in that {natance?

A Yes, had it been left out.

Q Now, as a part of Exhibit No. 4, Mobil'’s Exhibit
No. 4, there is a letter of Atlantic Richfield to Mobil,
dated January 2, 1970,

Do you have any‘comments with respect to that?

A Well, what we stated in here that Mobil's offer
was unacceptable to us. They plan here to arill as in;
jection well No. 14 at a cost of $38,000.00 which will
recover less oil than would our Stewart A No. 1.

In our letter we state that our calculations
indicate that the value of the well bore’of our’stewart A
No. 1 would be $15,500.00. This is the money that they
would save in using our well as an injector opposed to drill~'
ing the No. 14 well.

This cost includes setting a liner to shut off

the gas zones in the Seven Rivers, perforating that liner and
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trehtinq the well. Also, this takes into account -- is
discounted $4,500.00 for poesible risks, which we think
fully discounts the\well for risks.

As pre?iously étated, in adaition, the well would
recover more oil. Mr. Oshorne testified to the fact that he
said the incremental would he $12,500.00 and, therefore,
he put a value on this ~-- a discoﬁnted value on this of
$8,330.00.

If you ad4 the $8,300.00, what he said would be
the additional value of the 0il, to the savings by using
this well, you come up with a total worth of the well of
$23,830.00. As a compromise price, we said that we woulgd
be willing to accept $20,000.00

0 You are still willing to accept that?

A Yes, sir, we are. Our position here being that
we wouléd certainly be willing to join the unit under the
original perimeteis or else we would be willing to take the
$20,000.00 cash value, or.hoth of these failing that we
would be willing to negotiate an acceptable location for the
injection well.

Q. Do you have any recommendations to make to the
Commission with respect to this matter?

A This previously came to a hearing and the previous
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ruling was that this well not be allowed to be drilled.

Wa are still in aqréement with the vrevious ruling and

recommend that that be upheld, that the well not be allowed.

0

vl

But, Atlantic Richfield would considey an alterns-

tive location for the injection well which would clearly

protect your correlative rights: is that right?

A

Q

Yes, sir, we would.

No you have any further comments?
No,

MR. HINKLE: fThat's all.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. SPERLING:

0

Mr. Tweed, I believe at the ocutset, you referred

to the Langlie A 1 Well as a producing well.

A

Q

A

Q
condition

A

It was é producing well. It is now shut in.
How long has it been shut in?

Since 1962. |

Do you have any information as to the preéent
of that well, the well bore?

As our latest records indicate that it is -~ there

is no junk in the hole and it is clear to "TD."

Q

And there's been no attempt to re-enter to

ascertain what the conditions are?
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A Ho, sir, there has not.

O What do your fiqgures show with refererce to the
last o0il production f£rom the well? Would you agree with
the exhibit --

A Yes, we agree with the exhibit, Mr., Sperling.

-Q -=- which indicates the last oil production to
have bzen 1959?

A Yes, I might add that I don't think this is
out of line in thqt the well was completed in 1938; the
last o0il production being in 1959, some twenty-one years
later, which allowed ample time for the primary depletion
of the Queen interval that was open.

Q And I take it that it is still Atlantic's
posifion that the incremental reserves, insofar as the flood
is concerned, is 12,500 As previously stated by Mr. Osborne?

A That was previously stated by Mr. Osborne. There
is a discrepancy in between what he stated and what Mr,
Kelly applies to the area just to the west.

Q Well, I am asking for Atlantic's position with

‘reference to the incremental reserves attributable to

the A 1 tract.

A Oour pcsition, according to the letter that we

wrote, is that we were willing to accept $20,000.00, which
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we felt'wouldlhe consideration for the use of the well
hore, plus cons;deration for the 12,500“barrels‘of oil.

Q0  Well, then, the position with rcference‘to the
numerical number of barrels incremental remains the same
-at 12,5002

A That's what we were wiilinq‘to éccept to be
contributed for,:alonq with the well bore. I think that
Mr. Oshorne was coﬁservative in his estimate and probabliy
rightfully so.

He wasn't attempting to be harsh in his evaluation.

0 If you are unable to locate the top of the Queen in -
the A 1l Well, the Stewart Well, how can you take a vosition
with refersnce to its position structurally as to wéllsAlying
to the west? |

A That woﬁld just héveito be on Qeneral struétural
configuration. As I stated, I did not draw a structural
contour map here. ~

Howevér; one was also not submitted and it was

not established that this gas production caﬁe from the Queen
Formétion by Mr. Kelly.

Q You are satisfied that the oil production, the

last of which was 1959, did come from the Queen?

A It would be my conclusion that the oil production
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did come from the Oueen.
0 Now, Mr. Hinkle a3sked you corcerning alternate

1ocations with reference to unit well No. 14,

A Yes, sir.
0 What cdo you propog8e as an alternate location?
A Here, for this, we are not trying to dictate

to Mohil where they would put their inijection well. What
we are concerned about is the distance from our producing
well anéd that would be the contention, is the distance
from the producing well.

0 Well, I assume from that answer, then, you are
suggesting that the injection well be moved to the west; is
that right?

A ¥?that I mean -~ to be completely specific, what
I am saying is that if they were aft least 660 feet from our
well, we woulé@n't particularly care wiiere they put it. They
could move it to the south or the west, as long as it was
on their acreage on the unit.

We woulén't bé opposed, even it was closer than
one hundred foot to our line, if it were at least 660 feet
from our well.

Q What ﬁlans do youfhave with reference to the

Stewart A 1 Well?
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A We have no paper works submitted at thié time.
Ohviougly because our negotiations are not complete and
wa are not considered to be cowmplete with Mobil,

In the event that this arca is waterflooded and
a Mobil injection well is sufficient distance frdﬁ ours,
noéxto prematurely water it out, we o plan to re-enter it
and make a producing well out of our Stewart A No. 1 Well.

0 That would be‘dependent upon the alternate
location, I assume. Is that {it?

A Yes, sir. If the injection well is too close
to prematurely water us out, it would not be econoﬁiéally
feasible for us to re-—-enter the well.

0 Have you made any estimates on what you would
expect to recover by doing whatever is necessary to recondition
the A No. 1 Well, the Stewart Well, as a produc{hq'well?

A This would be -~ we have made estimates. This would
he based on the distance from our well as an injection well.
Do you have a specific distance in ming?

o) | wéll, I Qill take your distance.

A The distance, 660 feet, we estimate a recovery of
some twenty to twenty-five thousand barrels of oil.

0 And .what do you base that on?

A The area to be swept and the -- based on one to
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ona primary in the qgeneral area. We calculated the>priméry'
recovery on a harrels per acre hasis in thig area, calculated
the a;eé that would be swept from that distance and based our
seéondary recovery on that.

0 | Well, agssuning the location cf injection well
to the west, how much unit oil would move to the Stewart
Well? |

A I wouldn't be in a position to say how much unit
oil. Now, i: you put it right on the line, there would be
no unit oil moved there. Tt would all be oil that would be
sweét to -- across our Stéwart Lease to our well.

0 Would it he reasonable to say that if an injéction
well were located 330 feet from the section.line, well, the
forty line there, to‘make it 660 feet from your well>that
any unit oil would be moved in thé direction of the Sinclair
Well?

A Pardon me. I'm sorry, I missed your question.

0 Well, assuming the location of an injection well
at a distance 660 feet from the Stewart Well --

A Yes, sir.

0 ~«vwou1d'any unit oil move to the Stewart Well?

A That would depend upon the‘iobation of the well

660 feet from ours. It is true that if it were directly




Ly
e

73

west, 660 feet, some of the oi) that would be pfoduced
would be swept from the unit area to our well; not all of
it, by anf means . |

0 boryou think that any oilymoved to the east by
injection would bevloét and ﬁot recoverediby‘anyone due to
its movehent into the gas cap?

'A There is going to be some 0il moved to the east
that will be lost. T would like to refer to our No. 2
well here on Exhibit 1, figqure 1. This well will also push
oil off of the unit premises to the east, which will not be
recovered by any producing well and I think I could cite
other instances of injection wells along the unit boundary
that woulé do this and this would also happen on the 14 well.

0 Have 'you made any study of the wells, nature and
characteristic of the wells to the souéh of the Stewart A
Lease as shown on figure 1 of Exhibit A, El Paso Well?

A No, sir, I have not. TIt's my understanding that
iz a Jalmat gas well.

Q Do your records indicate thé-reason for the dis-
connection of the well in 1964 by E1 Paso from its gathering

system?

A All that was stated here was that the well died

. and woulé no longer flow and, therefore, it was disconnected.
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0 That was a gas connection, was 1t not?
A Yas, sir, it was.
0 My. Tweed, you stated, 1 believe, that your

estiwate of the recovery from the Stewart Well in the
event the injection well were at a loéation 660 feet from

the Stewart Well would result in the recovery of abéut

twenty thousand barrels.
what do you estimate the recovery to be from the
Stewart Well in the event the injection well were drilled
at its proposed location?
A I don't have those fiqures with me, either the

twenty thousand or your present question. Just rafiguring

in my mind this would result in roughly 6,600 barrels of

oil recovered.

0 So, you would have, then, a differential. I
pelieve the preséht location is some 430 feet from the

Sstewart Well, proposed Location and in a distance of --

that is of comparing 660 feet to 430 feet, anproximately

thirteen thousand parrels additional oil would be recovered
from £he stewart by moving the 14 location to the west.

A vYes. I might point out here that the area is
a square function and movinq it an additional one hundred

foot adds a considerable amount of area, for instance; an
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additional hundred foot, since ﬁhis ig a square function.
Q. Well, would it be your opinion that the bulk
of the additional recovery, that is the difference betveen
6,600 and the 20,000 would come ffom the unit arca?
i\ I said here, again ~- I said it depends on where
the well ié located. It also -~ if it was located at a
different area, it would also increase the sweep on our

tract.

If you located it down to the south, as I

-indicated before on our line or near our line, then essential

1y all thé 0il swept on our well would be from our tract.

0 Now, you referred to the tabulation of well
information taken from the Hobbs pistrict Office records and
particularly with reference to the gas flows indicated, 1
beiieve under what bears a ﬁumerical notation "9", that
would be on the first sheet of that tabulation.

A Is»thié the écout ticket you are referring to?

</

0 No. It's the next page and you see the figure

ngn gyer there on the jeft hand corner.
A occ work sheet with-notes?

0 Yes, ¢ir; right. Now, considering those test

. figures indicated in there, does that indicate to you that

) : )
the gas and the oil was coming from the Seven Rivers at the
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time of thé’compiotion of this well?
A I kelieve T missed where they se£ the packer
thefe. |

MR, NUTTER; 3-15-'38.

THE WITHESS: 'They sét a packer at 3~-15-'38?

MR, NUTTFR: On the date, 3-15-'38.

THE WITNESS: Yes, but I missed the depth the
packer was set at.

YMR. SPERLING: Three ninety-five.

THE WI'TNESS: » That's the TD of the well. If
they set the packer in the open hole, I don't believe they
would set a packer there.

MR. NUTTER: HNow, over here on .the scout ticket
it says,paéker at 3,300 on the first page there. Up

above there, Mr. Tweed, on the casing record; seven and

-five-eighths at 961, four and one-half at 3271, 2-inch

tubing at 3395, packer»set at 3,300.
THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, I see it.
0 (By ¥r. Sperling) Does that have any significance,i
ﬁﬁe difference in the gas production and the oil prdduction
tﬁere, after the packer was sét?

A They said here they set the packer at 3,300, I

assumed they flowed below the packer at 70 barrels of oil




77 _’

pax day and just enough gas to flow. Ig that correct?
Is that your interpretation of that?

0 I can't reconcile that with the notation opposite

3-15-'38, which says "set packer.” We have to assume it was

at 3,300 feet: flowed 70 barrels of oil per day anéd five
million gas throuqh casing.

A | There is a discrepancy here in between what it
says here an¢ what it\gays on the scout ticket and I amn
not prepared to say which is correct, sir.

Q Ivmean, depending upon which is correct, would
that make a difference in your‘testimony?

A If what is shown on the scout ticket - weli, they
showéd here a flow of 70 barrels of oil per da?'throuqh
casing. )

MR. NUTTER: That's through pubinq. On the scout
ticket it says “flowed 70 barrels of oil per day through
the tubing with jﬁst enough gas to flow." So, you have a
low ratio there through the tﬁbinq coming from below'the
packer. |

You get packer over here and on 3-15-'38 they set
the-pécker: they flowed 70 barrels of oil per day. Well,

this is from the scout ticket hack ocver here. But, they

" made five million through the casing.
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50, above the paéker, gvidently the formationai

was producing quite a bit of qgas.

| THE WITNESS: T would assume that, and below
that point then would he sayihq below 2300 foot it was
essentially oil bearing formation.

MR. NUTTER: If your casing point is correct
at 3191, then you had the difference from 3300 to 3191
of open hole, making that gas?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, along with'tﬁe perforations.

MR. NUTTER: I am not sure those perforations were
open at that time; were they?

MR, -SPERLING: NQ,

MR. NUTTER: Those perforations were made over
here in 1953, on the next page, item 162

MR. SPERLING: Correct.

THE WITNESS: Okay.

MR. NUTTER: So, that was open hole‘above the
packer?

THE WITNESS: I might adé here also that there
was, in testimony-Mr. Kelly cave, no mention of the difference
in structural position bestween -our Stewart tract and their
Mobil tract 10, which I con't have the figures on; but, if

they are basing their contention there is gas cép, that is
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something that I would like to sece figures on.
Q (By Mr. Sperling) 71 bolieve vou said that you
felt a fair allecation insofar as the Stewart is concerned

would be on the basis of primary production, some sixty-two

_thousand barvele of oil}.

Do you honestly think that the Stevart, if added
to the unit, will contribute sixty-two thousand barrels

secondéary recovery?

A tes, sir. I honestly think that it will contribute
more than that and there, again, I‘refer to Exhibit‘l; figures
2 and 3, which Mr. Kelly testified to, to the sweep.

If No. 14 is not drilled, then you would have
the sweep from our well that No. 14 would get, plus an
additional sweep area. Now, it's true in any event on a
tract that vyou are thinking of taking in, if you drill next
to the line, you cut down what the tract conéributesx

It ¢ost you to drill the well,-but if you drill
next to the line, you cut ddwn whaﬁ it contributes.

Q But, you think that the sixty-two thousand contri-
bution to the unit as contrasted to th; 12,500 incremsntal

barrels as testified to previously, would be a fair partici-

pation basis?
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A Yen, the incremental -- we are talking about
vtwo difforont thinags. T think that the sixty~-two thousand
barrels is falr renresentation ofzwhat the Stewart A No.

1 will contribute.

Iike I 4ust stated, any time yoq}drill a well
on’the line cloée to a tract, you cut down‘how much incre-
mental oil it will contribute to the unit. This is true
of any tract in the unit here. |

MR, SPERLINGt That's all I have.

MR, NUTTER: Are #here any other questions of
Mr. Tweed?

MR. HINKLE: That's all.

MR. NUTTER: He may be excused.

(Witness excused) .

MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything further at
this time, Mr. Hinkle?

MR. HINKLE: That's all that we have.

MR. NUTTER: Aask for a statement from anyone

else if they have any?

MR. SPERLING: We would like a little more

redirect, if weacould.

MR. NUTTER: Okay. Fine.




REDIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. SPERLING:

0 Mr. Kelly, you are the same Pat Keily that
testified previously in this matfer?

A Yes, sir}

0 On redirect, Mr. Kelly, I would 1like to ask
if you have any irnformation as to other Queen completions
within the area lying immediately to the east of the
Langlie—Mattix OQueen Unit Area, that is other than the
Stewart A No. 1 Well?

;A Yes, sir. Theré‘are a number of completions to
the east of the unit. The nearest Queen éompletion, with
which I am familiar, directly east of the Stewart A No.
1, is shown on the various plats in Exhibitiﬂo. i as the
Federal A 2 on the El Paso tréct and the info:matién that
I have is from the production records of the 0OCC, together
with the scout tickets and I believe I . have seen a log on
that well at sometime.

That well was completed in May, 1959, flowing‘
18 barrels of oil a éay and 35C MCF of qas and produced --
has produced to an ultimate recoverYLOf 2,201 barrels of

oil from the Queen.

T+, in 1968, made almost fifty-eight million
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cubic feet éf'qas froﬁ the Quaen ané I ihterbré£ that as
being a qas well, I don't show any - I do show thaﬁ>it
made 95 barrels of liquid. T don't know whether that is
oill or condensate.

It evidently was sold off their lease, 9% barrels
of petroleum hydrocarbon liquid during the year 1968. To
the south on the various plats, that I have offered in
:j‘ Exhibit 1, there are two gas wells shown; one is in Section
14, near the center of the section, Well N». 2, immediately
east of unit Well No. 21.

'ﬁfv . That is a -- I have examined the coﬁpletion inter-
§a1 and log on that weil and I can confirm that it is a
lowermost Pénrdse gas well. It is completed in exactly the'
same interval for gas production that unit Well No. 21

produced oil from up until it's conversion to injection,

which is the hottom poroéity in the Queen, thevPenrose member
and that well, during 1968, produced two million cubic feet

of gas with no indication of any liquid produced.

The offset gas well to the east of the Langlie
eight two, shown operated by El Paso, is the El Paso Langlie
1 which, according to my information, is a Queen wéll al-
though I don't know precisely what its completion interval

is and during the year 1968 it ﬁade a total of 2 barrels of




83

oil‘and 17 MCF of das and ité cumuiative oil production
to the end of 1968 was 1,749 harréls. "

Wwith further regard to the area east of the unit,
it happens that I do have a log in nmy haﬁds of a well
drilled by Sinclair approximately 660 feetﬁeast of the
Stewart A 1. It is not spotted on this map.

I understand that it is currently « producing
well from thé Rlinebry-Drinkard, or sone such, and I have
compared this -~ the log of this well with logs éf wells
down-dip in the unit ancd I have been able to pick the top
of the Queen on it, which is at 3103 feet, log depth.

MR. NUTTER: Top of the Queen is 3103 feet?

THE WITNESS: Three thousand one~hundred three
feet. I will offer this icg as é further exhibit. I will
point out that that the right hand\curve on this log iS‘
one that I am not acquainted with and I don't claim any
expertise in evaluating it.

I can confirm that the gamma ray pick is the
top of the Queen and I have compared it with other logs
in the area. The right hanc curve on this log is some
xind of a fesistivity log. It's titled “"focused log."

1 don't know what that is. And the truth is,

1 coulén't find anyone in our office that works with logs




JEON
¥
¥

84

that could nvaiuate it for me. One geologist did make
-éonm quesses as to what porous sand the resistivity
curve indicates is present and for whatever it's worth,
there is recorded on the log where those picks were made
within the Queen interval and they totaled some 90 feet,
1ncluding three feet below the gas~o0il contact, if you
plot it.

I will point once again to the well records
that are available to th- public on the Stewart A 1.

They show a casing shibe at 3,271 feet. Maybe these
public records are inaccurate and the casing show is
actually at 3191, as Mr. Tweed indicated his records showed.

In either case, I think there's no duestion but
what the well must be in the Queen interval below the
casing show. I don't see how there could be that muéh
fall in 660 feet; one loucation west, that would put this
open hole interval up in the Seven Rivers.

I have serious reservations1about the perforations
being\in the Seven Rivers, but without a log on the hole to
check it with, I have no way of really knowing. I am of
the firm convicéion that the open hole interval below
the casing shoe’indicated to be at 3271 on the records that

have been available to me is surely opposite the Queen




intorval.
0 {(By Mr. Sperling) 1Is that the extent of the

information you have witn refercnece to wells to the e st?

A That's all that I have information with me on, I
helieve.
0 Mr. Kelly, is it your opinion that ia the event

the proposed unit well) No. 14 is not crilled at its location,
that there will Be lost and unrecovered, with resulting
waste, qil in the approximate magnitude of two hundr:d
thcusand barrels?
A Yes, sir: that is ﬁy opinion.
MR. SPERLIMNG: At this time, I would like to
offer Mobil's Exhibit 7.
MR. NUTTER: Mobil's Exhibit 7 will be admitted
in evidence.
MR. SPERLING: fThat's all we havé on redirect.
MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions?
MR. HINKLE: Just one here, Mr. Examiner,

RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR.. HINKLE:

Q Mr. Kelly, you just testified here to the El

Pasoc 2 A located in the northeast quarter ¢f thes neortheast
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quarter of section 14, I quess Lt is.
A Northeast quarter of the southwest quarter of
Section 14 is the location that I am looking at, sir.

0 No, the two A. I am talking about the ? A El

y Paso.
A Oh, I'm sorry. J
0 Directly east of the Stewart A No. 1.
A Yes, sir.
Q Now, what is the structural position of the 2 A

Well to the Stewart A No. 1?

A well, I don't know what structural position the

Stewart A No. 1 resiges, so I can't describe it in relation

- to the Stewart A 1.

I seem to remember having picked a subsea datum
top of the Queen in that 2 A Well at minus 59xfeet. But,
1 would have to go to my records, which I am‘not sure
whether they are here or in Midland, to confirm that that's
where I picked it.
0 Now, in getting up this unit, d@ian't you prepare
a structurél map of this whole area?

A No, sir.

Q Never had one?

A No, sir. We had a gréat deal at stake. We had
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a lérge loan against this property and my aim was to
unitize it and place it uncder flood just as fast as»I
could. All of the working interest owners within the
unitized area were able to come to very rapld agreement,
in a matter of an hour or so, on what their interest in
this unit should be and we formed it.

0 Well, obviously, 2 A i8 up structure considerably

i From the Stewart A No. 1. Is that right ~- not right?
A Yes, sir. In preparing for this hearing, I

have made some further investigations of wells in the area;
ves.

MR, HINKLE: That's all.

MR. NUTTER: Afe there any other quesﬁions of
~the witness? He may be excuseé; R

(Witness excused).

MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything further you
wish to offer, Mr. Hinkle?

MR, HINKLEK: No.

MR. NUTTER: We will take closing statements.

MR. SPERLING: I don't belleve I have one.

MR, HINKLE: You fully understand.

MR. SPERLING: ¥ think the Examiner understands




the ‘prob' lam,

MR, JIINKLE: I don't think we could add mnuch.
MR. NUTTER: - I understand the problem, I don't

understand the solution.

1f there's nothing further in Case 4202, we

will take the case under advisement.
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MR, UTZ: Case 4201 and 4202 will be consolidated

fof the purpnseé of testimony and separate orders will be .
written. |

MR. HATCH: ;4201; Application of Mobil 0i1l
Corporation for a unit aqreement, Lea County, New Mexico.
And Case 4202, application of Mobil 01l Corporation for 8
waterflood project and unorthodox injection weil locations,
Lea County, New Mexico.

MR. UTZ: Appearances?

MR. SPERLING: James E. Sperling, Modrall,
Seymour, Sperling, Roehl and Harris, Albuquerque, appearing
for the Apélicant. We have one witness.

MR. UTZ: Any other appearances?

MR, EATON: Paul W. Eaton, Jr., Hinkle,
Bondurant and Christy, Roswell, New Mexico, appeafing
for Atlantic Richfield Company in Case 4202.

MR. UTZ: Swear the witness, please.

(Witnesses sworn.)

MR. UTZ: You may proceed.

(Whereupon, Applicant's
Exhibits 1 through 3 were
marked for identification.)




PAT KELLY

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, SPERLING:

0 Pleage state ydur name, your place of residence,
the name of your employer and the capacity in which you
are employed.

A My vname is Pat Kelly, I ‘live in Midland, Texas,
and I work for ﬁobil Cil Corporation as a petroleum engineer.
Q Mr. Kellv, have you on any previous occasion
testified before the Commission, so that your qualifications

as a petroleum enqi’neer afe a rdatter of record?

A No, sir,

Q wOuld" you please give a brief resume of your
educational background, leading to an engineering degree,
and your experience in th%s field.

A I studied petroleum engiﬁeering at Texas A & M
LUniversity, anci I graduated with a BS degree in petfoleum
engineering in 1954, I started to work immediately for
the railroad comm_iss#on, in its Corpus Christi District

Office as a field engineer.

Thereafter, I served two years in the Air Force,




" completing that obligation in 1957, when I xeturned to

the rallroad commission and was assigned as an engineering
examine%, where I sexved in such capacity for eiqht'years.
In 1965, I was employed by Mobil 0Oil Corporaticn és a
petroleuh engineer and have served in that area since that
time.

0 Mr. Kelly, are you familiar with the area which
is the subject of the application in these matters?

A Yes, sir.

" Q And what connection has your association been:
with the area?

A That of a petroleum engineer?

0 Yes, sir.

A I have had occasion to make some studies of
prOperties,'producihg prdﬁerties, in the Queen Formation
in that area, which resulted in Mobil's purchase of some
properties, which we are preparing to waterflood following
their unitization.

0 Would you state briefly what is sought by the
application pertinent to Case 4261?

A Pursuant to the application,»styled in Case No.
4201, it is Mobil's’request that the unit agreement _iver-

ing the Langlie-Mattix Queen Unit, in Lea County, New




Mexlico, be approved.

0 Would you please refer to what has been marked
in Case 4201-as Exhibit Nb. 1 and advige the Exaﬁiner what
that is?

A Exhibit No. 1 is the unit agreement that has
been érepared covering Langlie-Mattix Queen.

» Q Now, would you pleasa identify what's been
marked in that case as Exhibit No. 2 hefe?

A Exhibit 2 is an area plant showing the Langlie-
Mattix Queen Unit Area in the approximate center of the
plat and shoWing &1l of the acreage within a two-mile
radius of such proverty.

It also shows the Gulf operated Stewart Langlie-
Mattix Unit immediately offsetting the proposed Langlie-
Mattix Queen Unit to the north, and it shows also the
Langlie-Mattix Woolworth Unit, 6perated by Ame:ada for

waterflodding in the Queen Formation, about two miles north

of the proposed unit.

Q Now, contained within the unit agreement is a
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map of the unit area; is it not?

s

e

A Yes, sir. There is in the back of the unit

s

b

agreement a plat maxked Exhibit A, which shows the

location of all the wells in the unit, and shows the unit
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boundary, which encompassasg some one thousand forty acres
or so.

0 Now, 18 this area or has this area been produétive
in the particular formation with which we are concerned?
By the way, you might explain what thg unitized.formation
is. |

A The unitized formation is to be that interval
within the Seven Rivers and Queen Formations, described
by the Conservation Commigsion as comprising the Langlie-
Mattix Pool.

That interval takes in the lower onekhqndred
feet of the Seven Rivers Formation, ﬁoqether with all of
the Queen Formation.

Q Now, please refer to what has been marked as
Exhibit No. 3 in Case 4201 --

MR. UTZ: Do you have another copy of the exhibit?
Oh, I'm sorry -- go ahead.

THE WITNESS: Exhibit 3 is a log of the Gulf
0il Corporation, J. A. Stewart, Well No. 9, located three
hundred and thirty feet frpm the north and east lines Qf
Section 10, Toﬁnship 25 South, Range 37 East. That log

is marked at the top of the Queen Formation -- top of the




Penrose Formation, which is a part of the Queen, the

lower Queen, and 13 algo marked at a depfh of one hundred

feet}above the top of the Queen and it is marked{at the base

of the Queen, which éoincides with the top of the Grayburg.
The entire interval éxtendinq from one hundred

faet above the top of the Queen down to the base of the

Queen is the unitized interval.

Q Mr. Kelly, give us, briefly, a resume of ﬁhe
history of the development within this particular unit
area as described iﬁ fhe unit agreement? |

A The Langlie-Mattix Pool was discovered: sometime
in the 1930's. The first production that was found on
proposed Langlie-~Mattix Queen Unit was the Sun 0il
Company Stewart A, Well No. 1, drilled in location B of
the Sectioﬁ 15, Township 25, Range 37.

In May, 1936, there were three additional
wells completed in the Queen in 1936, fourteen in 1937,
five in 1938, two in 1939 and one each in 1947, '66 and
- '68,

This brings the total development within the
unit area to twenty-eight wellsa. Those wells, for the

most part, were completed open hole, with casing set on




top of the pay. In gensral, they were shot with some
nitquylderin.

To the end of 1968, the unit area had produced
three million two hundred thirty-eight thousand barrels
of oil from the Queen Formation.

Q Before continuing with 42062, has the unit
agreement, which has been identified as Exhibit No, 1
been submitted to the USGS? I notice that there is
federal acreage included within the unit area ~-

A ?es;»sir. Tract 1 operated by Pan-American
Petroleum Corporation is a federal tract. ThevUSGS has
been consulted in preparation of this agreement and has
indicated that‘it will approve an agreement drawn along
the lines of one that has been corrected by them and
furnished to us, and this unit has been prepared written
along those lines.

And I have confidence that they_wiil approve

it.

Q In other words, Exhibit 1 repfesents a revised

unit agreement foilowing its summation to USGS. for comment?

A Yes, sir. The first draft was revised according

to the comments of the USGS.

Q Now, what percentage of the working interest




does Mobil have within the unit area?

A The unit area is to be operated under the
agreement, under a two-pvhase formula. During phase one,
which continues unti{l ¢wenty-three thousand>bérréls of
oil have been produced from aﬁd after July i, 1969, from
the unit area.

And phase two begins at the first, on the first
day of the month following the exploration of production
of twenty-three thousand barrels, and continues thereafter.
Phase one is based upon current revenue for the year 1968,
for each tract. And phase two is based seven percent'on
acreage and ninety-three percent on tract accumulated
production, as of January 1, 1969.

Mobil's participation, working interest par-
ticipation, under phase one, is 85.4925'percent and, under
phase twu, 73.4878 percent.

Q what is the present status of the sign-up of
the unit agreement by the various interest owners, both
interest owners'and royalty interest at this time?

A The unit agreement was only submitted through
mail to the'workiﬁé and royalty interest owners on August

13. As of this morning, working interest sign-up,
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exclusive of ?an~American’?etroleum Corporation, had
amounted to 89.4 percent -~ welighted accordinq»ﬁo phase
tﬁo participation.

Pon-American has furnished Mobil with a letter
which states that it has not vet signed the unit agreement.
but that it is being processed and that it will be signed,
and they authorized us to make that represenzation to the
Commission. With Pan-American's signing the unit will be
committéd to by ninety-three and a half percent of the
working interest»owners. As of this time, there are twenty-
seven peraent of. the royalty interest owners which have
committed their interest to the unit, according to phase
two pagticipation.

Q Do you anticipate any particular problem, other
than the lapse of time in completing the execution by the
interest owners?

A No, sir. I expect this sign-up to continue
at something like the rapid pace that it's progressed
at so far.

Q Is the form of the unit agreement, allowing,
of course, for certain local variétions, a standard form

of unit?

A Yes, sir. It's patterned after a federal form.
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0 Do you have anything else to add in coﬁ{}ctioh
with the unit itself, as‘contained in the application of
42012

A I bélieve not.

MR. SPERLING: I would like to offer at this
time, Mr. Examiner, Exhibits 1 through 3 in Caae 4201.

MR. UTZ: Without objection, Exhibits 1 thrcough
3 wiil be entered in the record in this case;

| MR. SPERLING: Unless ﬁhe Examiner wants to
ihquire as to Case 4201 at this time, we will proceed
with that portion of the testimony --

MR. UTZ: The purpose of this unitization is
for a secondary recovery; is thét correct?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

MR. UTZ; That's ‘all I have.

0 (By Mr. Sperling) Mr. Kelly, with reference
| to applicﬁ£ion in 4202, would you state briefly what is
sought by that application?

A As a result of the application sfyled in 4202,
quil wishes to achieve approval of authority to carry on

waterflood operations in the unitized interval beneath
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the Langlie-Mattix Queen Unit, using the injection wellé
which are listed in an attachment which will be made an
exhibit in this hearing., And we ask also that the watex-
flood he operated undex Rulg 701 B, with regard to the
future expansion and allowable. |

0 All right. Please refer to what has been
marked in 4202 as Exhibit No. 1, which I think is an
identical exhibit as Exhibit 2 in 4201,

A Yes, sir; Exhibit 1 is the area plat to a
‘scale of one-inch to four thousand feet. It shows all
of the acreage within two-—miles of the proposed unit.

0 Now», refer to Exhibit No. 2 and explain what
that exhibit shows.

A Exhibit 2 is a map showing the wéterflood
pattern, which is in the main, an eighty-acre five spot,
modified where necessary to conform ‘to the cufrent or piannsd
1hjections on offset propervies, and also. modified to reduce
the drilling of additional wells, where possible, to complete
° the pattern.

Some of the patterns are a little larger than

eighty acres. And one or two of them may be a little

smaller. In the main, it's an eighty-acre five spot pattern.
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The dash lines on»the plant, connect wells, which are

to be injectors in the waterflood.

Q Now, how many welle are planred as injector
wells?

A We plan, ultimately, to utilize seventeen wells
for inijection. :

The wells will include six that will be drilled
for injection purposes, and eleven that will be converted.
Two of the wells provosed for injectors will not be used
initially.

Well No. 30 will be converted to injection after
it waters out, down on the south end of the unit, and well
No. 14 will be drilled in all probability, in January or
February of 1970, to complete the two waterflood pratterns
that it supports. |

0 This will result in how many producing wells
within the unit area?

A Ultimately seventeen producing wells. We will
have an even number of producers and injectors, a total
of thirty~four wells on the unit. They are currently --
the twenty-eight holes that have been drilled on the Queen

on the unit.
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Q - Now then, in connection with the injection
wells proposed, piease refer to what has bgen marked as
Exhibit 3 and explaiﬁ what that is. —

A Exhibit 3 is a tabulation of the wells that
Mobil proposes to use for water injection,
4The first tabulation lists thoce wells that
will be converted fo injectibn, They are currently
producers, and the second tabulation lists those wells
that will be drilled for injection use. |

The tabulation shows, in addition to the unit
well name, the cur;ené name that the wells are operated
under. Their location in each section, toﬁnship and range.,
And with respect to the wells that will be drilled, the
tabulation shows their location, with respect to the nearest
section lines, township and range.

Thére is a discrepancy between the 1ocatibns
shown on Exhibit 3, for three of the wells that are to be
drilled, as compared with the similiar tabulations that
was submitted within the past week or so, through the mai1,~
to the 011 Conservation Commission. 3

Those wells are No. 14, 15 and 32. The tabulation,

iﬁitially furnished the Commission, was in error, with




respect to those well locations. The loéatichs that are
shown on Exhibit 3 are the correct locations.

In the case of 14, for exémple, the surveyor
had reported to the individual, transmitting that information
to the Commission, a tie on an injection line junction, |
rather than the well itself. 1In well No. 15, the surveyor
had incorrectly concluded a statement of the locations. The.
federal authoritiesAwould not pggm;t a ;;g_tp§pe vaiged at - .
the location that I wanted the well at, because it's close

to an~air strip. We cleared that up with the federal

- authorities, and have shown on this listing the location

that weAthink will be acceptable to them for a rig to be
raiséé.
With respect to well No. 32, the surveyor learned

after the first list was transmitted to the Commission
that a surface obstruction would prevent rigging up over
the location contained in the tabulation, and the location
described on Exhibit 3 for well 32 is one that we can rig

)
up over.

Q ° Well, then :the changes that you have just

described result from changes in footages from those

previously submitted to the Commission; is that right?
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A Yes, sir. There isn't any material difference
in the locations 'that I can sa@e. A few feet in each cése.

o] Now, would you give us a brief background of the
geologic conditions that prevail in this area with reference
to the proposed unitized formation?

A Referring back to Exhibit 1, the area plant,

I might point out that the Langlie-Mattix Queen Unit is
.gituatgd;qegqraphically on the west flank of the justice
anticline.; The crest of the anticiine is a shartudistance
east of the unit, approximately one mile, perhaps two miles
east of the unit.

The Queen Formation, together with the lower Seven
Rivers was contained initially -- contained initially a
substantial gas cap which lay on top of”an oil column.

The gas cap blanketed the crest of the structure and in-
vaded the east side of the Langlie-Mattix Cueen Unit.

The oil column lies in a narrcw band in thie
area, about one-mile wide, trending north and south. The
injection pattern, that we had planned, that we had put
together here, is designed in part to create a barrier, a
water barrier, between £he o0ll column and the gas cap,
which lies‘up-dip, to prevent oil from being pushed up into |

that gas cap, where I am certain it will not be recovered.
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Q‘ anave you Any other pertiﬁent information as
far és the geological conditions are concerned?

A ﬁell, I might point out tﬁat»fhe Queen Sand,
that we are qoinq to waterflood, ié compriséd bf gsand
stringers, enters first with dolamite members. Some of
these stringers, the sand stringers correlate very weli
from well to well, where you have logs, but there aren't
very many logs in this area.

| F-Tﬁefe éfe porous members in the lower Seven
Rivers. Also, in the upper Queen, and also in the Penrose,
that I think contain oil; and I exvect to flocd concur-
rently in order to recover some additionél oil,

As things stand at this point to produétlon of
the unit, it is very near the economic limit, and it is
essential that some form of secondary recovery operations
be carried on to justify continued operations of the
‘property.

Q Well, in that connection with reference to the
production history of this particular area, please fefer
to what has been marked as Exhibit 4 and iﬁdicate what
that is désigned to show.

A Exhibit No. 4 is a tabulation of pr§ductipn from.

the unit, oil prodhctioh. It shows also the number of
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producing wells and barrels par aay, average barrels per
day of oil produced. The tabulation Jjust goes back to.
1959, Production did start in 1956 on the unit. Accumu-
lative o0il, at the end of each year, is shown alongside

the production tabulation, and for the year 1969, production
haskbeen set out on a monthly basis, showing that the

twenty currently producing wells are making about a barrel
and a half of oil a day on an average and during the month
of April.

Q Now, concerning yourbﬁestimony just given with
referenre to production and the tabulation that you havé
identified as Exhibit 4, refer to Exhibit 5, which appears
to be related, and identify that, please. )

A Exhibit 5 1s a graphical represenfation of the
same data that is contained, with respect to oil production,
on Exhibit 4;

Q Now, would you explain what is contemplated with
reference to the installations; the quantity of water that
you contemplate injecting, the injection rates, pressures:
in other wofds, a generél description of the mechanical
instéllation that you expedt to uéilize?

A We are intendiﬁq to obtain supply water from

the Grayburg San Andres interval, from a supply well that
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will be drilléd on the unit in the near future.

This is what is called rough water. it has some
N38 in it. We have an inject;onfstation designed to handle
that wéter, and the station will pump at eight hundred pounds
surface pressure, 13,500 barrels pér day. ‘We won't initially
have enough 1njectibn wells in service to use all that water.
And do intend to inject initially at an average well rate of
756 barrels per day, and intend to restrict the surface in-
jection pressure to one thousand pounds.

I think that we will have very few wells that
pressure up within the first year to one thousand pounds.
During the second year, Ikthink that injectivity will fall
off to perhaps eighty-five percent of the first year, and
I expect that we will be able to ﬁaintain average injection
rates of about five hundred barrels per wgil per day there-
aftex.

The station is designed, if necessary., to carry us
up tc 1800 pounds of surface pressure. I think, in all
probability, we won't have to exceed fifﬁeen hundred pounds.

It may be well ﬁo'point out that the contracts
are in the process ¢f being let for the'ihjection station,
and I think that construction may well stért within the

next ten or fifteen days.
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Q  Now, please refer to whét has been marked as
Exhibit 6, which is, I believe --

A Exhibit 6 is a log of a well that is not on the
Lané)ie~Mattix Queen Unit; it is on another unit which is
ﬁhe subject of a further heariﬁq this afternocon, the
ilumphrey Queen Unit. It happens to be the only injection
well that we have tﬁus fay drilled on eithex unit. and so,
it's the only one that we have a log on.

Marked on that well log, which is identified as
our Humphrey Queen Unit No. 2G, or the fee name is Liberty
Well No. 6;

It was drilled five feet from the west line and
one hundred feet from the south line of Section 3, Township
25, Range 37. It shows the entire interval that we expect
to be injecting into, which goes from one hundred feet above
the top of the Queen, down to the lowermost forced member
in the Penrose Section.

Q Well, theﬁ,‘you expect the log which you have
just identified as Exhibit 6 to be representative of a
typical log of the injection wells whiéh-you've proposed,

both as they now exist or as they are to be drilled?

A Yes, sir. That log will not show the identical
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poxosities that we will find in later wells;i I'm sure, but
it does show the entire interval, and I would class it as
a typical injection well.

0 Now, would vou please refer to what has been
marked, \collectively, as Exhibit No. 7, which appears to
be diagramatic sketches of completions,

A Exhibit No. 7 is a sheét of well ‘sketches! showing
the proposed or existing completion arrangement under in-
jection operations in each case.

The existing wells that will be converted are,
fer the most part, going to be completed in open" hole, as
they are now, with a tension pécker set a short distance
above the casinqn chute; with injection to take place through
cement lined tuﬁing. The cas’ing anulus, in each casei‘ will
bé loaded with treated water to inhibit corrosion.

The wells thaf we are going to drill, which on
the -- Langlie Unit, No. 6, will all be completed through
perforation; they wiil be cased through the pay, and the
porous members, and the poroﬁs members selectively perforated,
and cement lined tubing set on a packer, above the uppermb;st
perforation and with the casing also loaded with t.-eated
water.,

" The casing in each case, bot‘h the surface pipe

~and the long string will be cemented back to:the surface.
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Q  Any other features you would like to mention
with referencekto the method of completion of éhese wells?
A I can't think of anything else. I believe the
completion method that we proposs will confine the injected

watey to the pay.

I don't invision there being any likelihood of
its escaping to a fresh water zone and tq the surface under
this arrangement.

"MR. SPERLING: That's all we have, Mr. Examiner.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:

Q Now, in regard to Exhibit No. 7, Mr. Kelly, aid
you state whetheerr not the tubing would be plastic
coated?

- A The tubing will be cement lined, as will all of
the surface injection lines.

Q And are you going to lcocad the anulus --

A With treated water; yes, sir.

Q what are you going to do with the surface of the
anulus?

A It is the practice of Mobil toc periodically
check the casing anulus for the presence of any pressure,

and, ofvcourse, when it's demonstrated, why, we know we
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have got a 1lmak somewhere and set about to correct it.

o} Well, do you leave it open OX ~~

A There will he a valve on it.  I don‘t know whether
there will be a gauge on it or not. A lot of times a pumper
will carry a gauge around in hié pickup, and just screw it
into a valve -~ if a well won't bleed down immediately, well
he opens it up.

MR. UTZ: Any other questions?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. EATON:
o} Mr. Kelly, with refexrence to Exhibit 3, what is

the distance of unit well number 14 from the north i1ine of

Section 14?

~

A Unit Well No. 14 ig to be 660 feet south‘of'the

north line of gection 14.

Q Thank you. As you inject water into the formation,
what physically happens?

A 1 think the water enters the porous menber, the
pérous and permeable members, and expands out according to
iniection within those members.

Q pDoes it tend to expand out radially?

A Theoretiqally, it does. It doesp't always, but

we make that assumption, uasually. It depends on the

permeability orientation. I haven‘t‘any reason to think
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that the water will not expand radially‘around the wells,
Q Is there any pressure effect that is set up in

the formation with the water moving out ¢hrough the formation?
A The injection i water into a reservoir rock takes

place because of a pressure differential; yes, sir. There

is a prescure differential from the well bore to the front

of the -- flood front; the bleeding edge of the flood front.
Q Then what happens when water from two injected

wells, moving toward each othexr -- what happens when the

" water meets?

A It goes to the direction of the least pressure.

Q I believe you testified that Well No. 14 will
probably be drilled in January ox February of 1970?

A Yes, sir. |

Q Why do you propose to driil that well at that -
time? |

A The main reasdn that I have proposed to delay
drilling of that well -- to the first part of next year,
is to allow sufficient time for Atlantic, if it so chooses,
to accept the offer that Mobil has made to it for the cur-
rently abandoned or temporarily abandoned well, offsetting
proposed well number 14 to the northeast on the Stewart A

lease -~ because I belleve I can tolerate that much delay.
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1 can tolerate two OY threze months delay in
qettihq,that well on injection, pbut I can't tolerate anymoxe
than that.

0 Now, do you thi;g.that well number 14 is -~ is
that an ideal location for an . 7active waterflood aweep?

A No, sir. I don't think it's an ideal location.
1t's the bhest location X could find on the unit, on the
east side. 1 don't think there is a better location any-
‘whereion-the anits

L on the unit?

A Yes.

Q Would you feel that perhaps a jocation on the
Stewart 1éase may be better than the present well 14 locetion?

A I ‘think that's highly debatable. The iocation of
what was formerly sinclair's, and is now At;antic's Stewart
A No. 1, would lehd”iiself to use as an injector and might
result in some additional recovery, élthough jt's my opinion
that the magnitude of the additiohal recovery wbuld be of a
low order.

The principal benefits that could be derived out

of injecting into the Stewart A No. 1. rather than the well

number 14, would arise out of the elimination of the need

to spend money driiling a well.
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Q  How about much money daecs it cost td drill one

of the inijection wells?

A We have estimated the o ¢ at $38,000 pox Qell,
to drill and complete through perforations.

¢] How much do you think it will cost to enter, for
example, the Stewart No. 1 well and prepare it for injecéioh?

A I have not prepared an cstiﬁaté of the co;t of
doing that work to Stewart A Well No. 1. If I were able
to nake the assumption that we would encounter no trouble,
thet the well doaén't have a casing leak or a coliébsed
casing or ~- I should think that we would be able to complete
i£ for injection for somewhere in the neighborhood of ten
to thirteen thousand dollars.

0f course, that would be an open hole completion.

We wouldn't set a liner Qith that. And there would be -~
well, there is-u’factor to consider'and it is how wel} you
can control where the water goes. You4have almost no
control in an open hole interval, but you can mechanically
control the water -~ where the water goes when you have ‘ _

your pipe perforations.

Q Now, if you do go ahead and drill well number

14 in five or six cr seven months, and start injéctinq at

that tlme, I assume that well number 13 will have been in
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" operation for a while before that time?
A My estimate right now is that by the time we
- get well number 14 drilled and completed, well number 13
wiil probably have been on injection for about two and a
half to three months. |

Q Mr. Kelly, I would assume then that when you
start injecting water into well number 14, that there would
be a tendency for water to move somewhat rapidly eastward?

A Probably so. I think it would move rapidly in
al;\directions, really. But the area to the east, I am
sure, has a higher gas saturation than the area to the west.
‘And I think that it will probably have a higher permeability
to water than to the area to the west, and it's alsQ true
that the water would probably move a little faster to the 
east than it does to the west.

Q Also, you would have the pressure problems to
‘the west because of the injection in the well numbex 132

A I am almost certain that there would have been
no interference within a three month period.

Q | Well, at such time as the water injected in
number 14, moving westwardly met the well, the water in-
jected in well 13, then therekwould be a tendency for the

weil number 14 water to move more easily to the east,
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rather than continue westwardly at thé same rate?

A If I can make the assumptioﬁ that the permesbility
of the rock stays the séme, I think that's true.

0 Wall, at the outset, I Lhink you gaid that's
true?

A Yes, sir. I think so. It depends on the pressure
differential, if we run into a hard streak out there, it
will élow down.

Q Do you have any idea as to how soon you think
the Stewart A well would be watered out after you started
injecting in the well number 142

A Nu, sir. I haven't formed an estimate of that.

I do know that the Stewart A No. 1 is approximately the
same distance from our proposed injector number 14, as our
wells, our unit wells number one and eight are from Gulf's
Stewart Langlie-Mattix No. 28, which has been on injection
December of 1968.

And as far as I can tell, we have seen no effect

\kfrom that injection as yet in those wells. But, of course,

I think there is a high o0il saturation down here, and the
water would tend to move slower through the area of high
oil saturation thén it would through an area of high gas

séturation, I think.
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Y

REDIRECT EXAMINATYLON

BY MR, SPERLING:

¢) I have énother question or two on redirect.
ﬁf. Kelly, what is the present status of the Atlantic A
1l Stewart?

A The best information that I have, is that it is
tenmporarily abandcined or shut-in. Information in this
line has been communicated to me, verbally, by some of the
people that were fdrmerly interested in the well in Sinclair.

0 Do you know hok long it has been temporarily
abandoned?

A Well, I have -~ I'm not sure that it'has been
temporarily abandoned‘all that time, but the production
récords don't show any production for it since 1963.

I+ began production in 1938, and through 19853,
it made 61,047 barrels §f oil. It shows no production for
the yearé 1954 through 1957,

It shows 917 barrles of oil in 1968. A 116
barrels of oil in 1959, along with 37,720,060 cubic feet
of gas.

And it shows on the gas prodpction for 1960

through 1963. Since that time, there hasn't been any
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production recoxded in the publication for the well. 1
assume it's been shut-in. It may have been plugged ~- I
dén't really know. X doubt if it's beon pluygged, I think
it's been, just been shut-in.

‘ Q Do you have any information as to tha condition
of that well?

'A I have the information that was reported on the
gcout ticket, at the time of its completion. X have sone
othexr information that has been gleaned from 0. C., C.
Milea‘;n\ﬂobbs. I.dc not have’information indicating what
the situation is in the well bore at this time.

MR, SPERLING: I believe that's all.

RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, UTZ:

Q Mr. Kelly, have you been in contact with Atlantic
Richfield regardiﬁg the oil in this unit?
| A No, sir.
Q "Would you be willing or would Mobil be willing
to accept the unit?
A Well, of course, Mobil is one of the working
interest ownhers, and the working interest owners collectively

make those decisions. From my own standpoint, I would have
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no objection to the lease being brought into the unit on

an eqﬁitable baslis. AnﬁAif‘we haﬂ beén or should be succes-
sful in purchasing the lease, well it would be our intention,
if we are able to‘unitize the royalty to negotiate it into
the unit on an equitable'basis.

Q By equitable basis, you mean on the same basis

‘that the rest of it had heen agreed upon?

A No, sir. I don't think that basis would afford
protection to the ramaining interest in the unit. I think
1f the lecase were to partidipatekon the same basis that the
other interest would be watered down to an unwarranted degree.

The\phase two participation of the well, the
tract would approach twb percent on the basis of tﬁe rest
of the properties. when you look at the location of the
well, you can see th&t it's as far down dip as the -- as
a regular location can be drilled on the lease. As is,
the adjoining well to the west is as far down dip as the
location can be drilled on the lease, a regular location.

I am confident that a good quantity of the oil
that has been produced from the Stewart A No. 1 has come
from thé adjoinin§ areé to the west. Any regular Brainage

pattern would lead you to that conclusion.
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I think the amount of oil that the lease would
contribute to the unit is ~~ is somewhere in the neighbor-
hood of one-fifth %o one-seventh of the amount of oil that
tﬁe tract would~be credited'with if it were to participate'
undexr the same phase two formula that the rest of the tracts
had come in under. I think this is because the lease hasn't
made any oil in a long time. The well is very close to the |
lease 1line. »

There just isn't ény acre feet ﬁhere to sweep.

And those that-ére are characterized by high gas saturation,
and I would expect the waterflood recovery out of those acre
feet, the farthexr up you go to be of a lower ordet.

Q I understood you to say that the Justice Anti-
cline was a gas cap; is that correct?

A Yes, sir. There was‘and ié a gas capfin the
Queen Formation on top of the structure.

Q And that the gas cayw has encroached to the west
onto vour proposed Langlie-Mattix Queen Unit?

A I am not certain that it has encroached. I am
certain that it has always been there. It may have progressed
down dip to éome degree -—-- io some degree, it surely has.

I'm not prepared to say how much.
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Q Well, you know, from your study of this area,
do you know of any wells on the castern edge of your
proposed unit that has shifted from cil to gas?

A  No, sir.

) Vice-versa?
A From qas to oil?
Q Yes.

A _No,_siyg.:gqe of the wells, the Pan-American
ianqlie B, No. 3, which is to the unit injedtor numbexr

27 was initially completed as a gas well in the upper

Queen. We intend to deepen titat well Lo expose
saturation porosity that lies below and inject it -- as-
suming we find somg’oil‘saturated porosity below.

In liké ﬁanner, thekoffsetting well to the
south, the Cities Service, Dabs No. 1, penetrate only the
upper paft of the Queen and was completed open hole from
somewhere above the Yates down into the upper part of the
Queen and is produced as a gas well throughout its lifé.

I:have an‘idea its ptoduction has come from the
Yates. That's where it's been reported at least, and I
am skeptical about the amcunt of fluid that entered the

well out of the Queen Formation. I don't think it had

much of it open.
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Q Woll, it would appear ﬁhen, from your testimony,

that the gas-oil contact on that has been relatively

gtationary?

I 1 doﬁ't intend to repﬁesent that it has or has
not. |

Q The puxpose of your number 14 injector, would it

be a fair statement to say that it is to push oil to the
weét, ratherx than to push some of your unit oil to the
ecast, eince you would be putting the second injection well
in the same forty-acre tract?

A 1t is to prevent oil -- pushing oil off of the
unit to the east up into what I interpreted as being a
gas cap, with a high gas saturatioﬁ. Where I am sure that
1ittle or none of it would ever be recovered.

It is intended to force'oil to the producer
which‘will be in the center of the pattern to thé,north~
west and to the producer that will be in the pattern to
the scuthﬁest,' |

0 I1f you are going to use a number 14, do you think
the nunber 13 15 necessary? H

A Yes, sir. I've got to flood the adjoining pattern
to the West} the 14 -- I don't believe I will ever get

enoﬁgh water into it to flood the pattern to the west or
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provide an afficient sweep from any bf the pétterns that
suxround it. | |
MR. UTZ: Any further questions?
MR. HATCH: You have three production wells to
be drilled and those were not included in this application?
THE WITNESS: No, sir. I have shown the locations
that we intend to drill the wells at.
MR. UTZ: Were those standard locations?

"HE WITNESS: No, sir. Twenty-six will be right
on the section line. The others will be regular locations,

unorthodox as to density.
MR. UTZ: You didn't request those; did you?
 THE WITNESS: No, sir.
MR. UTZ: BAny other questions? The witness
may be excused. Statements?
| Oh, did you have some more questlons?
4R, SPERLING: Yes, and I wanted to offer my

exhibits, My. Examiner, 1 through 7.

‘REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. SPERLING:

Q My. Kelly, do you'thiﬁk the approval of the
unit agreement and the flood pfog:am which you have out-

iined here would be in the interest of the prevention of
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waste and the prdtection of corrélétive rights in this
unit areca?

h Yes, sir.

Q0 .~ I have the impression, Mr..Kelly, from your
outlining 6f your program that there 1s a matter of some 4
urgency in connection with the initiation of this flood;
is that correct?

A Yes, sir.

Q Can you tell us why?

A We have ~- we bought the propertied that Mobil
will contribute to thié unit and also t6 the other unit,
from George Buckles, on May 1. The qommitmeﬁts that we
have made in connection with that purchase make it mandatory
that we move very rapidly to the secondary recovery operation
in the interest of preventing the loss of funds.

and accordingly, we have spared no effort to qet
this operation under way -- we have taken a lot of risk
and cafryinq a lot of burden by ourselves until we could get
an aqreemeht from other parties.

And to that extent, it's very important that we
start injection just as soon as we possibly can.

MR, SPERLING: Thank you. That's all I have. I

did offer Exhibits 1 through 7, I believe?
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THE REPORTER: Yed.

MR. UTZ: Without obhjection p«hibits 1 through

7 will be ontered into the record of this case. And let's

take a coffee break.

(Whereupon, a brief recess vas taken.)

i
:,
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MICHAEL OSBORNE

the witness, called by Mr. Eaton, having first been Zuly

sworn upon his oath‘, wag examined and testified as followst
DIRECT TION

BY Mi.. EATON:

Q Wwill you pleass state your ndme, residence,
occupation, and your employer?

A. My nams {8 Michkael Osborne, and X reside in
Reswell‘, New Mexico, I am employed by Atlantic Richfield
Company as an operations engineer,

Q What is an Operatibns engineers?

A We work with production engineering == patroleum
engineering., |

Q Have you previously testified before the New
Mexico 0{l Conservation Commisaion &s a petroleum aengineexr?

A. Yes, I have.

Q. Were your q‘uali;ficati.ons accepted at that tima?

A, - Yes, they were,

Q Mr, Osbor.?ne, to make this as brief as possible,
would you just give me Atlantic Richfield's position with
respect to the application of Mobil 1in Case 42027

A Well, I am here on behslf of Atlantic Richfield

| Company today to oppose Mobil's proposal tt; drill an
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unox thordox 1njacﬁion well, located six hundzed and sixty
feet: to the north line and twelve hundred and twenty feet
from the west line of Section 14, Township 25 South, Rarnge
37 East. |

This has been designated by Mobil, in their Unit,
as Unit Well Number Fcurteen, which, it has been previously
testified, that they intend to drill in January ox February
of next yeaf.

It is the belief of Atlantic Richfieclc that this
well would rapidly water out the Atlantic Stuart A on Well
Number One, located thraé hundred thixty feet from the north
line and sixteen hundred and fifty feet from the west line
‘of that same Seciion 14,

We feel that the Mobil Number Fourteen would
water this well out, so rapidly that it would not make it
economical for us to set a pumping unit on this well, which
we have had shut in since 1963, saving it for secondary

recovery in the area,

We feel that we would 1ike our well included in
the unit ae an alternate to the Mobil Unit Well Number
Fourteen, We feel the use of our well leads t'd' a more
efficient sweep of the Queen in this area and we believe

that 1t would lead to the additional recovery of




40

approximately tuelve thousand five hundred bLarrels of oil,
over that which would be recoverad by Mbbii's Upit Well

Fourteen,

Q. Is Atlantic willing to join the Mobil Unit?

A Yes -~ Atlantic has expressed an interest, at

least orally, to Mobil, that we would like to be considered in
their unit,
We have at this time, however, received no unit
~plans or economics or anything from them concerning this,

& Would Atlantic be willing to sell 4ite wall to
Mobil 4f the parties could agree upon the proper parts?

A, - Yes, we feel that 1f we could reach a reasonable
,priceVEOr the well, that we would be willing to sell it to
Mobil,

Q i it Atléntic's position at this time that the
location of Well Numbexr Fourteen will not be in the interxest
of conservation and tend to cause waste and infringe upon the
correlative rights?

A This is our bellef, The Atlantic Stuart Well, in
primary productinn, recoverad slightly over sixty-two thou;gnd
bar#gla‘of oil,

It is true that this area, under the Atlantic Recse

Lease 1s an area of high gas saturation. However, we do fsel
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that there are still commercial reserves that could be
recovaxed by conversion of our well to an injector as
opposed to the use of Mobil's Unit Well Mumber Fourteen.

Q. Do you have anything else which you wouid like
to add?

A No, sir,

- MR, EATON: That's all, Mr, Examiner.

BY MR, UIZ:

Q You don't have any idea then what kind of deal
you might be willing to accept as far 2s on this well as
far as joint: community is concerned? Not until you see

the economics?

A. We feel that we would like to negotiate it
further. We have established a price of approximately
twenty~£five thousand ’dollars,’ that we would be willing to
sell the well for, and we feel that this is reasonable,
in light of tha fact that it would add additional reserves
to the unit,

However, as far as percentage of the unit, should
ve be offered a chance to join, we cannot say at this time,

because, as I say, we have not séen thg study on this flood

yet .
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Q@ Tweuty-£ive thousand dollars would include the
) production under the leaso; would it not?
c A Yes,
g MR, ULZ: Any further questions?
BY MR, SPERLING!
Q. Yas, sir, Mr, Osborne, on what do you base your

egtimate as to incremental oil of twelve thousand five

hundred barrels?
A Well, I base tiis on the additional ares of the

sweep that couid be obtained by using tie Atlantic Well, as
opposed to Unit Well Number Fourteen. |

Q. Have you made any calculations 2s to oil in place

0of -« to support that figure?

A I base this roughly on primary production, which
generally is a good indicator of secondary recovery in this
area,

Q. Do you have an opinion as to the source of the
pri.mary- production?

A. We feel that the primary productian was coming
from the lower Queen stringexs,

Q. Horizontally? The source?

A. I would say, primarily from the east ~~ no, from
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tha weat, excuse me, Although I cannot gay that all of
it came from thls divection, I feel that some of it was
obtained from the east side of the Stuart Well Number
One, Aéauming, of course, that all of the production did
come from the weét side of the Atlantic Stuart Well
Number One, this would tend to fncrease the recovery that
we could attribute to any area swept to the west, since
this 1is where the primary oil came from, this is the area
we are going to sweep and recover oil from the secondary.

Q. Do you know whether ox not, Mr, 0sborne, there
had been negotiations “ith reference to the sale and
purchase of 1it?

A. Yes, there have been in the past -- well, just
very recently, we raeceived an offer from Mobil to purchase
our well for twelve thousand dollare, This was an alternate
suggestion that they had at that time -~ they had planned
to drill two injectdion wells in the south=- in the, well,
just one hundred feet off of the northwest, and southwest
cornerg of our lease, And they were reéueacing that we
participate in the drilling of these two wells to the ex~
tent of approximstely nineteen thousand dollars.

We did aot feel that this would be in our best

interests, because we would have been faced with tha same
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problem that we are now, except that instead of having
Unit ‘53311 Number Fourteen whore it is, it would be moved
to approximately the same locatfon north and west of our
well,
And as an alternative, they auggéat:ed they

would offervus twelve thousand ;lollara.

Q. Well, then negotiations hava been in progresgs
a‘nd are not necessarily concludad?

A. No, thay are not.

Q. t.?elli what {g youxr degree of cunfidence in the
figure of‘.‘ twelve t:houeand five hundred, based upon ths
infoxmation you have, which» I have understood was primarily
on a primary production? In other words, do you think
this is a pretty exact figure or what? |

A. Well, the experience that I've had and the other
people in Atlantic with me, X'm sure all of us can say that
1t's difficult to pin reserves down on this basis, that for
a large unit area -~ they hold fairly true -~ a certain
percent of primary oil will be produced in secondary. I
would say in this case, reserves could possibly range from
anywhere from, say, eight thousand barrels up to around
sixteen thousand barrels. I strike a figure of twalve .

thousand five hundred as being sort of a mediun point.
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Q. Now, do X understand that that. s the éuggaated
figure as the basis for the calculation and participation
in the unit; that that flgure would be used?

A 1 think something roughly around this «=- I cannot
say at this time.

MR, SPERLING: That's all, thank you.

RECROSS_EXAMINATION
BY MR, UTZ:
Q This well is not now producing; is Lt?
A. No, it is not. It has been shut in since 1963,
Q. Well, when it produced the sixty-two thousand
‘parrels accumulative, was it flowing?
A. 1t was flowing, yes. )
Q- And it produced that with a high gas~oil xatio, I
presume?
A. Yes, it did.
Q. Any idea of the amount of pressurej the bottom
hole pressure now? |
A. ~Nd; T do not have any idea.
Q. You have no idea? |
A No.
MR. UTi; Any othex éuestions? ‘The witness may

be excused, Any other testimony?
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MR, SPERLING: Mr, Exami.der, for convenieneé
and reference, and we have referied t;o this earlier «~ we
have a cabixlat:j.on of pruduction by year, from the
Atlantic Stuart A, Well Number One, that would be of

! asglistance, and wa would like to submit it as an exhibit,
; MR, UTZ: All right.

MR, SPERLING: Will you mark this as Exhibit
Eight 4in Case 4202,

THE REPORTER: Yes, sir.,

(Whereupon, the iunstrument was

‘marked for identification as

Applicantfs Exhibit Number 8.)

MR. HATCH: X assume that the Commission will
be notified as to the agreement that will be made =~

MR. SPERLING: Yes, sir.

MR, UTZ: Mr. Sperling, you are reciuasting, in
this oxrder, administrative approval for further injection
wells; are you not? |

MR, SPERLING: Yes, sir.

MR, UTZ: Anything further in this caaéf The

case will be taken under adviéement:.

(whereupon, Exhibits 1 through 8
vere admitted inte eviderce.)
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STATE O NEW MEXICO )
) B8
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

T, CA FENLLY, Court Reporter in and for the County of
Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New
Mexico 011 Conservation Commission was feported to me, and that
the same is a true and correct record of the said ptoceedidga,
to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability. N

vintess my Hand and Seal this lﬁth day of Nb?emﬁer, 1969,
il

"COURT REPORTER

| e——

Kk @0 Daredy ecertify that the Torexrcing 14
& ®oxplats reoord of ts prossodicrs ia
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING.

' CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 4202
Ordaer No. R~3823-A

THE REOPENINGZ OF CASE 4202 AT THE
: REQUEST OF THE APPLICANT, MOBIL OIL
: CORPORATION,

ORDER OF TEE COMMISSION
IOM1

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on January 7, 1970,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Bxaminer Daniel 8. Nutter,

NOW, on this_3rd day of February, 1970, the Commission, a
§quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
'and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised

in the premises,

FINDS ¢

(1) That due public notice having been given as regquired by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof.

: (2) That Order Ko. R-3823, issued September 4, 1969, autcho-
irized the applicant, Mobil Oil Corporation, to institute a
waterflood project in the Langlie Mattix Queen Unit Area, Langlie-
Mattix Pool, by the injection of water into the Queen sgand forma-
tion through 16 wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations in -
Township 25 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County. New Mexico.

4 (3) That said order denied the applicant authority to inject
water through a proposed injection well to be drilled at an unor-
thodox location 660 feet from the North line and 1220 feet from
the West line of Section 14 'of said Township and Range upon

violate the corzelative rights ot the offset opcratox to the
east of the p:oposcd 1ocat16n. :

finding that injection through said well may cause waste and may
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. CABE No, 4202
" Qrdex Ro. R»3823-A‘

| {4) That Case 4202 was reopened at the raguest of Mobil 0il |
COrporation to reconsider its reqguest to inject water through uaid
propoaed injection well.

(5) That in order for the applicant to establish an efficien;
‘injection pattern and avoid driving an excessive amount of oil from
‘under its property, there is a need for an injection well near the
'eastern edge of said Unit D.

' (6) That an injection well located 870 feet from the North
‘line and 1270 feet from the West line of gaid Secticn 14 will
~allow the uapplicant to complete an injection pattern eaaentially
aa efiicient as the proposed location.

1 (7) That an injection well located 870 feet from the North
iline and 1270 feet from the West line of said Section 14 will

be a distance of 660 feet from the Atlantic Richfield (Sinclair)
S8tuart A Well No. 1 located 330 feet from the North line and
1650 feet from the West line of said Section 14.

; (8) That the witness for the operator to the east Gi the
proposed location, Atlantic Richfield Company, =tated that said
‘operator would not be opposed to an injection well located in
'said Unit D as long as it were no nearer than 660 feet to said

‘Atlantic Richfield well.

| (9) That in order to afford the applicant an opportunity

' to produce its just and equitable share of tha oil in the subject
pool and to otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights|
the applizant should be permitted to drill its proposed injection
Well No. 14 at a location 870 feet from the North line and 1270
feet from the West line of said Section 14 in lieu of the proposed
location 660 feet from the North line and 1220 feet from the West

line of said Section 14,

IT I8 RE O 1

: (1) That the &pplicant, Mobil Oil Corporation, is hereby
authorized to drill its Langlie Mattix Queen Unit Area Well No.
14 as an addi{tional injection well in its Langlie Mattix Unit
Waterflood Project for the injection of water into the Queen sand
formation at an unorthodox location 870 feet from the North.

iine and 1270 feet frow the West line of Section 14, Township

25 8South, Range 37 Bast, NMPM, Langlic—uattix Pool, Lea County,

New Mexico.
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| CASE No. 4202

| Oxdaxr No, R-3B823-A
i

i

: (2) That jurisdicticn of this cause is retained for the
| entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary,

1

: DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
jdeaignated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

CONSRR -17 COMMIBSION
C N

o )
DAVID F. CARGO, Ch

’ / ’ /"’




Oll. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO 87501

rabriaxy 3, 1970

Mr. Jamer E. Sperling

Modrall, Seymour, Sperling, Roehl & Harr'is
Attorneys at Law

Public Service Building

Post Office Box 2168

Albugquerque, New Mexico 87106

Daear Sir:

Enclosed herewith is Order No. R~-3823~A, entered in Casa No.
4202 (reopened), approving an injection well at an unorthodox
location in Mobil 04l Corxporation's Langlie Mattiy Unit Water-
flood Project.

= © 2

Inje¢ction shall be throvgh cement~lined tubing set in a packor
which shall be located as near as is practicable to the uppet-
most perforation.

As to allowable, this project's maximum allowables as set forth
in our letter of September 8, 1269, will be incraased by 14
barrels per day upon commencing injection into the subject well.

= T =

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary~Director

AL¥/DSN/1x

ce: 0il Congervation Commission - Hobbs, New Mexico (w/ coples of
U. 8. Geological Survey -~ Hobbs, New Mexico arder)
Mr. D. BE. Gray, State Engineer Office, Santa I'e, N.M.
Mr. Clarence Hinkle - Hinkle, Bondurant & Christy. '
Roswell, New Mexico
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DOCKET: _EXAMINER tBAIING - WLUNESDAZ = "AN.ARY_ 7. 0.0

9 A.M, -~ OTL CONSERVATTUN CUMMTSsTUN JONFESEN.E X s,
. STATE 1AND Q- 1GE EUILDING - SANA "B, NEW AEX, '

The following asses will be nuzuand hetfor. Daniel ¥ Nultary  Examinsy, o1
A, L. Porter, Jr., Alvernat: Exsminer

CASE 4286: Application of Gulf 01) “Torporastion for an exaeption to Ordex

~ No. R-3221, a¢ amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. appli-ant
in the above-stylad caucge, seeks an exception t= ordaor No .
‘R~3221, as amended. which order prohibitg the disparal of wat =g
produc2d in conjunction with the production <¢f oil on the
surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Cnxzves, and xaowazyvler ‘
Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for upplicant®s
Littlefield "AB" ¥Federal Leasa2, locvated in Sestion 272, Township
18 South, Range 31 East, Shugart Field, Eddy County, New disxico.
Applicant seeks authority to dispose of s2lt water prcduced by
wells on said lease in unlirned #urface pits in said Sention 22,

i CASE 4287: Application of Cent¥inentasl 0il Company, for a waterflood

i expansion and unorthodox injection well locatien, Eddy Jounty,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the zbovée-styled cause, szeks
authority to expand its Forest Donahue Watersiond PFraojedt,
Forest Pooli, by the injecticn of water through one additicnzul
well located at an unorthcdox location 1260 fset from the Noxth
line and 1450 feet frcm the West line of Section .55, Township
16 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New tlexicc.

CASE 4288: Application of Wood, McShane and Thams-Caolorado for an un-

~g” orthodox oil well location and waterflocd expansicn, Lea

‘ County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled cause,
seek authority to drill their Well No. 63, a preduning oil well,
at an unorthodox location 2740 feet from the sSouth ling and
1280 feet from the East line c¢f Section 30, Township 22 South,
Range 37 East, as an infill well in the fHumble 0il & F

#zfining
Company State "M" Lease Waterflood Froject. Langlie-Mattix
Pool, l.ea County, New Mexico. Applicants further szek to
expand said project by the conversicn to water injection of
their Wells Nos. 27 and 39:located, respectively, in Units ¥
and § of said Section 30. Applicants also seek a procsdure
whereby additional producing wells and inja=&tion wells zt
orthodox and unorthodox locations in said project may be
approved administratively.




Jandary 7, 1970 - Examinzr Hearing

D

CASE 4290:

CASE 3993:

Doasrot NoaL 170

Application of Getty 0il Coumpany for downhol2 sclmmingling. lea

County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styl:z:d iausz,

secks authority to commingle produstion from the Jfustis-hlinabry
and ‘mstis-Tubb Drinkard Pool:z in the wellbore of its Stiute

"BB" Well Nc. 2 located in Unit D of Section 2, Townechip ¢5
South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico. .

Application of Getty 0il Company for a non-standard oil
proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in thz
above-stylcd cause, seeks approval of an 80-zcre non-standard
proration unit comprising the SE/4 NE/4 and the NE/4 SE/4 of
Section 29, Township 18 Scuth, kange 38 East, iicbbe-Drinksrd
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, =aid unit to ke dedicated to =&
well to be drilled at a standard lecation in the NE/4 ©E/4 of
said Section 29,

{Reopened)

4202

In the matter of Case No. 3993 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-3644, which order established 160-
acre spacing units for the North Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian Fool.,
Lea County, New Mexico, for a one-year period. All intérested
parties may appear and show c¢ause why said pool should not be
developed on less than 160-acre units and why the proportional
factor of 4.77 assigned to the pool should or should not be

retained.

(Reopened)

In the matter of Case 4202 being reopendd at:the raquest of the
applicant, Mobil 0il Corporation. Applicant, in the original
hearing of this case, scught permission to institute a water-
flood project in the Langlie Mattix Queen Unit Area, Langlie-
Mattix Pool, by the injection of water into the Queen sand
formation through 17 injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox
locations in Sections 10, 11, 14, 15, 22, and 23, Township 25
South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico. 'The C{ommission,
by Order No. R~3823, authorized the applicant to inject water
through 16 wells and denied the applicant authority to inject
water through the proposed injection Well No. 14 to be drilled
660 feet from the North line and 1220 feet from the West line
of said Section 14. Applicant seeks authority to now complete
said Well No. 14 as a water injection well, allzging that
negotiations for the acquisition or inclusion of acreage off-
setting said Well No. 14 have not been successful, that failure
to inject water through the well will result in the Luss of
approximately 200,000 barrels of oil, and that said injection
will not violate the correlative rights of the offset operatoc.




January 7,
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CASE 4291:

CASE 4292:

CASE 4778:

CASE 4279:

1970 -~ Examiner ilearing

Dorketr No.o 1=-70

Application of Atlanti~ Richfiecld Company for «alt wacer die-
posal, Lea County, New Mexico., Applicsant, in thea abovs-

styled cause, geeks authority tc diepose of pruduced sait watsr
into the Yates formation in the perforated and <open-hols in-
terval from 2892 feet to 3164 fect in its W. ». ~anggan Well

No. 4 located 2173 feet from the South ard West Linsr of Section
12, Township 25 South, Range 36 East, Jalmat Pool, lLea ‘ounty,
New Mexico.

Application of Continental 0il Company for a non-standard gas
proration unit, Lea County. New Mexico. Applicant, in the

. above-styled cause,seeks {the consolidation of two existing non-

standard gas proration units into ones 320-acre non-:standard unit
comprising the §/2 N/2 and the SE/4 cf Section 1, 'Fownship 22
South, Range 36 East, Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,
to be dedicated to its Liockhart B-1 Wells Nos. 4 and 6, locats
in Units G and P, respectively, of said Section 1. Appiicant
further seeks authority to prcduce the allowable assigned to
said unit from either of the aforesaid wells in any proportion.

(Continued from the December 17th Examiner Hearing and will be
dismissed) . B ,
Application of Anne Burnett Wlndtohr dba Windfohr 0il Ccmpany,
for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County,

New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohlbltu
the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the prcduction
of 0il on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and
Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for
applicant's Gissler B .Wells Nos. 11 and 12, located, regpec-

_ tively, in Units J and I of Section 23, Township 17 South,

Range 30 East, Jackson-Abo Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico,
Applicant seeks authority to dispose of sait water produ.2d
by said wells in unlined surface pits in the vicir , of said
wells.

(Continued from the December 17th Examiner Hearing zand will be
dismissed).

Application of Anne Burhett Windfohr, dba Windfohr 0il Company,
for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy {ounty,
New Mexico. Aapplicant, in the above-styled cauce, seeks an
exception to Order No, R-3221, as amended, which order prohlblts
‘the disposal of water produced in conjunction witn the produc-
tion of o0il on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves,

,and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be

for applicant's Gissler B Well No. 4 located in Unit L of
"Section 8, Township 17 South, Range 30 Eaut, Grayburg-Jgackson
Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant sesks® authority to
dispose of salt water prcduced by said well in 2n uniinsd 2ur-
face pit in the vicinity of said well.




BEFORE THE OXL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARINQ
CALLED BY THE OI): CONSERVATION
COMMISEION OF NEW MBXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CAEE No. 4202
Order No, R-3823

| APPLICATION OF MOBIL OIL CORPORATION |

FOR A WATERFLOOD PROJECT AND UNORTHODOX i
INRGBCTION WELL LOCATIONES, LBEA COUNTY. i
NEW MREXICO, ”

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

S8SION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on August 27; 1969,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this__ 4th _day of September, 1969, the Cormission, 3
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised |
in the premises,

FINDS: | | , |

!

(1) That due public notice having 'been given as reguired by |
law, the Commiasion has jurisdiction of this cause and the uubjecﬁ
matter thereof, '

2
!

(2) That the applicant, Mobil Oil Corporation, seeks permis- |
sion to institute a waterflood project in the Langlie Mattix Quee
Unit Area, Langlie-Mattix Pool, by the injection of water into thde
Queen sand formation through 17 injection wells at orthodox and |
unorthodox locations in 80¢tions 10, 11, 14, 15, 22, and 23, Tawnq
ship 25 SOuth, Range 37 Ea-t, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico. §

(3) That the applicant further seeks the establishmwent of
an administrative procedure whereby the Secretary-Director of
the Commisgion may authorize additional injection wells at .
orthodox and unorthodox locations within said waterflood project
area as may be necessary to complete an efficient injection
pattern without the necessity of showing well response.




§-660 feet from the North line and 1220 feet from the West iine of
said Section 14 should be denied,

' 0il, thereby preventing waste.

Regulationss provided howéver, that the showing of well response
' a8 required by Rule 701 E-~5 shall not be necessary before obtaining
. administrative approval for the conversion of additional wells to

; described wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations in Town-
. ship 25 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico:

*2!«
CABE No. 4202

~ Ordex No. R-3823

(4) That the wells in the project area are in an advanced

+ ptate of depletion and should properly be classified as “atripparﬂ
. wells. {

(5) That the injection of water through a well proposed to
bg drilled 660 feet from the North line and 1220 feet from the
Weet line of paid Section 14 may cause waste and may violate the
correlative rights of the offset operator to the east of the
proposed location.

{6) That the applicant‘'s request to drill an injection welll

{7) That, subject to Finding No. 6, the proposed waterflood
project should result in the recovery of otherwis& unrecoverable

(8) That, subject tb\?inding No, 6, the subject application
should be approved and the project should be governed by the pro-
vigions of Rulas 701, 702, and 703 of the Commission Rules and

water injection, and provided further, that gaid injection wells

are drilled no closer than 330 feet to the outer boundary of the

Langlie Mattix Queen Unit nor closer than 10 feet to any quarter-
guarter section or subdivision inner boundary.

II 1§ THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicant, Mobil 0il Corporation, is hereby
authorized to institute a waterflood project in the Langlie
Mattix Queen Unit Arxea, Langlie-Mattix Pool, by the injection
of water into the Queen sand formation through the following-

Unit Well ' ”
Mo, Previoug Well Name and Number 4 Unit Eection
7 Mobil-Stuart Tr 1 Well No. 2 ‘ P10
3 To be drilled -~ 990°' PSL & 890' FWL 10
2

To be drilled - 1440°' FSL & 1220' ML . 11




‘ provided said wells are drilled no closer than 330 feet to the

‘Mattix Queen Unit Area is hereby superaseded.

-3 : : ‘ i
CASE No, 4202 i
Order No, R-3823 - S

Unit #dell !
No, Previous Well Namse and Numbex uUnit section
13 Mobil-Stuart Tr. 5 Well No. ! D 14
21 Pan American-~-Langlie "B" Well No, 4 L 14
27 Pan American~Langlie "B" Well No. 3 M 14
11 Mobil-Stuart Tr. 9 Well No. 1 B 15

- 17 Mobil-8tuart Tr. 9 Well No. 4 H 15
19 Gult-Westfall Well No, 2 J 15
25 Gulf~Elliott Well No, 1 p 15
15 To be drilled - 1980' FNL & 1730' FWL 15
3o Mobil~Stuart Comm. Well No. 1 A 22
28 To be drilled - 500' 'FNL & 2540° FEL 22 |
32 To be drilled - 2530' FNL & 2600' FEL 22 i
31 Cities Service - Dabbs Well No. 1 D 23
35 Cities Service - Dabbs Well No. 2 E 23

(2) That the subject waterflood project is hereby deaignated
the Mobil Langlie Mattix Unit Watexrflood Project and shall be
governed by the provisions of Rules 701, 702, and 703 of the Com-~
migsion Rules and Ragulations:

PROVIDED HOWEVER, that the Secretary-Director of the Com-
mission may approve such additional injection wells at orthodox

and unorthodox locations within said waterflood project area as
may be necessary to complete an afficient injection pattern;

outer boundary of the Langlie Mattix Queen Unit nor closer than
10 feet to any quarter-quarter section or subdivision inner
boundary, and provided further, that the application therefor
has been filed in accordance with Rule 701 B of the Commission
Rules and Ragulations, and provided further, that a copy of the
application has been sent to all offset operators, if any there
be, and no such operator ha: objected within 15 days. The showing
of well response ae required by Rule 701 E-5 shall not be neces-
sary before obtaining adminietrative approval for the conversion
of additional wells to water injection. .
t ) 5

- {3) That monthly progress reports of the waterflood project
herein authorized shall be submitted tc the Commission in accor-
dance with Rules 704 and 1120 of the Commigsion Rules and Regula-

tiona,

(4} That that portion of Order No. R-3426, dated June 5,
1968, which approved ceritain water injection wells in the Langlie




SN

. 4 .
; CA8E No. 4202
i Oxder No, R-3823

: (5) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
| entry of such further orders asm the Commission may deem naceg-

saxy.
; DONE at Santa ¥Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
. designated,

87ATE OF NEW MEXICO
_QXI, CONZERVATION COMMISSLION

A, L. POR‘I‘BR Jx ember & Secretary

esr/

i
!
{




GOVERNOR
DAVIRD F. CARGO
CHAIRMAH

O11; CONSERVATION COMMISSION
STATE OF NE?V l\IEXICQ MEMDER
P. O, BOX 2088 - SANTA F& BTATE GEGLOGIOT
87801 A, L, PORTER, JR.

LAHD COMMIBSIONER

ALEX J. ARMIJO .

SECRETARY -« DIRKCTOR

September &, 1969

Mr. James E. Sperling

Modrall, Seymour, Sperling, Roehl & Harris
Attorneys at Law

Public Service Building

Post Office Box 2168

Albuquerque, New Mexico B7106

Dear Sir:

Reference is made to Commission Order No. R-3823, recently entered
in Case No. 4202, approving the Mobil Langlie Mattix Unit Water-
flood Project.

Injection is to be through the 16 authorized water injection wells,
each of which shall be equipped with a string of cement-lined. tubing
set in a packer. Packers shall be set within 50 feet of the upper-
most perforation, or in the case of open-hole completions, within 50
feet of the casing shoe. The casing-~tubing annulus in all wells shall
be loaded with a corrosion-inhibited fluid and a pressure gauge instal-
led at the surface to facilitate detection of leakage in the casing,
tubing, or packer.

As to allowable, our claculations indicate that when all of the
authorized injection wells have been placed on active injection,

the maximum allowable which this project will be eligible to receive
under the provisions of Rule 701-E-3 is 1148 barrels per day when the
Southeast '‘New Mexico normal unit. allowable is 42 barrels per day or
less. When the three additional proposed producing wells, Unit Well
Nos. 9, 23, and 26, have been completed, this maximum allowable will
increase to 1190 barrels per day.

Please report any error in this calculated maximum allowable im-
mediately, both to the Santa Fe office of the Commission and the

- appropriate district proration office.
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Mr. James E. Speorling

Modrall, Seymour, Sporling, Roohl & Harris
Attorneys at Law

Public Service Building

‘Post Office Box 2168

Albuquerque, New Mexico 871006

In order that the allowable assigned to the project may be kept
current, and in order that the operator may fully benefit from
the allowable provisions of Rule 701, it behooves him to promptly
notify both of the aforementioned Commission offices by letter of
any change in the status of wells in the project area, i.e., when
active injection commences, when additional injection or producing -
wells are drilled, when additional wells are acquired through pur-
chase or unitization, when wells have recelved a response to water
’ lnjectlon, etc. :

Your cooperation in keeping the Commission so informed as to the
status of the project and the wells therein will be appreciated.

! Very truly yours,

/)‘/W/ :

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/DSN/ir -

0il Conservation Commission
Hobbs, New Mexico '

U. S. Geological Survey
Hobbs, New Mexico

Mr. D. E. Gray, State Engineer Office
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Mr. Paul Eaton
Roswell, New Mexico




‘ROUGH DRAFT FOR WATERFLOOD LETTERS

Mr. James E. Sperling

Modrall, Seymour, Sperling, Roehl & Harrls

Attorneys at Law

Public Service Building - Box 2168

Albuquerque, New Mexico 87106

Dear Sir: ’ “
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As to allowable// our calcul@tions indicate that when all of "the authorizes
injection wells have been placed on active injection, the maximum all
able which this pro;ect will be eligible to receive under the proviSions

of Rule 701.-E-3 is //QQ? barrels per day when the South us% Ne Mexico
normal upit allowable is 42 barrels per day or 1 sgdy,

adlZosunl

Please repo any error iff this calcu ZZtgd “maximum gilowable 1mmediately,
both to the Santa Fe office of the OommiSSLOn and the appropriate district

proration office. ﬂf'

In order that the allnwable assxgned to the prozf;:ozizngfdﬁgp:acﬂf}ent,
and in order that the oﬁérator may fully bene allowable
provisions of Rule 701, it behooggs—htﬁffEﬂsgfibtly notify both of the
aforementioned CqmﬁlsSLO 'Tces by letter of any change in the status
of wells in the< pro3edt area, i.e., when active injection commences, when
additional i Ction or producing wells are drilled, when additional wells
ired through purchase or unitization, when wells have recveived a

o water injection,. etc.

X
Artesia
Aztec
“‘qsc-:-s Hebb's

zExky, State Engineer Office, Santa Fe, New Mexico
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EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 27, 1969

-~ Oll. CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROCM,

Daniel S,

CASE 4194:

Thn following cases will be heard before Elvis A, Utz, Examiner, or
Nutter, Alternate Exominer:

CASE 4191:t Application of Gulf 011 Corporation for sali water

disposal, Roosevelt County, New. Mexico. Apnl:cant,

in the above--styled cause, seeks auvthority to disose

of produced salt water into tne San Andres formation in
the perforated interval from approximately 4408 feet teo
4415 feet in its Roosevelt "AN" State Well No. 3 located
in the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 32, Townshiyp 7 South, Range

36 East, ‘adjacent to the Todd--Lower San Andres Pool,
Roosevelt County, New Mexico,

CASE 4192:0/Application oy Southwest Production Cornoration for an

unor thodox gas well location, Chaves County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the avove-styled cause, seeks authority

to drill its Buffalo Vailey "Com” Well No. 2 at an unor-
thodox location 1650 feet from the North line and 990
feet from the East line of Section 35, Township 14 South,
Range 27 East, Buffalo Valley-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool,
Chaves County, New Mexico, in exception to the provisions
of Rule 2 of the special rules for said vool.

CASE_élggj_JApplication of Humkle Oil & Refining Company for a dual

completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, 1in the
akove-~-styled cause, seeks approval for the dual comjple-
tion (conventional) of its Bowers "A" Federal Com 33 Well
No. 33 located. in Unit D of Section 29, Township 1& South,
Range 3L East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a mannexr as
to permit the production of oil from the Hobks (Grayburg-
San Andres) Pool a:nd the Hobhs-Blinebry Pool through
parallel strings of tubing.

Application of Phillips Petroleum Company for an amend-
ment of Order No. R-3181 and dual completions, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the
amendment of Order No. R-3181, which order established
special rules regulatJrg the owerution of the Phillips
Petroleum Company’* Vacuum Abo Pressure Maintenance Project
Vacuum-Abo Reef Pool Tea County, New Mexico, Applicant
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DOUKEET No. 24-69

CASE 4194 - Centinuved {rom Fage 1 -

CASE 4195:

seeks authority to inject gas through two additionil
wells located in Unit L of Section 34, Township 17
South, Range 35 East and Unit B of Section 4, Ycwn-
ship 18 Scuth, Range 35 East and to expand said
project. zrea to include the SE/4 NE/4 of Scation 33
and the NW/4, N/2 SE/4, and SW/4 SE/4 of Section 34
Township 17 South, Range 35 East. Applicant funther
seeks suthority to dually complete all gas injowction
wells in the project in such a manner as tc permilt the
productiion of oil from. the lower section of the Abo
Reef through tubing and the injection of gas into

the upper section of the Abo Reef through the causing-
tubing annulus.

Applica&ion of Continental 0il Company fcr eight non-
standard gas proration units and a non-standard gas woll
location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks the rededication of a:ireade

to establish the eight following non-standard gas prora-
tion units in Township 20 Scuth, Range 37 East, Tumont
Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico:

A 120-&cre non-standard unit comprising the SE/4
NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of Section 14, to be dedizated
/7 to the "SEMU" Well No. 46, located in Unit i of
said Section 14;

A 240-acre non-standard unit comprising the NE/4
and E/2 SE/4 of Section 26, to be dedicated to
the "SEMU" Well No., 64, located in Unit G ¢f saig
Section 26;

A 560-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2
and W/2 SE/4 of Section 26 and the E/2 E/2 of
Section 27, to be dedicated to the "SEML" Well
No, 65, located in Unit [ of =aid Section 26;

A 640~acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2
and the W/2 E/2 of Section 14 and E/2 E/Z of
Section 15, to be dedicated to the “SEMU" Well
Nc. 66, located in Unit L of said Sacticn 14;
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£

CASE_4195_2

CASE 4196

CASE 4197: .

Continued from Page 2 -

A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the
SE/4, 8/2 NE/4, and E/2 sW/4 of Section 24,
to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well No. 67,
located in Unit K of said Section 24;

A 640:-acre non-standard unit comprising the
E/2 and E/2 W/2 of Section 23 and W/2 W/2 of
2 Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Weil
No. 38, located in Unit J of said Sectiocon 22;

An 80-acre non-standard unit comprising the
E/2 NW/4 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the
"SEMU" Well No. 69, located in Unit F of sazxid
Section 24;

A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the

E/2 E/2 of Section 22 and the W/2 W/2 of
Seciion 23, to be dedicated to the "SEMU"

Well No. 90, to be completed at a non-standard
location 550 feet from the South and East lihes
of said Section 22. ‘

Application of Continental Oil Company for a non-standard
gas proration uunit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,

in the above-styled cause, seeks the consolidation of three
existing non-standard gas proration units into one -360-acre
non-standard unit comirising the W/2 and the NW/4 NE/4 of
Section 18, Townshiov 23 South, Range 37 East, Jalmat Gas
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to Le <edicated to its
Stevens "B" Wells Nos. l15-and 14, located in Units F and
K, respectively, of said Section 12. Auslicant further
seeks authority to produce the allowable assigned to said
unit from either of the aforesai.i wells in any proportion.

Arv: lication of Continental 0il Cor .anv for an amendment
to Order No. R-377 , Eddy County, New Mexico. Apuzlicant,
in the above--styled cause, seeks the amendment of Ovcder
No. R-3755 which authorized, among other thi:ge, the
arilling of a water injection well in the Forest Donanue
Waterilood Project area at a location 1980 fect from the
North line and 1750 feet from the West line of Sectrien 35,
Township 16 South, Range 29 East, ECdy County. New Mex1co
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CASE 4197 - ventanu-d from Pag: ! -
Applircant rnew segeks authority to locate caird well at an
unorthodox Incation 1980 feet frem the Nerth lins: and

CASE_4198:

CASE 4199:

CASE 4200:

1450 feet {rom the West line of said Secticn 35 in the
Forest ‘San Andres) Pool.

Application of Contirnental 0O:i1]! Company for amendment of
Order No. R-3487, Lea County, New Mexico. -~ Applicant, 1in
the above-styled rause, seeks the amendment of Crder No.
R-3487 which authorized the applicant to utilize 1te
Eaves "A" Well No. 10, located in Unit P of Se:tion 19,
Township 26 South, Range 37 East, Scarborough Yates-Seven
Rivers Pool, to disvose of salt water into the Seven
Rivers formation in the interval from 3208 feet tc 3255
feet . Applicant now seeks authority to inject produced-
salt water into the Yates and Seven Rivers formations 1in
the perforated and open-hole interval from approximately
3107 feet to 3410 feet in said well and the rec¢lassifica-
tion of said salt water disposal well to a pressure
maintenance injection well.

Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling and
a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, sseks an order
pocling all mineral interests in the Jalmat Gas Pool
underlying the SE/4 of Section 28, Township 25 South,
Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico. Said 160-acre non-
standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to the Burleson
& Huff "Cook" Well No. 2, a recompleted well, located 660
feet. from the South and East lines of said Section 28,
Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling and/or
recompleting said well, a charge for the risk involved,

a provisicn for the allocation of actdal operating costs,
and the establishment of chahges for 'supervision of said
well,

Application of Burleson & Huff for comgpulsory pooling and
a non-cstandard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico,
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, secks an order ‘
pooling all mineral interests in the Jalmat Gas Pool

under lying the NE/4 of Section 29, Township 25 Scuth,
Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, Said 160-acre
non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated tc¢ a well,

o

-
%
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CASE 4200 -~ Continucd from Page & -

CASE 4202:

CASE «2J3:

CASE 4204:

to e recomplet2a, - located 660 feetr from ihe Fast line
and 19350 fecet from tha North lane of saird S«ct on 29,
Alzo to be cons dered will ne (he cogis of drxlling
and/or recomnleting sai¢ well, a charce for the raisk
involved, a nrovision for the "allecatron of acival
oserating costes, and the « “tablishmeni of charoes for
supcrvision of said well.

Avolication of Mopil 011 Corporidtion for a unic agrec
ment, Lea Countv, Now Mexico, Agsplicant, in the & ove-
styled cause, secks avproval of the Lanolie Mattix
Gueen Unit Area comprising 1120 acres, more or less,

of federal and fee lands in Sections 10, 11, 14, 1%,

-

22, and 23, Langlie--Mattix Pool, Lea Countv. New Mexico.

Avnplication of Molil 0il Corouration for a waterflood
croject and unorthodox injection well locations, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the aiove-stvled
cause, secks authority to institute a waterflood >roi--
ect in its Langlie-Mattix Queen Unit Areca by the injec-
tion of water into the Queeun sand throuvh 17 wells atc
orthodox and unorthodox lccations in Sections 10, 11,
14, 15, 22, and 23, Townshin 25 South, Range 37 East,
Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Avwvlicant
furither seeks a yrocedure whereky additional injection
wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations may »e
asoroved for said roject administratively.

A wlication of Moril 0il Corporation for a unit agree-
rene, Lea County, New Mexico. A:plicant, irn the above-
styled cause, sceks avproval of the Hum hrey Queen Unit
Axea comnrisincg 731 acres, more or less, oif federal and
fee lands in Secticns 3 and 4, Townshin» 25 South, Range
37 East, Langlie--Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexzico.

Application of Moipil 0il Corporation for a waterflood
wroject and unorthodox injection well locations, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, secks authority to instituvte a waterflood proj-

ect in ity Humuhrey Queen Unit ‘Area by the injection of
water into the Queern sand thrcocugh 11 wells at orthodox

-
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CCASE 4204 - Contanued from Page 5 -

CASE 4205:

" 'CASE 4206:

-

and unorthodox locavions in Sections 3 and 4, Township
25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant Jjurcher seeks a procedure whereby
additional! injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox
locations may be approved for said project administra-
tively,

Application of Tesoro Petreoleum Corporation for Ffour
unorthodox injection well locations and amendment of
Order Nc. R-2807, McKinley County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority
to inject water into the Hospah Upper Sand 01l Pool in
its Hospah Unit Waterflood Project Area through four
additisnal irijection wells at unorthodox locations in
Section 3%, Township 18 North, Range 9 West, McKinley
County, New Mexico, said wells to ke located as follows:

Well No. 62 located 1900 feet from the South
line and 1140 feet from the West line;

Well No.. 63 located 1980 feet from the North
line and 2310 feet from the West line;

A well to be drilled 1430 feet from the South
line and 2625 feet from the East line;

A well to be drilled 30 feet from the South
line and 2350 feet from the East line,

Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2807,
which order authorized the aforesaid waterflood project,
to establish a procedure whereby additional injection wells
at unorthodox locations, as méy be necessary to complete
an efficient injection pattern, may be approved adminis-
tratively.

Application of Shell 0il Company for an unorthodox oil
well location and amendment to Order No. R-2538, Lea
County, New Mexico., Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to drill a oroducing oil well at
an unorthodox location 1315 feet from the North line and
2625 feet from the West line of Section 34, Township 19
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ASE 4206 -

Contanund from I'age 6 -

TASE_4207:

=.to Rule 104 C Ii to permit. th- 4o

CASE 4186:

South, Range 35 Fasi, at sn ir1ili »all in its Bast
Pearl-Queen Unit Waterticod Projae t 1w, East Pearl-
Queen Pool, Lea County, New Moxiooo, App!lu:nt further
seeks the amerdment o f Order No. H-053%8, whish order
authorized the nafroesaid wara- 05 » preest, to estab-
lish a preocedure whereby 'ﬂJ"x :i prodaring wells at
unorthodox infill lc-atiorns (n th . rcraes=id project
area, as may be neceigary to compl ote an efficient
producing pattern, may be cpprorad administrstively.

Application of C. W, Train:~ and £¥1-1.5%, Inc., for an
unorthodox gas weil leosation, 1o "\unry, Naw Mexico,
Applicants, in the above-styled wucs, ek an exception
1)1 g <f a4 well at an
unorthodox gas well louatison 230 f=e¢t. {rom the North line
and 660 feet from the West: line or s2:ticn 35, Township
12 South, Range 34 East, Weasl Ranger !saike-Devonian Gas
Pocl, Lea County, New Maxicde., 7he: N/Z of said Section
35 to be dadicated to the will,

{Readvertised)

CASE 42(€8:

Application of Tenneco Cil Caompzny {27 ompulgery pooling
and an unorthodox gas wel) lo:zation, San uan County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled oaus=s, seeks an
order pooling all minerzl interessts in ths: Basin-Dakota
Gas Pool underlying the North hali of Ssotion 11,  Town-
ship 29 North, Range 13 Weat, €:n Jjusn County, New Mexico.
Said acreage to be dedicsted 1o 3 wall te be drilled at
an unorthodox gas well lcoitiicr. J:50 fest frem the North
line and 600 feet from the East linz of si:i1d Section 11.
Also to be considered will be the .zsts of drilling said
well, a charge for the risk invciwed, A pravision for the
allocation of actual operating «csts, nd the establish-
ment of chargee for supervision cf #aid wall. In the
absence of a valid objection =r czd=r will be issued upon
the record entered in the« sub}-'r crza Angust- 6, 1969,

—

Application cf Ichn A, yates 1 A0t vt tor siveral water-
flood projects, ddy "oanry, New Mexi oo, Applitant, in
the above-styled ¢ siaks LLthority o 1nstitute
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CASE 4208 - Continuod from Page 7 -

several waterflood projects by the injection of water
into the Seven Rivers formation through his Mary Lou
Well No, 1 located in Unit H of Section 29 -and his
Carcline Well No. 4 located in Unit E of Section 28,
both in Township 19 South, Range 28 East, East Millman-
Seven Rivers Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

? CASE 4209: AppllcaLlon of Harvey E. Yates Compan of Artesia for
several pressure m31ntenance ‘Projects Eddy County, New
Mexicos ““Applicant, "in “the abéve- ‘styled cause, seeks
gutﬁorlty to institute several pressure maintenance
projects by the injection of water into the Seven Rivers
and Queen formations, McMillan (Seven Rivers-Queen) Pool,
Eddy County, New Mexico, through the following-described
wells in Township 20 South, Range 27 East:

Page & Yates Well No. 8 - Unit M - Section 5 .
Page & Yates Well No. 6 - Unit I - Section 6
Page & Yates Well No. 7" — Unit J - Section 6
Lillie Yates Well No, 2 - Unit B - Section 7

el
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GOVHERNOR

i»?"\\i.,S(.r,,'h \ . = « DAVID F. CARGO
D p CHAIRMAN

: O15 CONSERVATION COMMISSION .
LAND COMMIBRIONER
STATE OF NEW MEXICO ALEX J, &':“”0

. MEM

: P. O. HOX 2008 - SANTA FE :
) HTATE GEOLOGIST
01, 2 A : - 878501 : A. L. PORTER, JR.

BECRETAAY . DIRECYO

September 4, 1969

‘Mr. James E. sperling Re: Crase No. 4202
Modxall, Seymour, Sperling, Roehl & Order No. . 454
Harris ' .

lic s
Attorneys at Law Applicant
Public Service Building - Box 2168 Mobil 0il ¢ on

Albuquerque, New Mexico 87106

. Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith is a copy of the above-referenced Commission
order recently entered in the subject case. Letter pertaining
to conditions of approval and maximum allowable to follow.

Very truly yours, /

Ao Lo PORTER' Jr Ld
Secretary-Director

- ALP/ir
Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC X
Artesia OCC

- Aztec 0CC_
State Engineer _ X

Other Mr. Paul Eaton
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Ty farlowing < a30eg will be heacd before Elvis A, Utz, Exanan-r, of
D:ni=l 8§, Nutter, Alterndate Exminer:

-~

Application <f Gulf Or) Corporataon for =l waut- oy
dispozal, Roozovelt County, New Mexico. Applicsnt,

in the abcve-styled cause, seeks authority to di: oo s

of prodursd g£3lt water into the San Andres foermal . oo in
the perforsted intervasl from approXimataely 4408 ¢ et ot
445 feet in 1ts Roosevelt "AN" State Well Ne., 3 01+ .tad
1n the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 32, Township 7 South, Range
3o East, adjacont to the Todd--Lower San Andres Fool,
"Roosevelt Cﬁunfy, New Mexico,

CASE 4192: Apxplication of Southwest Production Corporation fer =n
' unor thodox gas wezll location, Chaves County, New Maxiocco

Applicant, in the above-ctyled cause, seeks authcerity
to drill its Buffalo Valley "Com” Well No. 2 at in unt-
thodox location 1650 feet from the North line and 990
feet from the East line of Section 35, Towncship 14 South,
Range 27 East, Buffalo Valley-Pennsylvaniin Gas Pocl,
Chaves County, New Mexico, in exceptibn tc the provisions
of Rule 2 of the special rules for said vool.

ASE 4133: Application of Humble Oil & Refining Company for a3 dui:l

' completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicsnt, in thoe
akove-styled cause, seeks approval for the dual comple-
tion (ccnventional) of its Bowers "A" Federal Tom 313 Well
No. 33 locrated in Unit. D of Section 29, Township 18 3Scuth,
Range 30 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner «f€
to permit the production of oil from the Hobhs: (Grayburg-
San Andresi Pool and the Hobbs-Blinebry Pcol thraough
parallel strings of tubing.

CASE 4194: Applicaticn of Phillips Petroleum Company for in amend-
ment of Order No. R-3181 and dumxl completion:, Lea County,
New Mexivo. Appli~-snt, in the above-styled o 2use, sorks tha
amendment. ¢f Oxder No. R-3181, which ord=r =stablizhad
special rules regulating the operation of the Fhillips
Petroleum Company Vaosuum Aba Pressure Maintenince Proje-t,
Vacuum-Abo Reef ‘Fcol, Lea County, New Maxico. Applicant
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CASE 4194

Lontinued from Page 1 -

seeks authority to inject gas through two additionn]
wells lonsted in Unit L of Section 34, Toewnshin 17
Scuth, Range 35 Bast and Unit B of Sectien 4, Tovn-
ship 18 Scuth, Range 35 East and to expsand ssid
projest rea to inslude the SE/4 NE/4 of Se~tien -
and the NW/4, N/2 SE/4, and SW/4 SE/4 of Section 34
Township 17 South, Range 35 East. Applicant further
seeks authority to dually complete all gas inj:ation
we:lls in the proj2at in such a manner as to permit the
production of il from the lower section of ths: Abo
Reef through tubing and the injection of gas into

the upper section of the Abo Reef through the caxing-
tubing annulus.

CASE 4195: Application of Continental 0il Company fcr eight. non-
standard gas proration units and a non-standard gus wall™
location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, secks the rededication of acreage

to establish thes eight following non-standard gas prora-
tion unitg in Township 20 South, Range 37 Eust, Eumont
Gas Pool, Lea Ccunty, New Mexico:

A 120~acre non-standard unit comprising the SE/4
NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of Section 14, to be dediczated
to the "SEMU" Well No. 46, located in Unit I of
said Section 14;

'A‘240-aére non-standard unit comprising thz NE/4
"and E/2 SE/4 of Section 26, to be dedicated to
the "SEMU" Well No. 64, located in Unit G <f e:x1d
Section 26;

A 560-acre non-standard unit comprising the W/2
and W/2 SE/4 of Secticn 26 and the E/2 E/2 of
Section 27, to be dedicated to the "SFEMi:" Well
No, 65, lo-atad in Unit I, of said Secticn 26;

. -A 640-acre nen-standard unit comprising tha W/2

- and the W/2 E/2 of Section 14 and E/2 E/2 ~f
Sextion 15, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well .
Nc., 66, losated in Unit 1L of said Secotion 14;
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CASE 4196

A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the
SE/4, 8/2 NE/4, and E/2 SW/4 of Section 24,
to be dedicated to the “SEMU" Well No. 67,
locateéd in Unit K of said Section 24;

A 640--acre non-standard unit com»arising the
=/2 and E/2 W/2 of Section 23 and W/2 W/2 of
s Section 24, to be dedicated to the "SEMU" Well
~ No. 38, located in Unit J of said Section 23;

An 80--acre non-standard unit comprising the
E/2 NW/4 of Section 24, to be dedicated to the
"SEMU" Well No. 69, located in Unit F of saaid
Section 24;

A 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the

E/2 E/2 of Section 22 and the W/2 W/2 of
Secitlion 23, to be dedicated to the "SEMU"

Well No. 90, to be completed at a non-stanaard
location 650 feet from the South and East lines
of said Section 22.

Applicatcion of Continental 0il Company for a non-standard
gas proratio:n uait, Lea Counity, New Mexico. Applicant,

in the above--siyied cause, seeks the consolidation of three
existing- non-standard <ias proration units into one 360-acre
non-standard unit com rising the W/2 and the NW/4 NE/4 of

- Section 18, Townshic 23 South, Range 37 East, Jalmat Gas

CASE 4197: -

Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to ie Jedicated to its
Stevens "B" Wells Nos. 15 and 1%, located in Units F and
K, respectively, of said Sectio.. 12, A, plicant further
seeks autliority to produce the allowable assigned to said
unit from either of the aforesai.. wells in auny >rosortion.

Ar. lication of Continental 0il Con anv for an anendment
to Order No. R-377 7, Eddv County, New Mexico. A :.licant,
in the apbove-styled cause, seeks the amenémeni of Ovder
No. R--373% which authoxized, among other thi ¢s, tane
ar:lling of a water injecction well in the Foirest Donanue
Watertlood Pfojéct area at 'a location 198. feet from the
North laune and 1750 feet from thz West line of Section 35,
Township 14 Scuth, Range 29 East, EJE, County. New Mexico
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CASE 4127 ~ Centainu-d from Page 2 -

CASE 4198:

CASE 4199:

Applicant now sceks authority to locate said well at an
unor thodox location 19280 feet from the North line and
1450 feet from the West line of said Scctior. 35 in the
Forest iSan Andres) Poo!.

Application of Continental 01l Company for amendment of
Order No. R-3487, Leo County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, sceks the amendment of Order o,
R-3487 which authorized the applicant to utilize 1ts
Eaves "A" Well No. 10, located in Unit P of Section 19,
Township 26 South, Range 37 East, Scarborough Yates-Seven
Rivers Pool, to disvose of salt water into the Seven
Rivers formation in the interval from 3208 feet to 3255
feet. Applicant now seeks authority to inject produced
salt water intc .the vates and Seven Rivers formations in
the perforatad and open-hole interval from approximately
3107 feet to 3410 feet in said well and the reclassifica-
tion of said salt water disposal well to a pressure
maintenance injection well.

Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling and
a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico,
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order
pooling all mineral interests in the Jalmat Gas Pool
underlying the SE/4 of Section 28, Township 25 South,
Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, Said l160-acre non-
standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to the Burleson
& Huff "Cook" Well No. 2, a recompleted well, located 560
feet from the South and East lines of said Section 28,
Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling and/or
recompleting said well, a charge for the risk involved,

a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs,
and the establishment o©of chahges for supervision of said

well.

Application of Burleson & Huff for comgulsory pooling and
a non-cstandard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order
pooling all mineral interests in the Jalmat Gas Pool
underlying the NE/4 of Section 29, ToWnshib 25 South,

Range 37 East, Lea County,uNew Mexico, Said 160-acre
non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well, -
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CASE 4200 - Continued from Page # -

CASE_42901:

CASE 4202;

CASE 2.43:

CASE 4204:

to be recomnleted, located G50 feet from the Sast lire
and 1950 fect from the North line oi said Sace¢ o1 29,
Also to be cons. dered will hHe the costs of drillinc
and/or recomuletiing said well, a éharge for the raisk
involved, a nrovision for the allocation of actval
oserating cosis, and the e-tablishment of charces for
suncrvision of said well.

Aonlication of Monil 0il Corvoracion for a un.it agree
ment, Lea Countv, New Me:xtico, Agj-licant, in the &' ove-
styled cause, seeks avproval of the Lanclie Matizx
Queen Unit Area comprising 1120 acres, nore or less,

of federal and fee lands in Sections 10, 11, 14, 14,
22, and 23, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea Couniv, New Mexico.

Arplication of Moiril 0il Cornoration for a waterfiiood
wroject and unorthodex injection well locaticns, Lea

-County. New Mexico. Applicant, in the abtove-styleu

cause, secks authority to institute a waterflood »roi--
ect in its Langlie-Mattix Queenn Unit Area by the iuniec-
tion of waiter into the Queen sand throuvh 17 wells at

‘orthodox and unorthodox locations in Sections 10, 11,

i4, 15, 22, and 23, Townshiw 25 South, Range 37 East,
Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Awnolicant
further seeks a ;rocedure whereky additioral injection
wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations may e
asproved for said roject administratively.

A lication of Moril 0il Corporation for a unit agree-
wene, Lea County, New Mexico. Ar»nlicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks anwproval of the Humlhrey Queeir Uait
Area comwrisinc 751 acres, more or less, ofi federal and
fee lands in Sections 3 and 4, Townshin 25 South, Range

37 Bast, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,

Avplication of Mokil 0Oil Corporation for a waterilood
wroject and unorthodox injection well locations, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-stvyled
cause, ~seeks“a'uthor5.ty “o institute a waterflood :roj--
ect in its Huwm.hrev Queen Unit Area bv the injection of
water into the Queen sané through 11 wells at orithodox

b b S A e e e b e
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CASE 4204 - Continucd from Page 5 -

CASE 4206:

CASE 4205

and unorthodox locations in Sections 3 and 4, Townshaip
25 Scuth, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant furciier seeks a procedure whereby
additicnal -injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox
locations may be approved for said project administra-
tively.

Application of Tesoro Petroleum Corporation for four
unorthodox injection well locations and amendment of
Order No. R-2807, McKinley County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks autherity
to inject water into the Hospah Upper Sand 01l Pooul in
its Hospah Unit Waterflood Project Area through four
additional injection wells at unorthodox locations in
Section 35, Township 18 North, Range 9 West, McKinley
County, New Mexico,  -said wells to be located as follows:

‘Well No. 62 located 1900 feet from the South
line and 1140 feet from the West line;

Well No. 63 located 1980 feet from the North
line and 2310 feet from the West line;

A well to be drilled 1430 feet from the South
line and 2625 feet from the East line;

A well to be drilled 30 feet from the Scouth
ne and 2350 feet from the East line.,

14
Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2807,
which order authorized the aforesaid waterflood project,

to establish a procedure whereby additional_ injection wells
at unorthcdox locations, as may be necessary to complete

an efficient injection pattern, may be approved adminis-
tratively. |

Application of Shell 0il Company for an unorthodox oil
well location and amendment to Order No. R~2538, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to drill a producing oil well at
an unorthodox location 1315 feet from the North 1ine and
2625 feet from the West line of Section 24, Township 19
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CASE 4206 - Cont;nued from Paqe 6 -

CASE 4207:

CASE 4186:

South, Range 35 East, as an infill well in its East
Pearl-Queen Unit Waterflood Project area, East Pearl-
Queen Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further
seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2538, which order
authorized the aforesaid waterflood project, to estab-
lich a procedure whereby additional producing wells at
unorthodox infill leccations in the aforesaid project
area, as may be necessary to complete an efficient
producing pattern, may be approved administratively.

Application of C. W. Trainer and DEL~LEA, Inc., for an
unorthodox gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek an exception
to Rule 104 © II to permit the drilling of a well at an
unorthodox gas well location 330 feet from the North 1line
and 660 feet from the West line of Section 35, Township
12 South, Range 34 East, West Ranger L.ake-Devonian Gas
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. The N/2 of said Section

35 to be dedicated to the well.

(Readvertised)

CASE 4208:

Applicaticn of Tenneco 0il Company for compulscry pooling
and an uncrthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
order pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota
Gas Pool underlying the North half of Section 11, Town-
ship 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.
Said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at
an unorthodox gas well location 2250 feet from the North
line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 11.
Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said
vell, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for'the
allocation of actual bperating coste, and the establish-
ment. of charges for supervision of said well. In the
absence of a valid objection an order will be issued upon
the record entered in the subject case August 6, 1969,

Application of John A. Yates of Artezia for several water-

“ flood projects, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in

the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute
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' CISE_4208 -~ Continued from Page 7 -

CASE_ 4209:

several watc:cflecod projects by the injection of water
into the Seven Rivers formation through his Mary Lou
Well No. 1 located in Unit H of Scetion 29 and hais
Caroline Well No. 4 locatcd in Unit E of Section 28,
both in Township 19 South, Range 28 East, East Millman-
Seven Rivers Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Harvey E. Yates Company of Artesia for
several pressure maintenance projects, iiddy County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seceks
authority to institute several pressure maintenance
projects by the injection of water into the Seven Rivers
and Queen formations, McMillan (Seven Rivers-Queen) Pool,
Eddy County, New Mexico, through the following-described
wells in Township 20 South, Range 27 East:

Unit M Section
Unit I - Section
- Unit J - Section
- Unit B Section

1

Page & Yates Well No.
Page & Yates Well No.
Page & Yates Well No,
Lillie Yates Well No.

t
~ oo Wn

N0
1
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CALCULATION OF WATERFLOOD
RESERVES FOR LMQU #9 AND #18

Assumptions:
W/F 011 = 1/1/69 cumulative of]
LHQU #14 drilled and used for WIW § requested location,

Floodable area in #9 pattern = 52 acres
Average 1/1/69 cumulative ol for #9 pattern = 3100 B/Ac

W/F 011 = 52 acres x 3100 B/Ac = 161,200 Bbls,

————— e

Floodable area in #18 pattern = 61.23 acres
Average 1/1/69 cumulative oil for #18 pattern = 2899 B/Ac

W/F 0il = 61.23 acres x 2899 B/Ac = 177,505 Bbls.
Assume LMQU #14 is not allowed:
Floodable area ih #9 pattern = 30.10 acres
W/F 0i1 = 30.1 acres x 3100 B/Ac = 93,310 8bls.
0il lost from pattern = 161,200 - 93,310 = 67,890‘§bls.
Floodable area in #18 pattern = 30.97 acres | )
W/F recovery from the swept area of the open pattern will be half that

of the closed pattern.

W/F 0i1l

It

30.97 acres x 1/2 x 2899 8/Ac

]

44,891 Bbls.
0il lost from paftern’= 177,506 - Lk, 891
= 132,615

Total oil lost = 67,890 + 132,615 = 200,505 Bblis.

——————
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Wobil Oil Corporation Po.0ken
. : MIDLAND, TEXAS #7101
June 26, 1969
——————— e T
‘ OIL CONSERVAMILAY (7 i SSITH
dtlantic Richfield Company 3 CORXHLA iﬁxl_”ﬁ}fw“ . X
P. 0. Box 1470 b B . ‘
Midland, Texas 79701 Cﬁéﬁif\()uw-~~»~::?jf**”*'fjdf::l

Attention: Mr. L. M. Seliers

LINE AGREEMENT, STUART LEASES
LANGLIE MATTIX QUEEN POOL
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Gentlemen:

Mobil 0il Corporation has recently purchased certain tracts in Lea County, New
Mexico from George Buckles. - The acreage purchased includes tracts which are a
west offset.to your &40-acre Stuart A lease (formerly Sinclair) in'the NE/4 of
NW/4 of Sec. 14, T-25-S, R-37-E, Lea County, New Mexico. We expect to have

"Mobil's acreage in this area under waterflood in the Queen formation within a

few months and currently plan to drill water injection wells approximately 50'
west of the NW and SW corners of your Stuart A lease. Injectors are required
near the east line of Mobil's leases in this area to insure that all of the

waterflood oil beneath the leases is trapped 'down-dip to the west and to form

~ a water block to prevent migration of waterflood oil up-dip to the gas cap on

the east, We are anxious to proceed with the waterflood plans as rapidly as
possible and, for this reason, are 1nterested“1n;explor1ng cooperative injection

_along the common line dividing our properties. We would like for Atlantic to

participate in the two injection wells cited to the extent of 25%, which would
amount to approximately $19,000., Advice concerning your position in this matter
will be appreciated. '

. Because the Atlantic Stuart A Well ##1, former Langlie.Mattix Queen producér, is

situated only about 330' east of your west lease line, it has occurred to us ‘
that an outright purchase by Mobil of the Queen rights beneath the 40 acres may
be more attractive to Atlantic than participating in the two line injection
wells, If Atlantic should scll Mobil the Langlie Mattix Queen rights beneath
this tract, it would be our plan to convert the Stuart A Well #1 in lieu of
drilling one of the line injectors., In this counection, Mobil would be willing
to offer $12,000 for a net 0.875 working interest in the Langlie Mattix Queen

(as defined by the NMOCC: 100' above the base of the Seven Rivers to the base
of the Queen) beneath the Stuart A 40-acre lease to include the Stuart A Well #1,
together with its tubing, provided of course that your records do not indicate
collapsed casing or other conditions in the well which would prevent its use . .
for injection into the Queen. Please let us-hear from you as soon as possible.’

. . . S | . Yours very Eruly,

on B. Cooper ¢ ‘

o . Joint Interest Administrator
PURallulun ' ‘ , " Midland Division .




AlanticRichictdCormpary

.acceptable.

“North Amorican Producing Division

New Mexico -Arizona District
Post Offico Box 1978
Roswoll, New Maxico 88201
Telephona 505 622 4041

Jack Biaro
District Landman

July 22, 1969

Line Agrcement, Stuart Leases
Langlie Mattix Queen Pool
Lea County, New Mcxico

Mobil 0il Corporation
P. 0. Box 633

Midland, Texas 79701
Attention: Mr. Don B. Cooper

Gentlemen:
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We have reviewed your proposals regarding our 40-acre
Stuart "A" leaze (formerly Sinclair) covering the
NE4NW} Section 14, T-25-S, R-37-E, Lea County, -

New Mexico, and find that neither alternative is

We appreciate your desire to place this

area under ‘waterflood in the Queen formation within
a few months and would like to be able to work with

you toward this end.

We, therefore, would like to

hear from you regarding the basis on which our
Stuart "A" lease might participate in the proposed

waterflood.

Yours very truly,

ATLANTIC RICHFIELD COMPANY
%) 4122
ack Biard

istrict Landman
JB/dim

cc: Mr. W. P. Tomlinson
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Novesber 14, 1969 /

Atlnnc\ic Richflola Company o o '
P, 0, Dox 1978 D

.- Roswell, Now Hoxico 88201

=  ' Atm;\t,zon: M. A D Lloxin _ . . . . .

Gentlenens |

PROPOSED ENLARGEMENT TO INCLUDE

ATLANTIC'S STUART "A"™ LEASE, : .
- LANGLIE -MATTIX QUEEN UNIT, LEA . e

LCUNTY, NCW MEXICO Lo

This will contiwue corraspondence on the above subject ending with Atlantic’s
... latter of July 22, 1969. - ‘ | S

fobil is in the process of énéeavormﬁ to ealarge the subject unit with the
addition of Mobil's Federal "X* Lease located in the SW/4 Section 15, the

o Eppenauer Lease vhich 15 the l\"’/l; FR¥/4 Section 22, and 1s also interested in

bringing in Atlantic's Stuart "A” Lease located in the Mi/4 Ki/4 Sectioa 14,
8ll subject to the approval of the Langlic-dattix Queen Uait lorking Interxest

- Owmers., Mobil would be willing to vecomuend to the Working Iaterect Ouners

gpent by Jar .y 1, 1970. Should Atlantic desire not to enter the Stuart "A" S - |
. " Lease in the Langlie-Mattix Queen Unit, Mcbil would be willing to cffer $12,000 - =
© (subject to the leace coming into the unit) for a net 0.875% vorking interest

"~ that the Atlantic-Stuart "A" Laase be brought into the unit‘u‘ith a Phase XX

. not indicate collapsed casing or other conditions in r.ne uell whxch uould pre--

.. @bove proposalss , .- . . . o I S S
' .‘\.- e AR oo LT Yours very twuly, - ‘ S
' ' foenloo Original Signac By i LT
e=:oo . E.R_FRAZIER - RO
( e e John D. Howard . G e
ot L Jeiat Interest Adnmi.stra:or g ¢

particination of 0.3504%. Xt is anticipated that Phace II vill be cffective

- -on approximately Jawary 1, 1471, “he Stuart "A" Leasc would be cxpacted to '  .

pay any adjustment neceseary under the unit inventory adjustment procedure

aud to also pay its share of the unit investwment feom the tire the uait was :
formed. The total of the unit inventory {5 approximately $73,700 and it 1s L e
expected that the unit investment over the entire life of the uafit will amount -~ - :
to approximately $1,150,000. Slightly over kalf of this amount will have bzen

in tho Langlie-Mactix Queen (as defined by the MCCC: 100' above the base of
‘the Seven Rivers to the basc of the Queen) beneath tha Stuart "A" 40-acra lease
to faclude the Stuart A" Well No. l; provided, of coursae, that your racords co

veunt ite use for injecti.on into the Queen, -

We would appreciate ou carly reply as to your accepcaﬂcc. of eitbar af tha

SRI’ra cr/bg | '_' S ST I’udland Division . i TRk

.. - N AR .
[N ‘." . =, ‘!,
SIS A

!‘
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AtlanticBichlicidCompany  North American feoducing Division
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Mew MexicorArizona District
Post Oftico Box 1978
Roswell, New Moxico 3201
Tolephonoe 505 622 4041

Jack Bioard
Dislrict Landiman

" Noverber 18, 1969

Mobil 0il Corporation
P. 0. Box 633
Midlanq, quqs 79701

' Attention: Mr., John D¢ Howald

----- ~Res " NEL BoE Section 1, TQSS, R3TE
ILea Connty, New Mexico
Our File SOC #5028

Gentlemen:

Your letter of November 1%, 1969 addressed to Mr. A, D,
Kloxin has been forwarded to me for reply. Atlantic
Richfield does not wish to commit its Stuart "A" Iease
to the langlie-~Mattix Queen Unit as a working interest
owner. This would give us a working interest ‘participa-
tion.of approximately 0.35% of Phase II.

We have discussed your cash offer of $12,000 for the
well and leasehold rights in the unitized interval and
have concluded that this is inadequate. We have dis-
cussed this matter thoroughly among our interested
departments and are agreed that unless you can raise
your offer to $20 000 we wiil be unabie Lo recommend
the sale of this property to management.

Yours very truly,
ATLANTIC I%ICHFIEH) COMPANY

ac,!u &u‘ “L

/ ack Biard
/ District Iandman

JB/rr
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December 11, 19697

Atlantic Richfield Company
F. 0. Box 1978
Roswell, HNew Mexico 88201

Attention: Hr. A. 0. Kloxin

PROPOSED ENLARGEMENT TO I1NCLUDE
ATLANTIC'S STUART "A'" LEASE
LANGLIE MATTIX QUEEN UNIT

LCA COUNTY, NEW MEXI{O

Gentlemen:

We would like for Atlantic to reconsider its rejection of our Hovember 14,
1969 proposal concerning entargement of the Langlie Mattix Cucen Unlt

to Include your Stuart A" lcase in the HE/H of the W/h4 of Section 14,
7~25-S, R~37-E. Because the Eppenauer tract referred to In our November 14
letter has now been withdrawn from consideration for inclusion in thc urit,
the basls for computatlon of Phase }i participation has changed slightly
bringing the proposed participation for your Stuart "A'* tract to 0.3614%
instecad of 0.3504% suggested earlier. This Phase 11 participation for
your Stuart A" lease Is based upon the relationship of 12,500 barrels of
Stuart A" lease mcremental rescrves, to January 1, 1969 cunulative re-
covery for the total! unit. The 12,500 barrels figure is the reserve testi-
fied to by Aclant(c s witness at the August 27, 1969 wateriiood hearing
before the KHOCC In Santa Fe. Particzpatlon to this extent will assure
the tract of ultimately recovering 12,500 barrels or more, [f waterflood
reserves are equal to or better than primary recovery which is taken to be
January 1, 1969 cumulative. There are several Lea County, lew Mexico
Queen watcrfloods that are sufficiently maturc to demonstrate a sccondary
to primaTy ratio of one or more.

With resgect to your Novenber 18, 1969 proposal to recommend the sale of
the Stuart YA lease for $20,000, we would like to ro:nt ocut that our
estimates Indlcate at least $18,000 will be expended in placing the
Stuart A" Ko. | In conditlon to rececive Injection water which would
bring the total cost to $38,000 including the selling price of $20,000,
This is approximately what a new well wolild cost st the present time.
Because the Stuart Y'A' No: | was shot with nitroglycerin, some question
exists as to whether the well might lend Itself . to controlled injection
in the desired intervals even If 3 liner Is set through the open hole
section without any trouble. The fact that the casing in the well is

FILE AU e el CGARL WP L.
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Atlantic Richficld december 13, 1569

rora then 30 years old raises the quastion of future casing lcaks if they
do not already cxist. These prospectlve difficultles when balanced agalnst
use of a new well with aew casing perforated opposite selected Intervals
make it appear less risky and more efficient to drill the new well if the.
“monetary consideratlons are about the same.

We believe the prior offer of $12,000 for the Queen rights beneath the

Stuart A" lcase is gencrous In view of risks involved and will probably

afford Atlantic as many dollars now as mlght be generated in profic over

the 17 year flood life. We belleve that elther of the proposals herein

will afford Atlantic an ample opportunity to receive payment at least

equal to the value of the property to be contributed to the unit. ' .

Ve need very nwuch to bring this matter to a8 conclusion as soon as possible

in order to begin iInjection along the east side of the unit in the vicinity
of Usit vell! No. 14 or the Stuart YA" No. 1. Injection has already comuenced
it the downdip input wells and It is Imperative to lnitiate a waterblock
between the oil reservoir and the gas cap on the cast very scon. Ve arc
accordingly asking the NMOCC to schedule a hearing on Mobii's application

to drill and use LMQU No. 14 for injection should Atlantic not be inclined

to accept cithor of the proposals hersin.

Yours very truly,

: e | Original Signed By
B " Joint Interest Admlnistrator
' “#Midland Division
cc: Mr, Jim Sperling S -




Jianuary 2,

Mobil 0Oil Corporation’
2. 0, Box 638
Midland, 7Texas 79701
Attention: Mr, J.. D, Howard

Gentlemen:

ve are unable to accept cither of llobil's offers as presented

‘in your letter of Decenber 11, 1969 because neither ofier

fairly reflects the valuc of ocur Stuart "A" No, 1 contained in
Unit C of Scciion 14, Township 23 South, Range 37 East., . As we
understand thesc propesals Mobil is offe¢ring a Phasce II partici-~
pation of 0,3614% in the unit for our Stuart "A" tract or $12,000
for our -we¢ll, The Phase II participation is based on 12,500
parrels of incremental recerves for the Stuart "A" Lease.

We are unable to accept your offer of participation in the

unit on the basis of the Stuart A" incremental reserves only,
These - 12,500 barrels of incremental reserves testified to by

Mr. Osborne before. the New lMexico 0il Conservation Commission
in Santa Fe on August 27, 1969, refer to the additional reserves
which will be recovered by use of tie Stuart "A" No. 1 wihich
would not be recovered by drilling the Langlie Mattix Queen Unit
Well No. 14. Since the use of our Stuart well would recover

these additional reserves and also save the cost

the Ne, 14, we believe

Richfield should be compensated not only for the
incremental o0il to be reccovered hut also for the

Pt IECHPNER ¥ P A S g - ~ S
Lan‘b'_LJ.\: AU LV AN Q'uccﬂ U:".l";

of drilling
that Atlantic
value of the
value of our

well as a replacement for the LMQU No. 14.

Participation of our well in the unit on the basis of reserves
only should be based on the relationship of the primary recovery
of our well to the cumulative ovrimary recovery for the total unit.
Please note that our Stuart "A' No. 1 has recovered 62,080 barrels
of 0il on primary as of January 1, 1969, which would give us a
1.7946% participation in Phrase II, )

If participation of our well is to be based on the aforementioned
incremental reserves, we feel that two considerations siiould be
made in determining the value of our well, First, we request
compensation for the value of our wellbore as a replacement for
the proposed Unit Well No, 14. Second, we believe that the use
_of our well as an injection well will result in the recovery of
12,500 barrels of incrémental reserves for which Atlantic should
be compensated.




Jdanuary 2, 1970

In caleculating tie value of our Swuart "A" Yo, 1 as w replaccacnt

wellbore for thoe JUOGL Well No, T4, we have considercd the cost 65
dritiing and cumglctinf aonew well Lo be 388,000, Ve estimate
that approxinately 518,060 vwould be cxpended in prepaving the well

Tor injection, Bascd on our oxpeiricnce, this work should have a
25% risk factor or 34,300 i w¢ditional risk., This reducces the
value of the wellbore vo 315,300,

In addition to the vaiue of ihe Stuart A No, 1 as a wellbore,

we have considered ithe vaiuve of ithe incremental oil which will

be recoverced by ihe usce ol our well whieh would not be recovered

by using the LNQU VWell No, 14, Tiis acditional recovery has been
calculated to bce 12,360 barrels of oil wnich is eéuivalont to a
Phase IT participation in the unitv of 0.38614%, as stated in Mobil's
letter of December 11, 1969. ‘

Combining the valuc of the wellbore and the inecreinental oil, we
consider the Stuaxrt "A” No. 1 to be worth $15,500 plus a Phnse
11 participation of 0,3614%.

As an alternate proposal to our participation in the unit, we

woulid phe willing to accept a cash settlement for the value of this
incremental oil in addition to $15,500 for the replacewent wellbore.
Using a $1.00 per barrel net profit after tax the undiscounted
value of this incremental oil is $12,500 or discounting at 10%

the present worth value of “his oil is $8,330,

Combining the value o‘c thc wellbore and the incremental oil, we
consider the Stuart "A" No. 1 to be worth $23,830. Ve believe
‘that our proposai Lo ssll the well for S$20,000, as a compromise
figure, is equitable to both parties. In the event that Mobil
is still unwilling to accept our proposal, however,. we would
appreciate the opportunity to meet with your representative to
discuss possible alternate locations for the IMQU Well No, 14,

Yours very truly,

~

. ///,« 7 /,(_,a/(-c—c/(r/)',—/&a

w. P, Tomlinson

MAO: jcb
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; TABULATION OF PRODUCTION -
ARCO (SIHCLAIR) STUART A WELL NO. 1
 LANGLIE-MATTIX FIELD

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICU

Bbls. MCF Bbls.
Operator Year 0il Gas __Cum. 0j}
| Carl B. King 1938 15,257 15,257
prig. Co. 1939 17,102 32,359
1940 3,314 35,673
- 1941 2,641 38,314
? 1942 3,954 42,268
Western Natural 1943 2,708 L4,976
Gas 1944 2,483 47,459
1945 2,088 49,547
1946 2,038 ‘ 51,585
1947 845 - .52,430
1948 1,836 5l 266
1949 1,530 55,796
1950 962 56,758
1951 2,000 58,798
1952 1,457 60,255
1953 <792 61,047
1954 - 61,047
1955 - 61,047
1956 - - : 61,047
. . 1957 - - 61,047
Sinclair - 1958 917 61,964
1959 116 37,720 62,080
1960 - 8,866 62,080
1961 - 5,787 62,080
1962 - 4,113 62,080
1963 - 1,235 62,080
1964 - 62,080
1965 . - 62,080
1966 - 62,080
1967 - - - 62,080
1968 - : ’ 62,080

COMPLETION DATA:

Completed 2/15/38.

7-5/8" surface pipe @ 961'.

4-3/4" prod. str. @ 3271'. o A
2' tbg. set through pkr @ 3395 (pkr @ 3300)

Shot w/lll()‘ qts @ 3326'-95'
Acidized w/1000 gal

TD @ 3395 ,
Top pay 3305 )

PWKelly/kim -
7/31/69
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: TABULATION" GF PRODUCTION
ARCO (SINCLAIR) STUART-A WELL NO. 1
. LANGLIE-MATTIX FIELD
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

. ; “ Bbls. NCF Bbls.
Qperator Year 0il Gas Cum, 0il
Carl B. King 1938 15,257 15,257

orig. Co. 1939 17,102 32,359
19k 3,314 35,673
1941 : 2,641 38,314

: 1942 3,954 - 42,268

Western Natural 1943 2,708 k4,976

Gas 1944 2,483 ’ 47,459
1945 2,088 _ 49,547

1946 2,038 , 51,585

1947 845 52,430

1948 1,836 5h,266

1949 ; 1,530 55,796

1950 962 56,758

1951 2,040 58,798

1952 1,457 60,255

1953 792 61,047

1954 - 61,047

1955 - : 61,047

1656 - . - 61,047

: - 1957 - 61,047
Sinclair 1958 917 61,964
1959 116 37,720 62,080

1960 - 8,866 62,080

1961 - 5,787 62,080

1962 - h,1i3 62,080

1963 - 1,235 62,080

1964 - 62,080

1965 ‘ - , 62,080

1966 - 62,080

1967 - 62,080

1968 - . 62,080

‘ COMPLET |ON DATA:

Completed 2/15/38.

7-5/8" surface pipe @ 961'.

4-3/4" prod. str. @ 3271'. .

2' tbg. set through pkr @ 3395 (pkr @ 3300) __.—

Shot w/140 qts @ 3326'-95'

Acidized w/1000 gal : GlL C(ﬂqbthyf-‘:
. CAG OV
0 @ 3395 - B el LA S
‘Top .pay 3305 . ‘ , . AsE NO: .
. g . \ o

PWKelly/kim
7/31/63
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[MOBIL O1L CORPORATION

TABULATION OF GIL PRODUCTION
PROPOSED LANGLIE~MATTIX QUEEN UNIT
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO -

0IL PRODUCTION, CUMULATIVE Oil., NUMBER OF

YEAR BBLS. BBLS. PRODUCING WELLS
1959 28077 3,099,214 18
1960 21537 3,120,751 19
1961 17259 3,138,010 , : 17
1962 14297 3,152,307 17
1963 12918 .3,165,225 18
1964 16308 3,181,533 18
1965 16047 3,197,580 16
1966 13146 3,210,726 16
1967 12378 3,223,104 17
1968 15383 3,238,487 19
1969 .

. Jan. - 1307 3,329,794 20
Feb. 989 3,240,783 . 20
Mar. 973 3,241,756 20
Apr. 921 3,242,677 20

‘PWKelly/kim
8/25/69
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BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ
GlL CONSERVATION CIMMISSIIN
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MIOLAND DAVSION

GRAPH OF DAILY OIL PRODUCTION

EXPLORATION ANO PRODUCING DEPARTMENT

Mobil Oil Corporat

Lagia

T4 batand 4

BEGINNING 1959

PROPOSED LANGLIE-MATTIX QUEEN UNIT

LANGLIE-MATTIX FIELD
Lea County, New Mexico
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TABULATION OF PROPOSED
WATER INJECTION WELLS
MOBTL OIL CORPORATION'S

8-20-69

- LANGLIE-MATTIX QUEEN UNIT A
LANGLIE-MATTIX POOL [ A
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO '

CONVERSIOEQ‘ LOCATION
UNIT WELL NO.  PREVIOUS WELL NAME & NO. - UNIT  SEC. TOWNSHIP  RANGE
7 Mobil's Stuart Tr. 1 42 P 10 25-8 37-E
11 Mobil's Stuart Tr. 9 #1 B 15 25-S 37-E
13 Mobil's Stuart Tr. 5 #1 D 14 25-8 37-E
17 Mobil's Stuart Tr. 9 #h H 15 25-8 37-E
19 culf's Westfall #2 J 15 25-8 37-E
21 Pan Am's Langlie "B" it L 14 25-5° 37-E
25 Gulf's Elliott #1 P 15 25-3 37-E
27 Pan Am's Langlie "B" #3 M 14 25-S 37-E
30 Mobil's Stuart Coxia, L A T22 28-S 37-E
31 Cities Service Dabbs #1 D 23 25-8 37-E
35 cities Service Dabbs 2 E 23 25-8 37-E

| INJEGTION WELLS TO BE DRILLED

' LOCATION
UNIT WELL NO. SEC. LINE TIES UNIT  SEC. TOWNSHIP  RANGE
2 1440" FSL & 1220' FWL L 11 25-8 37-E
3 990' FSL & 890' FWL M 10 25-5 37-E

‘tj{/ PTRe. .;_(,_{ —_ & ll_LU. biais ra W - .
€ 8 - —15 1980' FNL & 1730' FWL F 15 25-S 37-E
th et B 28 500' FNL & 2540' FEL B 22 25-$ 37-E
“ / i, _—32 2530°' FNL & 2600' FEL G 22 25-8 37-E
' {TQiifﬁghk
K
CRKreuz/mw




TABULATION OF PRODUCTION

ARCO {SINCLAIR) STUART A WELL HO. 1
LANGLIE=MATTIX FI1ELD

LEA COUKTY, NEW MEXICO

Operator ‘ Year

Carl 8. King 1938
Drlg. Co. 1939
1940
1941
! . 1942
e Western Natura)l 1943
1 Gas 1944
1945
1946
1947
1948
1949
1950
1951
1952
1853
1954 °
1955
1956
: 1957
Sinclair 1958
1959
1960
1961
1962
1963
1964
1965
1966
1967
. 1968

COMPLETION DATA:

Completed 2/15/38.
7-5/8" surface pipe @ 961°'.
L~3/4" prod. str. @ 3271'.

Stiot w/140 qts @ 3326'-95'
Acidized w/1000 gal

TD @ 3395
Top pay 3305

PWKelly/Kim
7/31/69

Bbls,

_0i1

15,257
17,102
3,314
2,641
3,954
2,708
2,483
2,088
2,038
845
1,836
1,530
862
2,040
1,457
-792

B
~

2' tbg. set through pkr @ 3395 (pkr @ 3300)

l|l!|llll;\

MCF

__Gas

37,720

8,866

5,787
h,113
1,235

Cor

Bhls.

-t o e

15,257
32,359
35,673
38,314
42,268
44,976
h7,459
49,547
51,585
52,430
54,266
55,796
56,758
58,798
60,255
61,047
61,047
61,047
61,047
61,047
61,964
62,080
62,080
62,080
62,080
62,080
62,080
62,080
62,080
62,080
62,086
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UNIT AGREEMENT
LANGLIE-MATTIX QUEEN UNIT
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

THIS~AGREEMENT, entered into as of the st day of August, 1969, by and
between the parties subscribing, ratifying oriconsenting hereto, and herein
referred to as "Parties hereto”,

| WITNESSETH:

WHEREAS, the parties hereto are the owners of working, royélty or other
0i1 or gas interests in the Tland subject to this Agreement; and

WHEREAS, the 0i1 Conservation Commission of the State of New Mexico is
authorized by law (Chap. 72, Laws of 1935, as amended by Chap. 193, Laws of
1937, Chap. 166, taws of 1941, and Chap. 168, Laws of 1949) to approve this
Agreement, and the conservation provisions hereof; and

WHEREAS, the Mineral Leasing Act of February 25, f920 (41 Stat. 437, as
amended, 30 U.S.C. Sections 181 et seq.) authorizes Federal Lessees and their
representatives to unite with each other or jointly or separately with others
in collectively adopfing'and operating a cooperative or unit plan of devélop-
ment or operation of any oil or gas pool, field or like area or any part thereof
for the purpose of more properly conserving the natural resources thereof when-
ever determined and certified by the Secretary of the Interior to be necessary
or advisable in the public interest; and

WHEREAS, the parties hereto hold sufficient’interests‘in'the Langlie-Mattix
Queen Unit Area; cbmprised of land hereinafter described, to givé reasonably
effective control of bperation therein; anq |

WHEREAS, it is the purpose of the partiés hereto. to enable institution
‘and consummation of secondary recovery operations, conserve nhtura] resources,
to prevent waste and secure the other benefits obtainable through development

and operation of the area subject to this Agreement under the terms, conditions

. and Yimitations herein set forth:

NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the premises and the promises herein.

‘ contéined, the parties herefo commit to this Agreement their réspéctjve interests

in the Unitized Formation underlying the Unit Area (as those terms are defined

. hereinafter), and agree severally among thémselves as follows:

8-7-b9



SECTION 1. ENABLING ACT AND REGULATIONS: The Mineral LeasingkAct of

February 25, 1920, as amended, supra, and all valid pertinent regulations,
including operating and unit plan regu]ations;’heretofore issued thereunder

and valid, pertinent and reasonable regulations hereafter issued thereunder

are acéepted and made a part of this Agreement as to federal lands, provided
such requlations are not inconsistent with the terms of this Agreement; and

as to ndn-FedéraI lands, the oil and gas operating regulations irn effect as of
the effective date hereof governing drilling and producing operations, not‘
inconsistent with the terms hereof or the laws of the State in which the non-
Federal land is located, are hereby accepted and made a part of this Agreement.

SECTION 2. UNIT AREA AND DEFINITIONS: The area described by tracts in

Exhibif B and depicted on Exhibit A attached hereto is hereby designated and
recognized as constituting the Unit Area, containing 1,040 acres, more or less,
in Lea County, New Mexico. Said land is described as follows:

Township 25 South, Range 37 East, New Mexico Principal Meridian

Section 10: §S/2 S/2
Section 11: W/2 SW/4
Section 14: W/2 W/2
Section 15: E/2 NW/4 and E/2
Section 22: NE/4
Section 23: W/2 NW/4
For the purpose of this Agreement, the following terms and expressions as

used herein shall mean:

(a) "Commission" is defined as the 0il Conservation Commission of the State

of ‘New Mexico.

(b) "Director" is defined as the Director of the United States Geological
Survey. . , |
(c) "Secréiarj" is defined as the Secretary of the Iﬁtefior of the United
States of America or anyvother person duly authorized to exercfse the powers
vested in that bffice. A

{d) II»Department";’is defined as the Depértmentvof the Interior of the

United States of America. | o

u(e) "Supervisor" is defined as the 0i1 and Gas Supervisor of the United

States Geological Survey for the region in'which the Unit Aréa is situated.

8-7-69




“(f) “Unitized Formation" is defined as that stratigraphic interval underlying

“the Unit Area extending from a point 100' above the base of the Seven Rivers
formation to the base of the Queen formation, said iﬁterval_being more
specifically the equivalent of the continuous interval occurring between the
depths of 3,104 feet and 3,518 feet as sLan on the Gamma-Ray Sohic‘}og ran
on January 1, 1964, in Gulf 0il Corporation's J. A. Stuart Nb. 9 well located
330 feet from the north and east lines of Sec. 10, T- 25 S., R. 37 E., |
Lea Countj, New Mexico. Said log was measured from a Kelly bushing etevation
of 3,137 feet above Sea level,

(g) "Unitized Substances" is defined as all oil, gas, gaseous substances,
sulphur contained in gas, condensate, distillate and all associated and
constituent Tiquid or liquefiable hydrocarbons within the Unitized Formation
underlying Unitized Land.

(h) "Working Interest" is defined as an interest in Unitized Substances

by virtue of a lease, operating agreement, fee tit]e,br otherwise,
including a carried interest, fhe owner of which interest is chargeable with
and obligated to pay or bear, either in cash or out of production or other-
w{se, all or a portion of the cost of drilling, developfng, producing and
operating the Unitized Formation; however, any carved-but'interést created

- from a Working Inﬁerest subsequent to the effective date of this agreement
shall continue to be subject to such Working Interest burdens and obligations
as are étated in this aéreement and the Unit Oberatﬂm‘Agreement.

(i) "Working Inter-est- Owner" is defined as a party he'reto who owns a

Working Inter‘ést°

(3) "Royalty Interest" is defined as a right to or interest in any portion
of the Unitized Substances or proceeds thereof other than a Working

Interest. ’

(k) "Royalty Owner" is defined as and shall mean the owner of a Royalty
Interest.

(1) "Tract" is defined as each parcel of Tand deScribed‘as such and given

a Tract numbér in Exhibit B. |

(m) '“Tré¢t Participation" is &é?ined as the percentages ofﬁUnitized Subs tances
allocated hereunder to a Tract ddring Phasé I and Phase II, as hereinafter

def{ned.

. 8-7-69
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(n) "unit Participation" of each workiné Interest Owner is defined as the
sum of the percentages obtained by multiplying each Working InterestNOWner's
fractional Working Interest in each Tract by>the applicable Tract Participation
of each Tract. However, for the purpose of Working Interest Owner voting
rights under this Unit Agreement, Unit Participation shall mean Unit
Participation during Phase II.

(0) "Phase 1" is defined as that period of time beginning at 7:00 A.M. on’
the effective date hereof and continuing until 7:00 A.M. on the first

day of the calendar tionth next following the recovery of a total of

23,000 ‘barrels of oil produced on and after July 1, 1969, from the Unitized
Formation underlying the Unit Area (as such area is depicted in the

original Exhibit A).

(p) "Phase II" is defined as the remainder of the term of this Agreement
after the end of Phase I.

(q) “"Tract Current Revenue" is defined as the value {based on $2.98/bb1.
of oil and $0.1175/MCF of gas), as determined by the wokkfngllﬁtereSt
Owner, of the total 01l and gas volumes produced from the Unitized
Formation under such Tract during the period from January 1, 1968

to December 31, 1968, inclusively.

(r) "Unit Area Current Revenue" is defined as the total Tract Current Revenue
of all Tracts that are qualified under this Agreement in-accordance with
the provisions hereof.

(s) "Tract Cumulative Primary Recovery" is defined as the cumulative

total number of barrels of oil produced from the Unitized Formation under
such Tract prior to January 1, 1969, as offidial]y reported to the Commission.
(t) "unit Area Cumulative Primary Re;ovéry" is defined as the total Tract
Cumulative Primary Recovery of all Tracts that are qua]ified under this
Agreementzin accordance with the provisions hereof . .

(u) "Tract Surface Acres" is defined as the total number of acres within

a Tract. | |

(v) "Unit Area Surface Acres" is defined as the total Tract éurface Acres

of all Tracts that are qualified under this Agreement in dccordance with the

provisions hereof.

-4
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(w) "Unit Operating Agreement” is defined as any agreement or agreemeﬁts
(whether one or more entered into separately or colleetive1y) by and between
the Unit Operator and the Working Interest Owners as provided in Section 3,
infra. and shall be styied ”Unit‘Operatiﬂg Agreement, Langlie-Mattix Queen
Unit, Lea Ceunty, New Mexico".
(x) "Unit Manager" is defined as the person or corporation appointed by
the Working Interest Owners to perform‘the duties of the Unit Operator
until the selection and qualification of a successor Unit Operator as
provided for in Section 8 hereof. _
(y) "Paying Quantities" is defined as production of Unitized Substances
in quantities sufficient to pay for the cost of producing same from wells
on the Unitized Land.
(z) "Unit Operations" is defined as all operations conducted puréuant
to this Agreement and the Unit Operating Agreement.
(aa) "Unit Equipment" is defined as all personal property, Tease and
well equipment, plants, and other facilities and eqhipment taken over
or_otherwise acquired for the joint account for use in Unit Operations.
(bb) "Unit Expense" is defined es 511 cost, expense, or indebtedness
incurred by Woiking Interest Owners or Unitybperator pursuant to this
Agreement and the Unit Operating Agreement for or on account of Unit
Operations. ' |
SECTION 3. EXHIBITS. Exhibit A, attached hereto, is a map showing the Unit
Area and, to .the extent kriown to Unit Operator, the boundaries and identity of
Tracts and leases in said Unit Area. Exhibit B, attacﬁed hereto, is a schedule
shoﬁing, to the extent known to Unit Operator, the acreage compfising each
Tract, Land description, and the percentage and kind ef ownership of.oiltand
gas interests ie each Tract in the Unit Area. Exhibit C, attached hereto,
is a schedu1e showihg the Tract Participatibn assigned to each Tract during
both Phase I:and Phase II. 'However,nnothihg herein or in said schedules
or map sha]l be construed as a representation by any party hereto as to the
-ownershlp of any 1nterest other than such 1nterest or 1nterests as are shown
in said map‘or schedules as owned by such party. . Exh1b1ts A, B and C shall be
revased by the Unit Operator whenever changes render such rev1s1on necessary
* or when requested by the Supervisor, and not less than four cop1es thereof

shall be filed with the Superv1sor.
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SECTION 4, EXPANSION. The Unit Area may Qhen practicable be expanded to
include therein any additional Tract or Tracts regarded as yeasonably ﬁecessery
or advisable for the purpOses'of»this Agreement. Such expansfén éha11 be
eifected 1phthe following manner:

(a) The Working Interest Owner or Owners of a Tract or Tracts desiring

to qualify such‘Tract or Tracts under this Agreement shall file an

application therefor with Unit Operator requesting such admission.

(b) Unit Operator shall circulate a notice of the proposed expansion to

each Working Interest Owner in Unitized Land and in the Tract or Tracts

proposed for inclusion in the Unit Area, setting out the basis for
admission, the Tract Participation (both Phase I and Phase 1I) proposed
to be assigned to each such Tract, and other pertinent data. After
negotiation (at Working Interest Owners' meeting or otherwise), if Working

Interest Owners havipp a combined Unit Participation of eighty percent

(80%) or more have agreed to the inclusion such Tract or Tracts under

this Agreement, then Unit Operator shall:

(1) After preliminary concurrence by the Director, prepare a notice
of proposed expansion describing the contemplated changes in the

. boundaries of the Unit Afea, the reason therefor, the basis for
admission of the additional Tract or Tracts, the Phase I and Phase
IT Tract Participatiqns to be assigned to each such Tract and the
proposed effective date thereof; preferably 7:00 a.m. on the first
day if a month subsequent to tﬁe date of notice; apd
(2) Deliver copies of said notice to the Supervisor, and to each
Working Interest Owner, lessee, and lessor whose interests are
affected, advising such parties that thirty (30) days wiil be allowed
for submission to the Unit Operator of any objection to such proposed
expansion; and
(3) File, upon the expiration of‘seid thirty (30) day period as
set out in .(2) immediately above with the Supervisor the’Fb]]owing:
(a) Evidence of mailing or delivering copies of said notice of

expansion; (b) An application in sufficient number for approval of

such expansion; (c) An instrument containing the appropriate'joihdere
in”cdmpliance'with’tﬁe requirements of Sections 14 end 31 "infra; and

(d) A copy of any objections received.

-6-
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The expansion shall, after due consideration of all pertinent. information

and approval by the Commission and the SuperVisor, become effective as of the
%;;‘ ~ date prescribed in the notice thereof, or on sﬁch other date as may be set by
the Commission and the Supervisor in the order or instrument approving‘such
expansion. The revised Tract Participations {both Phase I and II) of those
Tracts which were qualified fof‘participation under this Agreement prior to

‘any such expansion shall remain in the same ratio one to the other.

SECTION 5. UNITIZED LAND’AND UNITIZED SUBSTANCES. A1l land committed to
this Agrecmeht as fo the Unitized Formétion shall constitute land referred to
herein as “"Unitized Land" or "Land Subject to this Agreement". Al1 oil, gas,
gaseous substances, sulphur contained in gas, condensate, distillate and all
associated and constituent liquid or Tiquefiable hydrocarbons within the
Unitized Formation underlying Unitized Land are unitized under the terms of
this Agreement and herein are called "Unitized Substances". Nothing herein
shall be construed to unitize, pool or.in any way affect the oil, gas and other
minerals contained in or that may be produced from any formation other than
the Unitized Formation as above defined.

SECTION 6. UNIT OPERATOR. Mobil 0i1 Corporation is hereby designated the

Unit Operator, and by signing this instrument as Unit Operator it agrees and

development and production of Unitized Substances as hefeih provided. Whenever
reference is made herein to the Unit Operator, such reference means the Unit
Operator acfing in that capacity and not as an owner of interest in Unitized
Substances and the term "Working Interest Owner" when used herein shall include

the Unit Operator as the owner of a Working Interest when such an interest is

owned by it.
SECTION 7. RESIGNATION OR REMOVAL OF UNIT OPERATOR. Unit Operator shall

:have the right to resign at any timé, but such resignation shall not become_
effeétive,so as to release Unit Operator from the duties and obligations of
Unif Operator and terminate Unit Operator's rights as such for a period of six
(6) months after written notice of intention to resigh hés beenlg;ven by Unit

“QOperator to all Working Interest Owners and the Supervisor, and until all Unit

~ wells are plaéed in a condition satiéfactohyito the Superviscr for suspension,

-7-
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abandonment, or operations, whichever . required by the Surervisor, unless
a new Unit Operator shall have taken over and assumed the duties and obligations
of Unit Operator prior to the expiration of said period,

The Unif Operator shall, upon default or failure in the performance of
its duties or obligations hereunder_be subject to removal by vote of Working
Interest Owners having a combined Uﬁit Participation of eighty-five percent (85%)
or more, exclusive of the Unit Participation of the Working Interest Owner who
is the Unit QOperator. Such removal shall be effective upon notice thereof to
the Supervisor.

In all such instances of effective resignation or removal; until a successor
to Unit Operator is selected and approved as hereinafter provided, the Working
Interest Owners shall be jointly responsible for the performance of the duties
of the Unit Operator and shall, not later than thirty (30) days before such
resignation or removal becomes effective, appoint a Unit Manager to represent
fhem in any action to be taken hereunder.

The resignation or removal of Unit Operator under this Agreement shall not
terminate its rights, title or interest as the owner of a Working Interest or

other interest in Unitized Substances, but upon the resignation or removal of

Unit Operator becoming effective, such Uﬁif'Operator shall deliver possession

of all wells, equipment, books and records, materials, appurtenances and any other
assets used in conducting the Unit Operations and owned by the Working Interest
Owners to the new duly qualified successor Unit Operator or to the Unit Manager
if no such new Unit Operator is elected, to be used for the purpose of conducting
Uﬁit Operatibns hereunder. Nothing herein shall be construed as authorizing

the removal of any material, equipment or appurtenances needed fdr the
preservation of anylweITS.- Nothing herein contained shall be construed to
relieve or discharge any Unit Operator who resigns or is removed hereundér from
any liability or duties accrUing to or performable by it prior to thé’effective

" date of such resignation or removal.

SECTION'8. SUCCESSOR UNIT OPERATOR. Whenever the Unit Operafor shall

tender. its resignation as Unit OpekdtOr or shall be removed as hereinabove -
provided, the working Interéstfpwners shail'se]ecf a successor ‘Unit Operator

as hefein proVidéd. Such se1ecti6n'sha11 not become effective uﬁtil (a) a Unit
Operator so selected shall accept in writing the duties and responsibilities of

- Unit Operator; and (b) the selection shall have been approved by the Supervisor;

-8-
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If no successor Unit Operator is,sélected and approved as herein provided, the
Director, at his election, may declare this Agreement terminated.

In selecting a successor Unit Operator the affirmative vote of the Work-
ing Interest Owners having a combined Unit Participation of eighty percent
(80%) or more shall prevail; provided, that if any one Working Interest

Owner has a Unit Participation of more than twenty percent {20%), its

' negative vote or failure to vote shall not serve to disapprove the selection of

a new Unit Operator abproved by eighty-five percent (85%) or more of the voting
interest of the remaining Working Interest Owners, and provided further that the

Unit Operator shall not vote to succeed itself.

SECTION 9. ACCOUNTING PROVISIONS AND UNIT OPERATING AGREEMENT. Costs and

expenses incurred by Unit Operator in conducting Unit Operations hereunder shall
be paid, apportioned among and borne by the Working Interest Owners in accordance
with the Unit bperating Agreement. Such Unit Operating Agreéméht shall also
provide the manner in which the Working Interest Owners shall be entitled»to
receive their respective proportionate and allocated share of the benefits
accruing hereto in conformity with their underlying operating agreements, leases
or other independent contracts and such other rights and obligations as between
Unitfqperator and the wOrkfng Interest Owners as may be agreed upon by the

Unit Operator and the Working Interest Owners; however, no such Unit Operating
Agreement shall be deemed either to modify any of the terms and conditions of
this Unit Agreement or to relieve the Unit Operator of any right or obligation
established under this Agreement, and in case of any inconsistency or conflict
between this Agreement and the Unit Operating Agreement, this Uhit Agreement -
shall prevail. Three true copies of any‘Unit Operating Agreement executed

pursuant to this Section shall be filed with the Supervisor prior to approval

of this Unit Agreement.

SECTION 10. RIGHTS AND OBLIGATIONS OF UNIT QPERATOR. Except as otherwise

specifically prqvided herein, the exclusive right, privilege and duty of
exercising any énd all rights of the parties hereto which are necessary or
convenient for prospecting for, broducing, storing, allocating and distr%buting’
the Unitized Substances are hereby delegated to and shall be exercised by the

Unit Operator as herein provided. Upon request, acceptéble evidencé‘of title

" to said rights shall be deposited-with said Unit Operator, and together with

this Agreement, shall constitute and define the rights, privileges and obli-

gations of Unit Opefétor.f Nothing herein, however, shall be construed to
-9- D 8-7-69
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transfer title to any land or to any lease or operating agreement it being
Aunderstood that under this Agreement the Unit Operator, in its capacity as
Unit Operator, shall exercise the rights of possession and use vested in the
parties hereto only for the purposcs herein specified.

SECTION 11. PLAN OF OPERATIONS. It is recognized and agreed by the

’barties hereto that all of the land subject to this Agreement is reasonably
proved to be productive of Unitized Substances in paying quentities anﬁ that
the object and purpose of this Agreement is to formulate and to put into

effect a secondary recovery project in order to effect additional recovery of
Unitized Substances, prevent waste and conserve natural resources. The

parties hereto agree that the Unit Operator may, subject to the consent and
approval of a plan of operation by the Working Interest Owners, the Supervisor
and the Commission, inject into the Unitized Formation, through any well or
wells completed therein, brine, water, air, gas, oil and any one or more other
substances or combination of substances, whether produced from the Unitized
Formation or not, and that the location of input wells and the rates of injection
~ therein and the rate of production shall be governed by standardé of good
geologic and petroleum engineering practices and conservation methods. After
commencement of secondary operations, Unit Operatbr shall furnish the Supervisok
with monthly injection and production reports for each Unit well. The Working
Interesf Owners and the Supekbisor shall be'furnished periodic reports on

the progress of the plan of operation and any revisions or changes thereto
necessary to meet changed conditions or to protect the interests of all parties
to this Agreement, which revisions and changes shall be subject to approval

by the Commission and the Supervisor. Subject to like approval the Plan of
Operations may be revised as conditions ﬁay warrant.

The initial plan of operation shall be filed for approval with ghe Super-
visor aﬁd the Commission concurrently with the filing of this Unit Agreement ;
for final approval. Said initial plan of operation and all revisions thereof
sha]]:be’as complete and adequate as the Supervisor and the Commission may
determine to be necessary for timely operation consistent herewith. ﬁeasonab]e
diligence shall be exercised in complying with the ob]iéafionsfbf“the approved

plan of operation. Thereafter, from time to time before the«eXpiratidn of any
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existing plan, the Unit Operator shafl submit for like approval a plan for an
additional specified period of operation.

Notwithstanding anything to the contrary,»herein contained, if Unift Operator
fails to commence Unit Operations for the secondary recovery of Uaftized
“Substances from the Unit Area wifhin six {6) months after the effective date
of this Agreement or any extension thereof approved by the Supervisor, this
Agreement shall terminate automatically upon the expiration of said six (6)
month period.

SECTION 12. EASEMENTS OR USE OF SURFACE. The parties‘hereto. to the

extent of their rights and interest, hereby grant to Working Interest Quwners
the right to use as much of the surface of the land within the Unit Area as may
reasonably be necessary for Unit Operations and for the removal of Unitized
Substances from the Unit Areas provided, that nothing shall be cbnstrued as
leasing or otherwise conveying to the Working Interest Owners a site for
water, gas injection, processing or other plants, or a camp site. The parties
hereto, to the extent thecy have the right to do so, hereby grant Unit Operator
‘the right to use brine or water (or both) produced from any formation under-
lying the Unitized Land for injection into the Unitized Formation. The grant
of this right shall not preclude the use of brine or water (or both) produced
from any formation other than the UnitiZed Formation for injection into such
‘other formations. Unit Operator shall not be entitled to take water from any
well, lake, pond, orlirrigation ditch belonging to a Royalty Owner without
negotiating with such party for the use of such water. |

SECTION 13. TRACT PARTICIPATION. In Exhibit C attached hereto, there

are listed and numbered the various Tracts within the Unit Area, and set forth

opposite each Tract are figures which represent the Tract Participation

percentages allocated to that Tract, under both Phase I'and Phase II, calculated

.on the basis of all Tracté within the Unit Area being committed to this
Agreement as of the effective aate hereof. . The Tract Participation of‘each
Tract within the Unit Area as set forth in Exhibit C have been calculated and
determined in accordance with the factors and formula set out below, and
such Tract Participations shall govern the allocation of Unit%zed Substances
produced frqm’the Unit Area from and after the éffectivé date hereof, subject
to any revision or revisions of the Unit Area or the Exhibits to this Agree-

ment in accordance with the provisions hereof. '
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_The percentage of Tract Participations set forth in Exh1bit C for each

~ Tract within the Unit Area have been calculated and determined in accordance
with the following formula:

Tract Current Revenue

Phase I = 100%  {i7¢ Area Current Revenue
_ Traet Cumulative Primary .Recovery
| Phase II = 93% (7% Apea Cumulative Primary Recovery
+ 7% Tract Surface Acres

Unit Area Surface Acres

In the event less than all of the Tracts within the Unit Area are committed
to this Agreement as of the effective date hereof, Unit Operator shall promptly
| prepare a revised Exhibit C setting forth opposite each of the qualified
Tracts (as determined from Section 14 hereof, Tracts OiuaHf'led for Participation),
the revised Tract Participations (both Phase I and Phase II), which shall
be calculated and determined by '*sing the factors and‘fcrm_u'la set forth in
this section, but a‘pp‘lying the same only to the qualified Eracts. Unit Operator
shall promptly file copies of such re\;ised Exhibit C with the Supervisor,
and unless such revised Exhibit C is disapproved by the Supervisor within
sixty (60) days after such filing, the revised Exhibit ¢ shall be effective
as of the effective date of this Agreement, and shall thereafter govern the
allocation of all Unitized Substances subject to any further revision or
revisions of Exhibit C in accordance with the provisions (Sections 3, 4, 30,
and 31) hereof. . '

SECTION 14. TRACTS QUALIFIEb FOR PARTICIPATION, On and after the

effective date hereof the Tracts within the Unit Area that shall be entitled

to participate'in the product%on of Unitized Substances therefrom shall be those
Tracts more particularly described in Exhibit. B that cbr"nerﬁ or have a common
boundary (Tracts separated only by a public highway or a raﬂroad right-of -

way shall be considered to have a common boundary), and that othermse quahfy
as follows: '

(a) Each Tract as to which Working Interest Owners owrﬁng ene hundred
percent (100%) of the WOrkmg Interest therein have become parties to this

_Agreement and as to wh1ch Royalty Owners owning seventy fwe percent (75%)

or more of the Royalty Interest therein have become part1es hereto.
-12-
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(b) Each Tract as to which Yorking Interest Owners owning one hundred
percent (100%) of the Working Interest therein have become parties hereto
and as to which Royalty Owners owning less than seventy-five percent (75%)
of the Royalty Interest therein have become parties hereto and, further,

as to which: (1) A11 Working Interest Owners in any such Tract have‘joined
in a request for the acceptance of such Tract as qualified for participation
under this Agreement, and (2) Seventy-five percent (75%) of the combined
"'voting interests" of Working Interest Owners in all Tracts that meet the
requirements of Section 14 (a) above have voted in favor of the acceptance
of such Tract. For the purpose of this Section 14- (b) the "voting

interest" of a Working Interest Owner shall be equal to the ratio expressed
as a percentage that its Unit Participation in all Tracts which qualify
under Section 14 (a) bears to the total Unit Participation of all Working
Interest Owners in all Tracts which qualify under Section 14 (a).

(¢} Each Tract as to which Working Interest Owners owning less than one
hundred percent (100%) of the Working Interest therein have become parties
hereto, regardless of the‘percentage of Rdyalty Interest therein that is
committed hereto and, further, as to which: (1) The Working Interest Owner
who operates the Tract‘and all other Working Interest Owners in such Tract
who have become parties hereto have Joined in a request for acceptance of
such Tract-and have executed and delivered an indemmity agreement indem-
nifying and agreeing to hold harmless the other Working Interest Owners

that are parties hereto, their successors and assigns, against all claims
and demandé that may be made by the ownefs of Working Interests in such
Tract who are not parties hereto and which arise out of the acéeptance

of the Tract as qualified for participation under this Agreement, and

(2) Seventy-five percent (75%) or more of the combined "voting interest" of:
the Working Interest Owners in all Tracts that meet the requirements of |
Section 14 (a) and 14 (b) have voted ih favor of the acceptance of such
Tract. For thé purpose of this Section 14 (c), the "voting interest"

of each Working Interest Owner shall be equal to the ratio expressed as a
percehtage that its Unit Particfpation iﬁfal1 Tracts which qualify under
’Sectians 14 (a) and 14 (b) bears to the total Unit Participatioﬁ of all
Norking Interest Owners in;aTT Tracts which'quafify under;gections

14 (a) and 14 (b). Upon the acceptance of such a Triﬁf as qua]iffed for
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participation under this Agreenent, the Uit Pai‘ticipations (both Phase 1

and Phase 11) which would have been attributed to the non-subscribing

owrers of the Working Interest in such Tract, had they become parties

to this Agreement and the Unit Operating Agreement, shall be attri-

’ buted to the Working Interest Gwners in such Tract who have become parties
to sucih Agreements 1’n_prop0rtion to their respective Working Interests in
the Tract.

As the objective of this Unit Agreement is to have lands in the Unit Area
operated and entitled to participation under the terms hereof, it is agreed
‘i;hat, notwithstanding anything else herein, no joinder shall be considered a
comnitment to this Uni’t Agreement unless the Tract involved is qualified pursuant
to this Section. The lessee of record shall supplant the Royalty Interest
Owner with respect to Federal lands for qualification purposes under this
Section.

If, on the effective date of this Agreement, there is any Tract or Tracts which
have not been qualified as above provided, then such Tract or Tracts shall not
be -entitled to participate hereunder. Unit Operator shall, when submitting
this Agreement for final approval by the Superviscr, file a schedule of those
Tracts which are entitled to participate in the production of Unitized Substances.
Said schedule shall set forth opposite each such qualified Tract the assigned
Tract number, the lease number, the owner of record of the lease and the Tract
Partici‘pation percentage which shaH be computed according to the participation
" formula set out in Section 13 (Tract/ Participation) above.

SECTION 15. ALLOCATION OF UNITIZED SUBSTANCES. A11 Unitized Substances

produced and saved (less, save and except any part of such Unitized Substances
used in conformity with good operating practices on Unitized Land for drilling,
operating, camp, pther production or development purposes and for press’uré
maintenance or unavoidably lost) shall be apportioned among and allocated to
the quatlified fracts within the Unit Area in acCordance with thé respective
Tract Participation effective hereunder during the respective periods, either
Phas\é: I or Phase II, in which such Unitized Substances are produced, as set
forth -in the schedule of participatibn_ in Exhibit C or any reyision thereof .

' The amount of Unitized Substances so alldocated to each Tract, and only that

| , amount'(regardles;s of whether it be more or less than the amount of the actual
production of Unitized Substances from‘ihe-wel] or wells, if any, on such Tract) v
- shall, for all inteénts, uses and purposes, be deemed to have been produced

- from such Tract. C = 214a ‘ 3-7-59‘
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The Unitized bubstances allocated to each Tract shall be d1str1buted among

or accounted for to the parties executlng, consenting to or ratifying this Agree—
ment edtit1ed to share in the production from such Tract in the same manner, in
the same proportions, and upon the same conditions, as they would have partici-
‘pated and shared in the production from such Tract, or in the broceeds thereof,
had this Agreement not been entered into, and with the same legal force and effect.

No Tract committed to this Agreement and quaiified for participation as
above provided shall be subsequently excluded from participation hereunder on
account of depletion of Unitized Substances, and nothing‘herein contained except
as provided in Section 39 hereof, shall be construed as requiring any retro-
active adjustment for production obtained prior to the effective date of the
joinder of any Tract.

If the Working Interest or Royvalty Interest in any Tract, on or
after the effective date hereof, is divided with respect to separate

parcels or portions of such Tract and owned severally by different persons,

the percentage Tract Participation (both Phase I and II) assigned to such Tract

shall, in the absence of a recordable instrument executed by all owners and
furnished to Unit Operator fixing the divisions of ownership, be divided among
such parcels or portions in proportion to the number of surface acres in each.
The Unitized Substances allocated to each Tract shall be delivered
in kiﬁd to the respective Working Interest Owners and parties entitled thereto
by virtue of the ownership of oil and gas rights'therein or by purchase from
such owners. Each Working Interest Owner and the parties entit]ed thereto
shall have the continuing right to receive such production in kind at.a
common point Qithin the Unit Area and to sell or dispose of the same as it sees. -
fit. Each such party shall have the right to construct, maintain and operate
all necessary facilities for that purpose on Unitized Lahd, provided the same
are ‘so constructed, maintained and operated as not to interfere with operations
carried on pursuant hereto. Subject to Section 16, (Royalty Settlement), hereof,
eny extra expenditdre iﬁcurred*by Unit Operator by reason of the delivery in
_kihd of -any portion of the Unitiied Substances shall be borne by phe party
¥ respon31b1e for the payment of such expense -
If any party fails ‘to take in k1nd or separately d1spose ef its share

Of»Unitxzed Substances, Unit Operator shall have the right but not the ob]1gatidn,
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for the time being and éubject to revocation at will by the party owning the
shave, to purchase for its own &ccount or sell to others such share; provided
that, all contracts of sale by Unit Operator of any other party's sharekof
Unitized Substances shall be énly for such reasonable periods of time as are
consistent with the ninimum needs of the industry under the circumstances, but
in no eveut shall any such contract be for a period in excess of one year and
at not less than the prevailing market price in the area for like production.
The proceeds of the Unitized Substances so disposed of by Urit Operator shall
be paid to the party entitled thereto.

Any party receiving in kind or separately disposing of all or any part
of the Unitized Substances allocated to any Tract c¢r receiving the proceeds
therefrom shall be responsible for making payment therefor to the parties
entitled thereto, and shall indemnify all partieé hereto, including Unit‘
Operator, against any liabiltity for all royalties, overriding royalties,
production payments, and all other payments chargeable against or payable out
of such Unitized Substances or the proceeds therefrom.

[f, after the effective date of this Agreement, there is any Tract or
Tracts that are subsequently committed hereto, as provided in Section 4
(Expansion) hereof, or any Tract or Tracts within the Unit Area not;hualified
hereunder as of the effective date hereof but which are subsequently qualified
for participation under the provisions of Section 14 (Tracts Qualified for
Participation) and Section 31 (Nonjoinder and Subsequent Joinder), or if any
Tract is exc]uded‘from this Agreement as provided fdk in Section 30 (Loss of Title),
the schedule of participation (both Phase I and II) as shown in Exhibit C, subject
“to Section 13 (Tract Participation) of Section 31 (Nonjoinder and Subsequent
Joinder), whichever is appropriate;fsha1] Bé revised by the Unit Operator and
distributed to the Working Interest Owners’and‘the Supervisor to show the
new Tract Participation of all the then qualif%ed Tracts; and the revised
Exhibit C, upon approval by fhe Supervisor, shall govern all the_allocafion of
Unitizéq Subs tances produced on and after the effective date thereof until the
effective date of a new schedule so approved'by the Supervisor. In any such revised
Exhibit C puréuant to this paragraph, the Phase I and Phase II Tract Participations’
of the.previously qualified Traété shall remain in the same ratio one to the

other.
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SECTICN 16. ROYALTY SETTLEMENT. The United States of America and all

Royalty Owners who, under an existing contract, are entitled to take in kind
a share of the substances produced from any Tract unitized hereunder, shall
continue to be entitled to such right to take in kind their share of the
Unitized Substances alloéated to such Tract, and Unit Operator shall make
‘deliveries of such Royalty share taken in kind in conformity with the applicable
contracts, laws and regulations. Settlement for Royalty Interest not taken in
kind shz1l be made by Working Interest Owners responsible therefor under
existing contracts, laws and regulations, on or before the last day of each
month for Unitized Substances produced during the preceding calendar month;
provided, however, that nothing herein contained sha11 operate to relieve the
lessees of any land from their respective lease obligations for the payment
of any royalty due under their leases, except that-such royalty shall be
computed in accordance with the terms of this Unit Agreement.

Royalty due to the United States shall be computed as provided in the
operating regulations and paid in value or delivered in kind as to all
Unitized Substances on the basis of the amounts thereof allocated to unitized
Federal land as provided herein at the rate specified in the respective
Federal 1leases or at such lower rate or rates as may be authorized by law or
regulation; provided, that for any Federal lease committed hereto on which
the royalty rate depends on the daily average production per well, such average

production shall be determined in accordance with the operating regulations as

" though the Unitized Land were a single consolidated lease.

If the amount of prodqction'or the proceeds thereof accruing to any
Royalty Owner (except the United States of America) in a Tract depends upon
the average'production per We11 or the average pipeline run-per well fron such
Tract during any peridd of time, fhen such production shall bé determined from
and after the effective date hereof by dividing the quantity of Unitized
Substances aT]ocatéd hereunder to such Tract during such period of time by
the number of wells located thereon capable of :producing as of the effective
date hereof. | ;

A1l royalty due Royalty Owners hereunder other than the United States
o sHa]] be computed andkpaid on fhe,basisjof‘all Unitiiéd Substances a]1ocated'
to the respective Tract or Tracts éud]ified hereunder,’in lieu of actual
production from such Tract or'TraCEs. '

| | -17-
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Each Royalty Owner (other than‘the Uniteﬁ States of America) that ratifies
this Agreement represents and warrants that he is the owner of a Royalty
Interest in a Tract or Tracts within the Unit Area as his interest appears
in Exhibit B attached hereto. If any Royalty Interest in a Tract or Tracts
should be Tost by title failure or otherwise ir whole or in part, during the
term of this Agreement, then the Royalty Interest of the party representing
himself to be the owner thereof shall be reduced proportionately and the
interest of all parties in the affected Tract or Tracts shall be adjusted
accordingly.

If gas obtained from lands or formation not subject to this Agreement
is introduced into the Unitized Formation for use in repressuring, stimulation
df production of increasing ultimate recovery in conformity with a plan of
operation first approved by the Supervisor, a like amount of gas, less
appropriate deduction for loss of depletion from any cause may be withdrawn
from the Unitized Formation royalty free as to dry gas, but not as to the
‘products extraéted therefrom;ﬁprvided, that such withdrawal shall be at such
time and purshanf to such conditions and formulas as may be prescribed in the
approved ptan of operation or as may otherwise be consented to by the
Supervisor as conforming to good petroleum engineeriﬁg practices and pkovided
further, that such right of withdrawal shall terminate on the termination
date of this Unit Agreement:

SECTION 17. RENTAL SETTLEMENT. Rentals or minimum royalties due on

leases committed hereto shall be paid by Working' Interest QOwners responsible
therefor under existing contracts, laws and reguTations, proVided that nothing
hereinvcontained shall operate to relieve the lesSees’of any land from cheir
4respective lease‘bblﬁgations for the payment of any rénta1’01 minimuﬁ royalty
in lieu thereof, due under their leases. Rehtal or minimum royalty fo? lands
of the Uniteq Stqtes(of America:subject to this Agreemént shall be paid at the
‘rate specified in the }espective leases from the Uﬁited States of America,
unless such rental or min{muﬁ royéity is waived, suspended orxreduced by law .

or by approval of the Secretary or his duiyhéhthorized representéfive.
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SECTION 18. CONSERVATION Operations hereunder and production of
Unitized Substances shall be conducted to provide for the most economical and
efficient recovery of said substances without waste, as defined by or pursuant
tovFederal and State laws and regulations

SECTION 19. ggggﬁgég,, The Unit Operator shall take appropriate and
adequate measures to prevent drainage of Unitized Substances from Unitized
Land by wells on Tand not subject to this Agreement.

SECTION 20. LEASES AND CONTRACTS CONFORMED AND EXTENDED. The terms,

conditions and provisions of all leases, subleases -and other contracfs
relating to exploration, drilling, development oreoperatiOn for oil or gas
on lTands committed to this Agreement are hereby expressiy modified and amended
to the extent necessary to make the same conform to the provisions hereof, but
otherwise to remain in full force and effect, and thekparties hereto hereby
consent that the Secretary, by his approval hereof, or by the approval hereof
by his duly authorized representative, does hereby establish, alter, change
or revoke the drilling, producing, rental, minimum royalty and royalty
requirements of Federal leases committed hereto and the regulations in respect
thereto to conform said requirements to the provisions of'fhis Agreement.
Without Timiting the generality of the foregoing, all leases, subleases
and contracts are particularly modified in accordance with the following:

(a) The development and operation of lands subject to this Agreement
under the terms hereof shall be deemed full performance of all obligations for
development and operation with respect to each and every part’or separately
owned Tract subject to this Agreement, regardless of whether there is any
development of any particular part or Tract of the Unitized Land, notwithstdnding
anything to the contrary in any lease, operating agreement or other contract
by and between the parties hereto or their respective predecessors,in |
’interest, or any of them.

(b)‘ Drilling, producing or secondary recoVery operations performed
: hereunder upen any: Tract of Unitized Land sha11‘be accepted and deemed to

“be” performed upon and for the benefit of each a;e every Tract of:Unitfzed Land,
“ahd no lease shall be deemed to expire by reason of fai}ufe to drill or

‘produce wells situated on land therein embraced. .
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(c} Suspension of drilling or producing operations on all Unitized
Land pursuant to direction or consent of the Supervisor or his duty authorized
representative, shall be deemed to constitute such suspension pursuant to
such direction or consent as to each and every Tract of Unitized Land.

{d) 'Each lease, sublease, or contract relating to the
exploration; drilling, development or operation for il and gas which by its
terms might expire prior to the termination of this Agreement is hereby

extended beyond any such term so provided therein, so that it shall be

continued in full force and effect for and during the term of this Agreement.

(é) Termination of this Agreement shall not affect any lease which,
pursuant to the terms thereof or any applicable laws, shall continue in force
and effeci thereafter. i

(f) Any lease which is made subject to this Agreement shall continue
in force beyond the term provided therein as to the lands COmmiitéd hereto‘unt{1'
the termination hereof.

(g) The segregation of any Federal lease committed to this Agreement
is governed by the following provision in the fourth paragraph of Section 17 (j)
of the Mineral Leasing Act, as amended by the Act of Sentember 2, 1960, (74
Stat. 781-784): "Any (Federal) lease heretofore or hereafter committed to any
such (unit) plan embracing lands that are in part within and in part outside
of the area covered by any such plan shall be segregated into separate leases
as to the lands committed and the lands not committed as of the effective date

of unitization: Provided, however, that any such lease as to the nonunitized

portion shall continue in force and effect for the term thereof but for not
less than two years from the date of such segregation and so long thereafter
as oil or gés is produced in paying qdantities." In the application of this
prbvision the terms “Area" and "Lands” sﬁa11 be the Unit Area as defined in
the first paragraph of Section 2 heredf.

SECTION 21. MATHEMATICAL ERRORS. [t is hereby agreed by all parties

to this Agreement that Unit Operator is empowered to correct any mathematical
or c]ericaf errors which might exist in the pertinent exhibits to this

Agreement upon approval by the Supervisor.
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SECTION 22. COVENANTS RUN WITH LAND. The covenants herein shall be

construed td be covenants running with the tand with respect to the interest

of the parties hereto and their successors in interest until this Agreement
terminates, and ang‘gfant, transfer or conveyance of interest in land or

leases subject hereto shall be and hereby is conditioned upon the assumption
of all privileges and obligations hereunder by the grantee, transferee or
other successor in interest. No assignment or transfer of any Working Interest
subject hereto shall be binding upon Unit Opgrator until the first day of the
calendar month atter Unit Operator is furnished with the original, or acceptable
photostatic or certified copy, of the recorded instrument of transfer; and no
assignment or transfer of any Royalty Intérest subject hereto sha]l be

binding upon the Working Interest Owner responsible therefor‘ﬁntii the first

day of the -calendar month after said Working Interest Owner is furnished with

the original, or acceptable photostatic or certified copy, of the recorded

instrument of transfer.

SECTION 23. EFFECTIVE DATE AND TERM. This Agreement shall become binding

upon each party who executes or ratifies it as of the date of execution or
rdtificatiOh by such party and shall become effective as of 7:00 A. M.
of the fir§t day of the calendar mohth next following:

(a) The execution or ratif{cation of this Agreement and the Unit
Operating Agreement by Working Interest Owners owning a combined Phase II
Unit Participation of eighty percent (80%) or more, -and the execution or
ratification of this Agreement by Royalty Owners owning a combined interest

of sixty-five percent (65%) or more of the Phase II Royalty Interest in said

~ Unit Area; and

(b) The approva1 of this Agreement by the Commissioner and the
Secretary or his duly authorized representative; and |

(c) The filing of at least one counterpart of this Agreement:fOr
record in the office of tﬁe County Clerk of Lea County, New MeXico:'by the

Unit Operator; and provided, further, that if (a), (b) and (c) above are not

: accompliShed‘on'or béfore December 1, 1969, this Agreement‘shallzipso facto

expire on said date (hereinifter called "expiration date") and thereafter be

of no furtﬁer force or effeét, unless prior thereto this Agreément has been

executed or ratified by working‘lnterest Owners owning a combined Unit Parti-
cipation of seventy percent (70%) or more, and such Working Interest Owners
‘ i , ;
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have voted to._extend said expiration date for a period not to exceed twelve
(12) months (heréinaft;r called "extended expiration date"). If said ex-
piration date is so extended and (a), (b) and (c) are not accomplished on or
before said exterded expiration date, tﬁis Agreement shall ipso facto expire
on said extended expiration date and thereafter be of no further force and
effect.

Unit Operator shall, within thirty (30) days after the effective date
df this Agreement, file for record in the office where a counterpart of this
Agreement is recorded, a certificate to the effect that this Agreement has
beccme effective according to its terms and stating further the effective date.

| The term of this Agreement shall be for and during the time that Unitized
Substances are or can be produced in paying quantities from the Unit Area and
so long thereafter as drilling, reworking or other operations (inc]uding
secondéry recovery operations) are prosecuted thereon without cessation of
more than ninety (90) consecutive days, and so 1ohg thereafter as such
Unitized Substances can be produced as aforesaid, unless sooner terminated by
Norking Interest Owners in the ménﬁEr hereinafter provided.

This Agreement may be terminated at any other time and for any other
reason with the approval of the Supervisdr by Working Interes£ Owners owning
eighty-five percent (85%) or more of the Unit Participation. Notiée of any such
| approved termination shall be filed with the County Clerk of Lea County,

New Mexico, and given to all parties hereto by the UnitIOperétor within
thirty (30) days after the effective date of termination.

Upon termination of this Agreement, Unit Operations shall cease and
the pérties hereto thereafter shall be governed by the termsfand provisions of
the leases and contracts affecting the séparate T%écts. |

If‘nbt otherwise provided by the leases unitized under this Agreement,
Royalty Owners hereby gr&ntEWOrking;Interest Owners a period of six (6) months
after termination of this Agreement intwhich to salvage, sell, distribute or
otherwise dispose of the personal;property and faci]ities used in connection with

‘Unit Operations.

-02-
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§EéTION 24, RATE OF PROSPECTING, DEVELOPMENT AND PRODUCTION. The
Director is hereby vested with authority to alter or modify from ti‘me'\ to
time in his discretion the quaﬁtity and rate of prb&iuction under this Agree-
ment when such quantity and rate of production under this Agreemént is not
fixed purSuani to Federal or State law or does not conform to any statewide
voluntary conservation or allocation program, which is estab]is'hed, recognized,
and generally adhered t<()‘ by the majority of operators in such State, such
authority being hereby Timited to alteration ‘or medification in the public
interest, the purpose thereof and the public interest to be served thereby
to be stated in the order of alteration or modification. Without regard to
the foregoing, the Director is also heréby vested with authority to alter
or modify from time to time in his discretion the rate of prospecting and
development and the quantity andkrate of production under this Agreement when
such alteration or modification is in the interest of attaining the con-
servation objectives stated in this Agreement and i§ not in violation of any
applicable Federal or State law. .No such alteration or modification shall be
effective as to any privately-owned lands subject to this Agreement as to
he quantity and rate of production in the absence of specific written
approval thereof by the Commission.

Powers in this Seétion vested in the Director and the Commission shall

only be exercised after notice to Unit Operator and opportunity for hearing

to be held not less than fifteen (15) days from notice.

SECTION 25. NOE&DISCRIMINATION. In connection with the performance of

work under this Agreement, Unit Operator agrees to comply with all of the

provisions of Section 202 (1) to (7) inclusive of Executive Order 11246,

{30 F.R. 12319), which are hereby incorporated by reference in this Agreement.
-SECTION 26. APPEARANCES. Unit Operator shall have the right to appear

for or on behalf of any and a41'1 interests affected hereby before the

" Department and the Commission, and to appeal from any order issued under the

rules and regulations of the Department or the Commission, or to apply for

_reh‘ef from any of said rules and regulations or in any proceedings relative

to operations before the Department or the Commission, or any other legally

constituted au%h'ority; provided, however, that any otber interested party

“shall also have the right at his or its own expense to be heard in any such

proceeding.
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SECTION 27 NOTICES AV} netices, demands, objections or statements
reqdired hereunder to beé given or rendered to the parties hereto shall be
deemed fully given if made in writing andkpersona11y delivered to the party .
or parties or sent by postpaid certified mail, addressed to such party or
parties at their respective addresses set forth in copnection with the
signatures hereto or to the ratification or consent hereof or to such other
address as any such party or parties may have furnished in writing to the
party sendirg the notice, demand or statement.

SECTION 28. NO WAIVER OF CERTAIN RIGHTS. Nothing in this Agreement

contained shall be construed as a waiver by any party hereto of the right

to assert any legal or constitutional right or defense as to the va]fdity
or invalidity of any Federal or State 1aw,"or rules and regulations issued
thereunder in any way affecting such party, or as a waiver by any such party
of any right beyond his or its authority to waive; provided, however, that
each party hereto covenants that during the term of this Agreemeﬁt such
party will not resort to;aﬁy action at law or in equity to partition the
Unit Ar2a or the facilities used in the development or operation hereof and
to that extent waives the benefits of all laws authorizing such partition. .

SECTION 29. UNAVOIDABLE DELAY. All obligations under this Agreement

requiring the Unit Operator to commence or continue secondary recovery
operations or to’operate on or produce Unitized Substances from any'of-the‘
lands covered by this Agreement shaﬁ] be suspended while, but only so long as,
the Unit Operator despite the exercise of due care and diligence is prevented
from complying with such obligatfons,_in whole or in part, by strikes, acts
of God, federal, State or‘municipa] 1aw.oriagenqy, unavoidable accident,
uncontrollable delays.in transportatiﬁh, inability to obtain necessary materials
in open market, or other matters beyond the reasonable. control of the Unit
Operator whéther similar to matters herein enumerated or not. _

No Unit obligation which is suﬁpended_pursuant to this Section shall
become due less than'thfrty (3b) days aftef it has been determined that fﬁe
suspension is no lohger app}icéblec Determination of creditable "Unavoidable
delay" time shall be made by Unif Operatbr subjé%t to the approval of the
Supervisor. | ' / ' '
| -24-
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SECTION 30. LOSS OF TITLE. In the event title to any Tract of Unitized

Land shall fai} so as to render the Tract inoperable under this Agreement and
the true owner cannot be induced to join this Unit Agreement, such Tract

shé]] be automatically regarded as not committed hereto and there shall be such
readjustment of future costs éhd benefits as may be required on account of the
loss of siich title. In such event, Unit Operator shall recompute the Phase

I and II Tract Participations of each of the Tracts remaining subject to

this Agreement anq shall revise Exhibit C accordingly. The revised Exhibit C
shall be effective as of the first day of the calendar month in which such
failure of title is finally determined. The Phase I and II particﬁpation
percentages SO recompdted for qualified Tracts shall remain the same ratio
one to the other as before the loss of title was determined.

‘ If title to a Working Interest fails, the rights and obligations of
Working Interest Owners by reason of the failure of title shall be governed

by the Unit Operating Agreement. If title to a Rbya]ty Interest fails, but
the Tract to which it relates remains qualified, the parties whose title failed
shkall not be entitled to share hereunder with respect to such interest. In
the event of a dispute as to title as to any Roya]ty, WOfking Interest or
other interest subject hereto, payment or delivery on account thereof may

be withheld without 1iability or interest until the dispute is finally settled;
provided, that as to Fedgra] land or leases, no payments of funds due the
United States of America shall be withheld, but such funds shatl be deposited
as dﬁrected by the Supervisor to be held as unearned money pending final
settlement of the title dispute, and then applied as earned or réturned in
accordance with such final settlement. |

Unit Operator as.such is relieved from any reéponsibility for any defect

or failure of any title hereunder.

SECTION 31. NONJOINDER AND SUBSEQUENT JOINDER. If the owner of any

substahtia] interest in a Tract within the Unit’Area*fai1s_or refﬁses to
subscribe or consent t0'tﬁis,Agreemént,)the owner of the Working Interest in
that Tract may withdraw said Tract from‘this Agreement by written nétice to ;
the Supervisoridnd the Unit‘Oberator prior to the approval of this Agreement
by the Superyisbf. | ‘
-25-,
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Any 0i1l ahd Gas fnterest in the Unitized Formation not committed hereto
prior to the effective date of this Agreement may thereafter be committed
hereto upon compliance with the applicable provisions of this Section and
of Section 14 (Tracts Qualified for Participation) 'hereof, at any time
during a period of one (1) month after the effective date of the Unit Agree-
ment on the same basis of participation as provided in Section 13, by
the owner or owners thereof subscribihg, ratifying or consenting in writing
to this Agreement, and if the interest is a Working Interest, by the owner
of such interest also subscribing to the Unit Operating Agreement.
It is understood and agreed, however, that after such one month period the
right of subsequent joinder by a Working Interest Owner as provided in
this Section shall be subject to such requirements or app%ova] » as provided
by the Unit Operating Agreement, if any, and on such equitable basis as
may be agréed upon by Working Interest Owners having a combined Unit Participation
of eighty percent (80%) or more with the approval of the Subervisor. To be |
efféctive such joinder must be accompanied by a joinder to the Unit Operating
Agreement. After the aforementioned one-month pekiod joinder by the owner
of a Royalty Interest must be evidenced by his execution or ratification of
this Agreement and must be consented to in writing by the Working Interest
Owner responsible for the payment of any benefits that may accrue hereunder
“in behalf of such Royal ty Owner. Except as may be otherwi'se herein provided,
subsequent joinder to this Agreement shall be effective at 7:00 A. M. of the
first day of the month following the filing with the Supervisor of duly executed .
counterparts of any and all documents necessary to establish effective commitment
of any Tract or ihterest t0 thi‘s Agreement, unless objection to such joinder
by the Supervisor is duly made within sixty (60) -days after such filing.
SECTION 32. COUNTERPARTS. This Agreement may be executed in any number |
of counterparts, no one of which needs to be e{éecuted by all parties and may
be ratified or consented to by separate instrument in ‘writing‘ specifically
referring hereto, and shall be binding upon a'H those parties’ who have
f‘f'v~}"executed such a counterpart, ratification or consent hereto with the same force
’;'éand effect as if aﬂ parties had s1gned the same document, and regard]ess of

, whether or not it is executed by all other partles owning or c’!almmg an . -

interest in the land within the above described Unit Area.
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SECTION 33. JOINDER IN DUAL CAPACITY. Execution as herein provided by

any party either as a Working Interest Owner or as a Royalty Owner shall commit
all interests that may be owned or controlled by such partys prbvided,that if the
pérty is the owner of a torking Interest he must also execute the Unit Operating
Agreement. _

SECTION 34. TAXES. Each party hereto shall, for its own account, render
and pay its share of any taxes levied against or measured by the amount or value
of the Unitized Substances produced from the Unitized Land; provided, however,
that if it is required or if it be determined that the Unit Operator or the
several Working Interest Owners must pay or advance said taxes for the account
of the parties hereto, it is hereby expressly agreed that the parties so
paying or advancing said taxes shall be reimbursed therefor by the parties
hereto, including Royalty Owners, who may be responsible for the taxes-on
their respective allocated share of said Unitized Substances. No such taxes
shall be charged to the United States nor to any lessor who has a contract with
a lessee which requires his lessee to pay such taxes.

SECTION 35. CONFLICT OF SUPERVISION. Neither the Unit Operator nor the

Working Interest Ownérs, nor any of them, shall be subject to any forfeiture,
termination or expiration of any rights hereunder or under any leases or contracts
subject hereto, or to any penalty or liability on account of delay or failure
in whole or in part to comply with any applicable provisions hereof to the
extent that the said Unit Operator or the Working Interest Owners, or any

of them, are hindered, delayed or preventéd from complying therewith by reason
of failure of the Unit Operator‘to obtain, in the exercise of due diligence,
the concurrence of proper representatives of the United States and/or proper
representatives of the State of New Mexico in and about any matters o» things
coﬁcerning which it is required herein that such concurrence be obtained. The
parties hereto, including the Commission, agree that all‘powers and authority
which by any provisicns of this Agreement are vested in the Commiésion shall

be exercised by it pursuant to the provisions of the laws of the State of

New Mexico and subject in any case to appeal or judicial reviéw as méy now or

hereafter be provided by the laws of the’ State -of New Mexico.

-27-
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SECTION 36. BORDER AGREEMENTS. Unit Operator, with concurrence of

WOrk;‘ng Interest Owners having a combined Phase IT Unit Participation

of se\)enty—fi've percent. (75%) or more, may,‘ subject to approval of the
Supervisor, enter into a border-proteétion agreement or agreements with the
Working Interest Owners of adjacent lands aiong the exterior boundary of the
Unit Area with respect to the operations in the border area for the maximum
ultimate recovery, conservation purposes a;hd proper protection of the
parties and interestis.

SECTION 37. PERSONAL PROPERTY EXCEPTED. Al11 Tlease and well equipment,

materials, and other facilities heretofore or hereafter placed by any of the
Working Interest Owners on the lands subje’ct'to this Agreement shall be deemed
to be and shall remain personal property belonging to such parties and may be
removed'kb’y'"the Working Interest Owners. The rights and interests therein as
among Working Interest Ownefs are covered by kthe Unit Opérating Agreement.

SECTION 38. NO PARTNERSHIP. The duties, obligations and liabilities of

fhe parties hereto are intended to be several and not joint or collective.

This Agreement is not intended tc create, and shall not be construed to create,
an association or trust, or to impose a partnership duty, obligation or
liability with regard to any one or more of the parties hereto. Each party
hereto shall be individda]]y responsible for its own obligations as herein
provided.

- SECTION 39. OIL IN LEASE TANKAGE ON EFFECTIVE DATE. Unit Operator shall

make a proper and time1y’ gauge of all lease and d-ther tanks on the Unitized

Land in order to ascertain the amount of merchantable oil anve the pipe line
connection in such tanks as of 7:00-A. M. on the effective date hereof. A1l
such oi1 which has then been produced legally as a part of prior allowables
of the well or wells from which produced shall be and remain the property

of the Interest Owners entitled thereto the same as if this Unit had

not been formed; and the Working Interest Owner responsibie therefor shall

" promptly remove said oil from the.Unitized Land. "Any such oil not so removed
“shall be soid by Unit Operator for the ,accouﬁt o'f’s;uch Horking Interest Owner
"’under‘th’e tefms and Aprovisjions of this Agreement and shall be, subject to the
paymeﬁt of all réyalty to Royalty Owners ﬁn’der' the terms and provisions of
the applicable lease or leases and other contracts affected. A1l such 01;1 as

-28-
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is in excess of the prior allowable of the well or wells from which the same

was produced shall be regarded and treated the same as Unitized Substances
produced after the effective date hereof. If, as of the effective date hereof,
any Tract is overproduced with respect to the allowable of the well or wells on
that Tract and the amount of sﬁch overproduction has been sold or otherwise
disposed of, such overproduction shall be regarded and included as a part of

the Uhitized Substances produced after the effective date hereof and the

amount thereof charged to such Tract as having been delivered to the persons
entitled to Unitized Substances allocated to such Tract.

SECTION 40. LIEN OF UNIT OPERATOR. Unit Operator shall have a lien upon

the interests of HWorking Interest Owners in the Unit Area to the extent provided
in the Unit Operating Agreement.

SECTION 41. LIMITATION OF APPROVALS. Notwfthstanding anything hereiﬁ _

contained to the contrary, if no Federal lands are committed to this Agree-
ment, then no consents or approvals provided herein shall be required of the
Department, the Secretary, the Director, or the Supervisor; and it shall
‘not be necessary to file any instrument hereunder with said offices or
agencies unless and until Federal lands-are committed to this Agreement."

IN WITNESS WAEREOF, the parties hereto have caused this Agreement to be
executed as of the date first above written and have set opposite their

reshective names the date of execution.
MOBIL OIL CORPORATION

| By
‘Date T Attorney-in-Fact

Date

Date




on behalf of said corporation.

My Commission Expires:

STATE OF §
COUNTY OF ) 3
The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this __ day of
o T 1969, by , a ’ corporation,
on behalf of said corporation.
My Commission Expires:
Notary PubTic
* Kk k k& h Kk Kk h Kk
STATE OF ]
COUNTY OF g
The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this __ day of
- of > 1969, by s & ’ corporation,

Notary Public

* k k k k k *

acknowledged before me this day of

* % &
“STATE OF j
COUNTY OF g
The foregoing instrument was
» 1969, by
My Commission Expires:
* % *
STATE OF “9
COUNTY OF ’a
The foregoing instrument was

s 1969, by

Notary Public

x k ok k k * %

acknowledged before me this day of

—

My Commission Expires:

Notary Pub]icM




- eae

WELLS | SwITH R 37TE nomenrey @ | rmisroe S unIr \ srare |
oLSEN __I@.: SULF O GULF _ UNION
! !
{ O:u 0.: .:o | O_oo |
[IT Y _ (1 ) _ _
«W, “ ) _ - us.
Y S, e} Y
USCan { " TEX. PAGIFIC
" _ @.uo _
b 1"e »n T
AY~ # ¢ @ .- € ne __ -8
| @ Lo
9rmmm e m o e — j0=——— = ———— QUL e — — || e e LANRIE_ _
AND, - PR. 1ze Mobit W | UNION TEXAS
'y
|
z8 ..uh "l [ @ W i
: ® L) ) N e W “
1111111111 &&\\§\§§ 7 LA Bl A R — ﬂ ———— e SBTS
GLSEN ~ :mc; s R , lﬂ | ATLANTIC
. @ 4 ey o ° . W |
N . i |
| W ® \ |
m LANSLIE | STUART _ NSTIS
% GULF “ TENNECO E§“§.EM Mobil W *_msn_o: | ga ELPRSO
. ®
{ ” 1 ﬂ _ ..—.
L N *©@ Y . |
L \ N\_"_ 25
s Voormm ¥ 0 Y e W S— .
‘ ; N
‘ - @)
o < °
N N _
[ ——— lhuwh.\n DATh - STURRT Wlu@. - _ _ JONNSON 8 FRE
! Mobil Q§§\J .... Dbz >! o W EL PASO __hl.l EL PASO
} 2 2 R ) K 2 | |
, W * ._ * MR ...W ¥ | *
N | . -t _
Y\ ® | @ [2@O:R Iy
o ﬂ __ .... N .Mnmu. ....uﬁ _,
W o .o ......, . ...,..n .W i .
RAMSEY FEQERAL X wesrFact ) Ewwiorr L e\l s raneLE | BLACKER
TEWNECO | ARGO nUMBLE | n%nzbcn./w .uow: ; CIT. SER, M Sinciair | TEXAS PACIFIC
i ” [ ] .
! J
[ _ !
m _ m @ i ® * m _
| “ NG __ rcomm) W “
“ e TTT T m ||||| T @®© m e
° - |
! ' N _ ‘N [
e ==Y . ! |
| . oo N _
| | N\ @i @ |} | |
N"lllnu\mmigalil! | CANEHART ) e mm\N% 04565 W!...!I.Nu III&Ei
J HUMBLE AND, PR “ SKELLY  ° \\%6%: nxn&ﬁ% \MNW “
|
HADFIELD mxa_&? NARRISON _

e

CARLSON 1

LANGLIE-MATTIX QUEEN UNIT

-

~——a L E GENDw—

PRODUCTION WELL, QUEEN
GAS WELL
ABANDONED WELL
DRY HOLE
TNJECTION WELL
797, § 7% UNIT BOUNDARY

ES7) PEDERAL ACREAGE
[ rEe AcREAGE

@ TRACT NUMBER

N

@#\#-

EXHIBIT A

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.




i3

EXHIBIT B
TO
UNIT AGREEMENT
LANGLIE-MATTIX QUEEN UNIT
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

LEASE NO. &

TRACT NUMBER EXPIRATION BASIC ; OVERRIDING ROYALTY _ WORKING INTEREST
NUMBER DESCRIPTION OF ACRES DATE ROYALTY LESSEE OF RECORD OWNER AND AMOUNT - _OWNER _AND AMOUNT

N

FEDERAL LANDS ' .
KN Township 25 South, Range 37 East 120 LC-032511-(b) U.S.A. All Pan American “Pan- American

Section 14: W/Z SW/4 6-30-76 (Schedule D) Petroleum Corp. . vmn1odm=a¢no1u:
Section 15: SE/4 NW/4° \ . _ ) V 100%

» Total: Une Federal Tract - 120 Acres or Y1.5% of Umit Area

FEE LANDS

e 2 Township 25 South, Range 37 East 40 HBP Jessie B. Crump Mobil 0i% Corp. Gordon M. -Cone Mobil 011-Corp.
: Section 11: NW/4 SW/4 7.1428 .0078125 B ‘ ©100% .
Joe & Jessie Crump Fund June D. Speight
7.1428 .0234375
B Eunice Gray -
- 1.7857
: Hendrick Memorial Hospital
g Mattie H. James
3.5714
Nelson H. James
- 1.7857
J. Hiram Moore
17.8570
John J. Moran
14,2858
Richard J. Moran, Exec , .
of Estate of W. J. Moran : : \
_ 14,2858 .
_ Charles Pfile
14.2858 -
J. Don Wiet
3.5714
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TRACT
NUMBER

NUMBER

DESCRIPTION OF ACRES

LEASE NO. &
EXPIRATION
DATE

BASIC

OVERRIDING ROYALTY
ROYALTY

A WORKING - INTEREST
OWNER AND AMOUNT

LESSEE OF RECORD

FEE LANDS

~

3 Township ¢ South, Range 37 East 49
Secticn 1i: SW/4 SW/&

¢-4

69/L/L

HBP

OWNER _AND AMOUNT

Gordon M. Cone
8.3334
Marjorie C.Kastman,Gdn Gordon M. Cone 1/4
of Est. of S. E. Cone
16.6666
rirst Natl. Bank of
Artesia, N. M.
2.0834 , .
Wm. Flynn Ind. & as Adm. of -
Est. of Alice H. Flynn
2.6042
William D. Flynn _ :
2.6042 : : g
B. B. Ginsberg
1.5300
J. H. Herd
3.7500
William B. Johnston
0.5000
Donald L. Jones , .
4.1566 o
Estelle Andrews Mehlhop
10.4167.
Rosalind Redfern
3.7500
J. Cecil Rhodes
16.4166
Roy K. Stovall
7.5000
Mary Eila Stuart
12.1666 _ _ . oo
V. S. Welch _ :
2.6042 ,
Harvey E. Yates : - , N
2.0833 : - B
John A. Yates : A
2.0834
Martin Yates, Jr. : _ S
2.6042 : - : o o
Martin Yates, III ; s -
2.0833
S. P. Yates
12,0833,

Mobil 0i1 Corp. 1/2 Mobi1 omd Corp.
: - 50%.
Gordon M. Cone
- 25%
Hugh Corrigan
25%

Hugh Corrigan 1/4




TRACT

LEASE NO. &

NUMBER EXPIRATION . BASIC OVERRIDING ROYALTY zom«uzm INTEREST
NUMBER DESCRIPTION OF ACRES DATE ROYALTY LESSEE OF RECORD OWNER AND AMOUNT OWNER AND AMOUNT
- //
FEE - LANDS : A
4 - Township 25 South, Range 37 East 80 HBP Amerada Petroleum Corp Mobil 0i1 Corp. Scope Industries Mob1i1 011 Corp.
Section i10: S/2 St/4 31.2499 - .109375 - 100%
o Bank of the Southwest
National Association
Houston Trustee U/W of
Hubert E. Clift
11.7932 "
Bank of the Southwest
National Association
Houston Trustee for
“Jeannette C. Clift
11.7932
San Angelo Natl. Bank
Indep. Exec. U/W of the
Est. of Lorraine Liftwich
11.7932
San Angelo Natl. Bank
T Successor Tr of the Ralph
« W. Leftwich Trust
) 11.7932
Sabine Royalty Corp.
21.5773
5 Township 25 Scuth, Rance 37 East 40 HBP Amerada Petroleum Corp Mobil 011l Corp. Scope Industries Mobil 011 Corp.
Section 10: SE/4 SW/4 25.0000 -.109375 1004 L
: Charles T. Bates, Jr.
0.5555
Docia Bates ,
. 1.9445 A
James Ray Bates
0.5555
K. C. Bates
Ny 0.5555
< Lucille Chism Bates
3 0.3907
Warren J. Bates
0.5555

Glenn Q. Briscoe
6.2500




TRACT

NUMBER. DESCRIPTION

NUMBER
OF ACRES

LEASE NO. &
EXPIRATION
DATE

BASIC

ROYALTY LESSEE OF RECORD

OVERRIDING ROYALTY
OWNER AND.AMOUNT

WORKING INTEREST
OWNER AND AMOUNT

FEE LANDS
5 (Contd)

v-4

6 Township 25 South, Range 37 East

Section 10: SW/4 SW/§

69/L/1L

40

HBP

Ether Chism
2.6042
Hugh Corrigan, III
9.3750
J. Patrick Corrigan
9.3750
Catherine L. Dumraese
4.1667
T. J. Galbraith
- 6.2500
Wilma Chism Lain
-0.3907
Norma Chism McCarthy
40.3907
Midwest Qi1 Corp.
18.7500
Mary: Louise Nommensen
0.3906
Barbara Jean Robertson
- +:2.0833
Mary Helen Seeton
: 6.2500
F. Walter Voss
2.0833
Thomas G. Voss '

2.0833

Amerada Petroleum Corp Mobil 0il1 Corp.
25.0000

Mary Helen Seeton
6.2500
Thomas G. Galbraith
- 6.2500
bugh Corrigan, III -
9.3750 ‘
J. Patrick Corrigan
.9.3750
Docia Bates
1.9445

Mobil 041 Corp.
100%




LEASE NO. &

TRACT . NUMBER EXPIRATION BASIC OVERRIDING ROYALTY WORKING INTEREST
NUMRER DESCRIPTION QF ACRES -DATE ROYALTY ~LESSEE OF RECORD OWNER AND AMOUNT OWNER AND AMOUNT
FEE LANDS
6 (Lontd] Kenneth C. Bates
0.5555
Warren J. Bates
0.5555
Chas. T.. Bates, Jr.
0.5555
James Ray .Bates
0.5555
Catherine L. Dumraese
16.6667
Robert T. Morgan, Trustee
5.4687
Bi11 S. Morgan, Trustee
5.4687
J. I. Ginnings
F 1.5625
o F. Walter Voss
2.0833
Thomas G. Voss
2.0833
Barbara Jean Robertson
2.0834
Lucille Chism Bates
0.3907
Ether Chism
2.6042
Wilma Chism Lain
0.3907
Norma Chism McCarthy
0.3907
Mary Louise Nommensen
0.3906

697171




TRACT
NUMBER

NUMBER

_DESCRIPTION OF ACRES

LEASE NO. &
EXPIRATION
DATE

BASIC

ROYALTY LESSEE OF RECORD

OVERRIDING ROVALTY

OWNER AND AMOUNT

WORKING INTEREST

FEE LANDS
7 Township 25 South, Range 37 East 40
Section i5: NE/A NW/Z

8 Township 25 South, Range 37 East 80
Section 15: W/Z2 NE/FX

9-8

69/L/¢

HBP

HBP

>sm1mam wmﬁvodmca Corp Mobil 011 Corp.
75.0000 .

‘Glenn (. Briscoe

6.2500
Midwest 011 Corp.
18.7500

Chase Manhattan Bank
11.8752
Atlantic Richfield Co.
.0.6248 ,
Louise Benischek
2.0832
Edwin G. Bradley
9.3752 ,
Junia W. Brown Estate
23.4592
Lydia J. Dennett
3.1248
Bess Yearwood, Trustee
for the Rose Eaves Trust
12.5000
Edward Galt
1.5416
Judith A. Kalk
3.1248
Lucky Wright Royalty
3.1248
Midwest 011 Corp.
12,5000
Sabine Royalty Corp.
3.1248
Arnold P. Scharbauer
6.2496
A. E. Smith
- 2.0832
Mary Ellen Todd
- 2.0840
Maybelie E. Westfal)l
3.1248

Mebil 0i1 Corp.

Sun 0i1 Company
1250000

o~

OWNER ‘AND - AMOUNT

A

Mobil 07T Corp. | “_
100% ,

uzaaﬁd 0il Corp.

.




TRACT ‘.
NUMBER | DESCRIPTION

NUMBER
OF ACRES

LEASE NO. &
EXPIRATION
DATE

BASIC

ROYALTY LESSEE OF RECORD

OVERRIDING ROYALTY
OWNER AND AMOUNT

WORKING INTEREST

OWNER AND AMOUNT

FEE _LANDS

3 Township 75 SOuth. Range 37 East

Section 15: E/2 NE/4

L-9

10 Township 25 South, Ruage 37 East

mmoﬁﬂm: 14: NW/4 NW/4

69/1/1

80

40

HBP

HBP

Boys Clubs of America Mobil 0i1 Corp.
5.0000
Elk's Natl. Foundation
5.0006
Robert J. Leonard
8.3333
Patrick J. Leonard
‘8.3324 ;
Timothy T. Leonard
8.3333
New Mexico Boy's Ranch, Inc.
~.5.0000
Shattuck School
5.0000
Sunshine Royalty Co.
50.0000
Regents of The Univ. of
New Mexico
5.0000

Katherine Drake Trust Mobil Qi1 Corp.
6.2500
F. W. & Y 011 Co.
12.5000
B. B. Ginsberg
1.5000
J. H. Herd
3.7500
Higgins Trust, Inc,
25.0000
William B. Johnston
0.5000
Lovelace Foundation, Inc.
13.7500
Rosalind Redfern
3.7500
Lela H. Stovall
3.7500

Sun 0i1 Company
-1250000 ,

Mobil 011 Corp.
100%

Mobil 0i1 Corp.
- 100%




'LEASE NO. &

TRACT | NUMBER ~  EXPIRATION - BASIC | OVERRIDING ‘ROYALTY WORKING INTEREST
NUMBER , DESCRIPTION OF ACRES - DATE ROYALTY LESSEE OF RECORD OWNER AND AMOUNT OWNER AND-AMOUNT

FEE LANDS

1C {Contd) . Mary MHMMOWﬁcmsﬁ
Harvey E. Yates
‘ 4.6875
John A. Yates
4.6875
Martin Yates, Jr.
12.5000
Martin Yates, III
4.6875
) S. P. Yates
4.6875

11 Townshir 25 South, Range 37 East 40 HBP B. B. Ginsberg Mobil 0i1 Corp. Mobil 0il Cor
Section 14: SW/4 NW/Z 1.5000 100%
. : . _ ‘ J. H. Herd : _ )
® 3.7500 _
o Higgins Trust, Inc. o
. : 25.0000 E
William B. Johnston
0.5000
Lovelace Foundation, Inc.
3.7500 : .
Rosalind Redfern .
3.7500
Lela H. Stovall
3.7500
Mary ‘El1a Stuart
33.0000
Harvey E. Yates
3.1250
John A. Yates
- 3.1250
Martin Yates, Jr.
12.5000
Martin Yates, III ‘
3.1250 : -
S. P. Yates
3.1250

p.

1 69/L/1




NUMBER
QF ACRES

TRACT
DESCRIPTION

B T

BASIC

LEASE NO. &
ROYALTY

EXPIRATION
DATE

LESSEE OF RECORD

;mcdﬁ 0i1 Corp.

‘HBP Patrick J. Leonard
8.3336

OVERRIDING ROYALTY

OWNER_AND_AMOUNT

WORKING INTEREST
OWNER AND AMOUNT -

Gulf 011 Corp.
100%

80

NUMBER

FEE LANDS ,
Township 25 South, Range 37 East
Section 15: E/2 SE/4

12

6-4

13 Township 25 South, Range 37 East
Section 15: W/2 SE/4

Robert J. Leonard
8.2336
Timothy T. Leonard
8.3328
Elks National Foundation
. 5.0000
Boys Club of America
5.0000 ;
Shattuck School

5.0000
New Mexico Boys Ranch, Inc.

-5.0000
Regents of the University
of New Mexico

5.0000
Sunshine Royalty Co.
50.0000

HBP Sabine Royalty Corp.
3.1248

Gulf 01 Corp.

80
, Atlantic Richfield Co.

0.6248
John H. Hendrix
2.5000
Edwin G. Bradley
9.3752
Judith Ann Kalk
3.1248
M. H. McGrail
3.1248
Louise Benischek
2.0832
Mary Ellen Todd
2.0832

“Gulf 011 Corp.
100%




69/1/L

LEASE NO. &

TRACT NUMBER EXPIRATION BASIC i OVERRIDING ROYALTY WORKING INTEREST
NUMBER DESCRIPTION QF ACRES DATE ROYALTY LESSEE QF RECORD OWNER AND AMOUNT " OWNER AND AMOUNT:
FEE LANDS - _
13 {Contd) , Maybelle E. Westfall
‘ - 3.1256
Junia W. Brown Estate
23.4584

The Alamo Natl. Bank of :
San Antonio, Texas, Trustee
1.5416
Midwest Qi1 Corporation
12.5000
Arnold P. Scharbauer, Trustee
6.2504
Lucky Wright Royalty Syndicate
3.1248
Roy G. Barton, Jr.
6.2504
A. E. Smith
2.0832
Retel 0i1 Company
3.7496
The Chase Manhattan Bank,
Assigree
11.8752

ol-¢

14 Township 25 South, Range 37 East 40 HBP The Wechovia Bank & Mobil 0i1 Corp.
Sec. 22: NW/4d NE/Q Trust Co., Trustee of
, the Richard C. Allen
& Lillian Allen Trust
2.0834
Amerada Petroleum Corp.
18.1818
Ione Bearly Atkins
0.2291
Atlantic Richfield Co.
7.2222
James Henry Bearly
0.2292 &

>am1mam_vmﬂﬂodmcsnoxv.zouﬁdo*dnoxu.
.0625000 100%
A. R. Eppenauer
.0625000 -




TRACT
NUMBER

DESCRIPTION

NUMBER
OF ACRES

LEASE NO. &
EXPIRATION
DATE

BASIC
ROYALTY LESSEE_OF RECORD

OVERRIDING ROYALTY
OWNER AND AMOUNT

WORKING INTEREST - .
OWNER _AND AMOUNT

FEE LANDS

14 (Contdj

H-8

69/1/)

Odella N. Clark
1.1667
Bank of the Southwest
Natl. Assn. Houston
Trustee U/W of
Hubert E. Clift
1.1364
Bank of the Southwest
Natl. Assn. Houston
Trustee for Jeannette
C. Clift
1.1364
Elizabeth Bearly Dudley
0.2292
Julie Ann Erickson
0.1736
Marion McNair Heard
0.1736
San Angelo Natl. Bank
Indep. Exec. U/W of the
Est. of Lorraine Leftwich
1.1363
San Angelo Natl. Bank
Successor Tr of the
Ralph W. Leftwich Tr.
1.1364
Josephine W. Lundy
10.0000
Margaret Bearly Marlow
0.2291 N
Midwest 0i1 Corp.
33.3334
Ritts Royalty Company
7.2222

»




TRACT
NUMBER

DESCRIPTION

NUMBER
OF ACRES

LEASE NO. &
EXPIRATION
DATE

BASIC OVERRIDING ROYALTY WORKING INTEREST

FEE LANDS

2i-9

69/1/1

14 (Contd)

oned’

Township 25 South, Range 37 East

49

Section 22:

NE/4 NE/4

HBP

Estate

ROYALTY LESSEE OF RECORD OWNER AND AMOUNT OWNER AND AMOUNT

Sabine Royalty Corp. \
3.9394
Robert C. Sharp
7.2222
Elinor Shaughnessy
0.1736 ;
0. W. Skirvin . g , .
. 2.0833 y . ‘
Marion Taylor Underwood

1.5625 ;v N

The Wachovia Bank & Mobil 011 Corp. - Amerada Petroleum Corp. Mobil Qi1 Corp.
Trust Co. Trustee of Cities Serv. 0il Co. .0468750 , - T5% A
the Richard C. Allen & A. R. Eppenauer Cities Service 01
Lillian Allen Trust .0468750 Co. 25%
1.5625 .
Amerada Petroleum Corp.
- 16.1364
Ione Bearly Atkins
0.1719
Atlantic Richfield Co.
13.6666
James Henry Bearly
0.1719
Junia W. Brown Estate 5 R
5.8647
Odella N. Clark 4
0.8750 ; o
Bank of the Southwest Natl.
Assn. ‘Houston Trustee U/W . , :
of Hubert E. Clift ' : ;
0.8523




TRACT
NUMBER

DESCRIPTION

NUMBER
OF ACRES

LEASE NO. &
EXPIRATION
DATE

BASIC

ROYALTY LESSEE OF RECORD

OVERRIDING ROYALTY
OWNER AND AMOUNT

WORKING INTEREST

OWNER AND AMOUNT

FEE LANDS

15 (Contd)

€1-4

.

69/L/1

Bank of the Southwest
Natl. Assn. Houston

~Trustee "for Jeannette

C. Clift
0.8523

Elizabeth Bearly Dudley
0.1718

Julie Ann Erickson
0.1302

Edward Galt
0.3853

Marion McMair Heard
0.1302

Harvey A. Heller, Jr.
3.8750

San Angelo Natl. Bank

Indep. Exec. U/W of the

Est. of Lorraine Leftwich
0.8523 v

San Angeto Natl. Bk.

Successor Tr. of the

Ralph W. Leftwich Tr.
0.8523

C. S. Longcope
4.1250

Josephine W. Lundy
7.5000

Margaret Bearly Marlow
0.1719

Midwest 0i1 Corp.
25.0000

Ritts Royalty Co.

- 5.4166

Sabine Royalty Corp.

m.mmwo Y P




TRACT

NUMBER

DESCRIPTION

NUMBER
OF ACRES

LEASE NO. &
EXPIRATION
DATE

BASIC
ROYALTY LESSEE OF RECORD

OVERRIDING ROYALTY
OWNER AND AMOUNT

WORKING ‘INTEREST
OWNER AND AMOUNT

FEE LANDS

15

16

{Contd)

Township 25 Scuth, Range 37 East

Section 23:

W/2 NW/4

80

HBP

Robert C. Sharp
5.4166
Elinor Shaughnessy
0.1302
0. W. Skirvin
1.5625
Marion Taylor Underwood
Estate
1.1719

Junia W. Brown Cities Service Qil Co.
Estate
- 23.4588
The Alamo Natl. Bank of .
San Antonio, Trustee of
Edward Galt Trust
1.5412
Atlantic Richfield Co.
- 1.6500
Chase Manhattan Bank
Assignee
31.3500 v
Constance E. Byers, Executrix
of Est. of Everett M. Byers,
Dec'd.
15.5000
Harvey A. Heller &
Harvey A. Heller, Jr.
15.5000
C. S. Longcope
H.oomo P
Amerada Petroleum Corp. .
10.0000

Cities Service 0i1
Co. . 100%




TRACT
NUMBER

NUMBER

DESCRIPTION OF ACRES

LEASE NO. &
EXPIRATION
DATE

BASIC

WORKING INTEREST
ROYALTY

OWNER ' AND AMOUNT

OVERRIDING ROYALTY

LESSEE OF RECORD OWNER AND AMOUNT

FEE LANDS
17 Township 25 South, Range 37 East 40
Section Z22: SE/4 NE/Z

q1-9

69/L/¢

HBP

The MWachovia Bank &
Trust Co., Tr. of the
Richard C. Allen &
Lillian Allen Trust
1.5626
Amerada Petroleum Corp.
16.1364
Ione Bearly Atkins
0.1718
Atlantic Richfield Co.
0.6834
James Henry Bearly _
0.1718 a
Junia W. Brown Estate
5.8637
The Chase Manhattan Bank,
Assigriee
12,9833
Odella N. Clark
0.8750
Bank of the Southwest
Natl. Assn. Houston Trustee
U/W of Hubert E. Clift ,
0.8523 ,
Bank of the Southwest NA
Trustee for Jeanette C. Clift
- 0.8523
Elizabeth Bearly Dudiey
-0.1718
Julie Ann Erickson
. 0.1302
Edward Galt
0.3853 . ,
Marion McNair Heard . -
-~ 0.1302 ‘ ,
Harvey A. Hellar, Jr. . :
3.8750 : , ‘ . oo

Mobil 011 Corp.

Mobil 011 Corp..
Cities Serv. 011 Co. B :

. 75% E
Cities Service 011
Co. 25%




LEASE NO. &

TRACT 3 NUMBER EXPIRATION BASIC OVERRIDING ROYALTY WORKING INTEREST . 1
NUMBER DESCRIPTION OF ACRES DATE ROYALTY LESSEE OF RECORD ozzmw,>zc AMOUNT OWNER AND AMOUNT , mm
FEE_LANDS - :
17 (Contd) ~ San Angelo Natl. Bank

Indep. Exec. U/W of the
- Est. of Lorraire Leftwich
-~ 0.8523
_San Angelo Natl. Bk.
Successor Tr. of the
Ralph W. Leftwich Trust
0.8523
C. S. Longcope-
“ 4,1250
| - Josephine W. Lundy
- 7.5000 :
Margaret Bearly Marlow , s '
0.1719
Midwest 0il Corp.
25.0000
L. C. Ritts 3
5.4166
Sabine Royalty Corp.
2.9546
- \ Robert C. Sharp ,
\ 5.4166 ‘ ﬂ Y
_ Elinor Shaughnessy .
. 0.1302
0. W. Skirvin
1.5625 , ,
Marion Taylor Underwood , s !
Estate, _ _ , m
1.1719

91-9

697111




'LEASE NO. &

TRACT | NUMBER ~ EXPIRATION BASIC : -~ OVERRIDING ROYALTY ”:ozxmzm INTEREST
NUMBER DESCRIPTION OF ACRES DATE ROYALTY LESSEE OF RECORD . QOWNER AND AMOUNT OWNER AND AMOUNT

FEC LANDS

18 iownship 25 South, Range 37 East 40 HBP The Wachovia Bank & Mobil 0i1 Corp. - _ _ Mobil 0il-Corp. .
Section 22: SW/4 NE/X Trust Co. Trustee of ~ o 100% , £
the Richard C. Allen _ ;
% Lillian Allen Trust , , . o
2.0833 s , ; , :
Amerada Petroleum Corp. : _ &
18.1824 . " , .
Ione Bearly Atkins : ‘ : S :
.,0.2296 _
Atlantic Richfield Co. .
0.3608 , 3 ,
James Henry Bearly , . .
0.229 i -
The Chase:Manhattan Bank ; . o , .

6.8608
Odella N. Clark
1.1664
Bank of the S. W. NA :
Ind. Exec. of the Estate of , , b v
Hubert E. Clift, Dec'd. , - B - ;
1.1360 ‘ : o |
Bank of the S.W. NA Trustee _ o
for Jeznnette C. Clift .
1.1360
Elizabeth Bearly Dudley
0.229
vulie Ann Erickson
0.1736 ,
Marion McNair Heard \ o "
0.1736
San Angelo Natl. Bank
Indep. Exec. U/W of the
Est. of Lorraine Leftwich
1.1360

L1-8

69/1/1




e e I e o e :fx:._.f.iﬁ.pi

LEASE NO. &

TRACT | | NUMBER ~ EXPIRATION BASIC -~ OVERRIDING ROYALTY - WORKING INTEREST
NUMBER DESCRIPTION OF ACRES DATE ROYALTY LESSEE OF RECORD OWNER AND AMOUNT OWNER AND AMOUNT

rEE LANDS :
18 {Contd} , ; San Angelo Natl. Bk.
: Successor Tr of the
Ralph W. Leftwich Trust
1.1360
Josephine W. Lundy
10..0000
Margaret Bearly Marlow
0.2296
Midwest 0il1 Corp. ,
33.3334 , o ‘
Ritts Royalty Co.
7.2224
Sabine Royalty Corp.
3.9392
Robert €. Sharp
7.2224 ,
Elinor Shaughnessy
0.1736
0. W. Skirvin
- 2.0832
Marion Taylor Underwood
‘Estate
1.5625

8l-9

Total 17 Fee Tracts - 920 Acres or 88.5% of Unit Area
Grand Total 18 Tracts - 1,040 Acres - 100% of Unit Area

69/L/1




Tract
Number

10.
1.
12.
13.
14.
15,
16.
17.

18.

EXHIBIT C
T0
UNIT AGREEMENT
LANGLIE-MATTIX QUEEN UNIY
LEA COUNTY, -NEW MEXICO

Description of Tract

W/2 SW/4 Section 14 and SE/4 NW/4
Section 15, T-25-S§, R-37-E

NW/4 SW/4 Section 11, T-25-S,
R-37-E

SW/4 SW/4 Section 11, T-25-S,
R-37-E

S/2 SE/4 Section 10, T-25-S,
R-37-E

SE/4 SW/4 Section 10, T-25-S,
R-37-E

SW/4 SW/4 Section 10, T-25-S,
R-37-E

NE/4 NW/4 Section 15, T-25-S,
R-37-E

W/2 NE/4 Section 15, T-25-S,
R-37-E

E/2 NE/4 Section 15, T-25-S,
R-37-E

NW/4 NW/4 Section 14, T-25-S,
R-37-E

SW/4 NW/4 Section 14, T-25-S,
R-37-E

E/2 SE/4 Section 15, T-25-S,

" R-37-E

W/2 SE/4 Section 15, T-25-S,

--R-37-E -

NW/4 NE/4 Section 22, T-25-S,
R-37-E

NE/4 NE/4 Section 22, T-25-S,
R-37-E '

“ W/2 NW/8 Section 23, T-25-S,

R-37-E

SE/4 NE/4 Section 22, T-25-S,
R-37-E ' )

SW/4 NE/4 Section 22, T-25-S,
R-37-E-

TOTAL

Tract Participation, Percentage

Phase 1~ Phase 11
6.4292 4.1166
12.8019 3.4412
0.8407 3.9553
11.3810 11,2957
1.2619 5.3144
0.0000 1.7797
1.0816 3.3961
13.7862 10.2706
15.6033 7.6201
3.1518 3.5067
4.5395 3.8328
0.2800 5.3377
0:0727. 9.5800
10.5888 9.0236
4.123  4.3897
6.0446 3.2096
0.9087 4.7733
7.0947 5.1569
100.0000

100.0000 -

6/25/69




“BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMF;SSION
' OF THE- STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION

OF MOBIL OI1. CORPORATION FOR

AUTHORITY TO INSTITUTE A WATERFLOOD : -
PROJECT IN THE LANGLIE-MAITIX POOL, _ LP 2/(9 P
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO Case No. '

APPLICATIO N"‘

Applicant, Mobll 0i! Corporation, whose address is Pdst Office Box

633, Midland, Texas 79701, hereby requests the Commission to authorize the

institution of a waterflood project by the injection of water into‘the

Queen Sand in the Langlie-Mattix Pooi, Lea County, New Mexico, and in

support of its request states:

1. Injection will be into the Queen Sand through 17 wells
: cated in Sections 10, 11, 14, 15, 22 and 23, Township

v South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico.

2; Four of the seventeen (17) wells will be located at

unorthodox locations,

Applicant further seeks an administrative procedure whereby said
project could be expanded to include additional lands and injection wells
in the area of the said project as may be necessary in order to complete
an efficient injection pattern; that said administrative procedure should
provide for administrative approval for conversion to water injection in
‘exception to the well respoﬁse requirements of Rule 701 E-5 of the Commission
Rules and Regulations,

WHEREFORE , applicanﬁ requests that this matter be sét for hearing as
provided by law and that following hearing the Commission issue its order
graﬁting authoerity to ingtitute s;id waterflood project.

Respectfully submitted,

MOBIL OIL CORPORATION

. apv

Ira B, Stitt

Division Operations Engineer
Midland Division-

Mobil 0il Corporation




: IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION

o OF MOBIL OIL CORPORATION FOR
APPROVAL OF THE LANGLIE-MATTIX QUEEN
UNIT AGREEMENT IN THE LANGLIE-MATTIX
POOL, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

5.0 )
L{ a2

Case No., _o

APPLICATTION

as follows:

Section 10:
Sectioﬁ 11:
Section 14:
Section 15:
Section 22:

Section 23:

order approving said Unit Agréement.

Applicant, Mobil 0il Corpoiation, whose address 1s Post Office Box
633, Midland, Texas 79701, hereby requests Commission approval of the
Langlie-Mattix Queen Unit Agreement in the Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico, and in supoort of its request states:
The proposed langlie-Mattix Queen ﬁnit is comprised of

1120 acres, more or less, of Federal and Fee lands described

Lea County, New Mexico

Township 25 South, Range 37 East, NMPM

s$/2 8/2

W/2 sw/4

w2 w2

E/2 & B2 NW/4
NE/4

w/2 Nw/4

WHEREFORE, applicant requests that this matter be set for hearing

as provided by law and that following hearing the Commission issue its

vRespectfully submitted,

MOBIL OIL CORPORATION

Ira B. Stitt.

- Division Operations Engineer
Midland Division
Mobil 0il Corporation




Mobil Oil Corporation o .

o MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701
D ‘

—ia

Auguse 7, 1969

4

o /
. New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission ]
P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
Att: Mr. A, L. Porter

APPLICATIONS OF MOBIL OIL
—_ 7 CORPORATION FOR A UNIT AGREEMENT
AND WATERFLOOD PROJECT - LANGLIE-
MATTIX QUEEN UNIT, LANGLIE-MATTIX
POOL, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Dear Mr, Porter:

Enclosed herewith please find above-referenced applications which we would
appreciate your filing and docketing for the August 27, 1969 Examiner's
Hearing, C .

SR R AT 1 e TS B+ bR g art o aee

This matter was discussed by Messrs. George Hatch and C. R, Kreuz by telephone
on August 7, 1969.

Very truly yours,

9, B ok

Ira B. Stitt
Division Operations Engineer

T TS A S RSP VR TR

NALE AR 15O M A

CRKreuz/bje
Enclosures




J. R.MODRALL Law OFFICES OF

JAMES E. SPERLING } : . ‘o . COT e - 1. IS JOPN F.BIMME (IRE6-1054)
OSERN £ ROEML MODRATLL, SEYMOUR, SrERrLING, Rovnn & Hauris e 1 g amoUn
GEOROGE T HARRIS, JR ’ ' PLUBLIC SERVICE BUILDING (9071065
DANIEL A BiS% )
. N ()X 115

LELANDO 8 SEDBERRY, Ui § O‘ P[OX 2188 TELEDHONE 243 -A51)
ALLEN C. OEWEY, JR . e
FRANK b ALLEN, SR ALRUQUERGUE, NEw MEXICO gr7ion ARES CODE 60O

JAMES P. SAUNDERS, JR.
JAMES A PARRKER

, D December 12, 1969

JOrN R.COONEY
KEHNEYH L.HARRIGAN
PETER o ADANG

CALE W EX

REYER 0 BROULLIRE, DL
CAMEROMN R. GRAHAM

PR

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary-Director

New Mexico 0il1 Conservation Commission
P. O. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Carc~ No./420) -~ Application of Mobil
0Oil Corxp ion

Dear Pete:

Enclosed is application of Mobil for hearing on the
drilling of an injection well within the approved

waterflood unit area. We are asking that this case
be reopened under the retained jurisdiction of the

Commission for the purpose of considering the grant-
ing of pemmission to drill the well. I assume that
the filing of the application will be in time to be
placed on the docket for the January 7, 1970, hear-

ing.
- Very truly yours,
o <
s ' :
M“? L .’
Speriing
JES:jv

Enclosures (3)

cc: Mr. Ira B. Stitt, w/encl.
Mobil 0il Corporation




BEFOIE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF HEW MEXICO

Il THE MATTER OF THi APPLICATION

OF MOBIIL OIl CORPORATION FOR A

WATERFLOOD PROJECT AND UNORTHODOX

INJECTION WELL LOCATIONS, LEA

COUNTY, WhkW MEXICO. Case No. 4202

APPLICAITION

Mobil 0il Corporation hereby requests that this matter be
rquaened for the purpose of considering the drilling of an
injéction well at a location 660 feet from the north line
and 1220 feet from the west line (proposed Unit Injection
Well No. 14) of Section 14, Township 25 South, Range 37 East,
NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, and in support of said applica-
tion states:

1. This mattexr was heard on August 27, 1969, before
Examiner Elvis A. Utz, and Commission Order No. R-3823 was
issued on September 4, 1969. The Order authorized Mobil to
institute a waterflood project in the Langlie-Mattix-Queen
Unit Area in the Langlie-Mattix Poo; by injection of water
into the Queen sand formation at certain designated orthodox
Order denied applicant's request to drill an injec'tion well
at the location hereinabove specified, which denial was based
upon a finding f:o the effect that the injection of:water at
that location may cause waste and may violate the correlative
rights of the offset operator to the east of the propésed lo-
cation. The Order proviaed fox retention of jurisdiétionof
~the cause for the entry of such further Orders as the Commission

may deem necessary. This application seeks to invoke the re-

tained jurisdiction of the Commission and as grounds therefor

J

states:




A, 'The offset operator to the east of the proposed
Anjection well location is Atlantic Richfield Company (Arco),
operator of the Stuart “A" Well No. 1 in the NE/4 of the NW/4
of Section 14. At the hearing in Case No. 4204 held on
August 27,1969, testimony was given to the effect that
negotiations were in progress between Mobil and Axco which
might fesult either in the acquisition of the Stuart "A" No.

1l Well by Mobil, or the inclusion of the acreage dedicated
to the well in the unit area and with Arco fo participate in

%  production on an assigned participation factor basis. Nego-
tiations have not been successful,

B, The injection of water at a location in the

vicinity of the proposed Unit Well No. 14 is essential to

the success of the waterflood project. Failure to inject
water in this area will result in the loss of otherwise
recoverable 0il approximating 200,000 barrels. Failure to
permit recovery of thisvoil results in substantial impairment
of the correlative rights of the rovalty and working interast
owners within the unit area. Unless an injection well is
present in the approximate location of Unit Well No. 14 to
provide a barrier;'the injectioﬁ of water in presently author-
ized injection wells in the unit area will result in movement
of oil into the gas cap area of the reservdir where it will be
lost and incapable of recovery by anyone by any method. In-
jection of water is présently in progress pursuant to the
Commission's Order, and delay in injection at a location in
the vicinity of Unit Well No. 14 will result in movement of
0il with the result described above within the unit area itself.

C. Mdbil is prepared to show that the drilling of a |
well for”injéétion pufposes at the Unit Well No. 14 location
will not impair the correlative rigﬁts of Arco and that Arco

is now and will be afforded an opporfunity to recover such




watertlood oil as may wderlie its lease boundaries. Hobil
is further prepared Lo show thal adequate wrotection of the
rignts of Arco has been offered through the alternatives of
juining in unit participation or the sale of the Arco well
at a figure commensurate with its value, including its con-
tripution to total recovery from the unit arca. 'The Arco
weil has produced no oil and no gas since 1963, and has pro-
duced no o0il since 1959, during which year tétal 0il produc-
tion was 116 barrels and gas production was 37,720 mcf. Gas
production for 1963, the last year of any reported production,
was a total of 1,235 mcf, with no oil. The well was completed
in 1938.

WHEREFORE, Mobil reguests that this case be reopened,
set for hearing and that it be authorized to drill an injec-
tion well at the location proposed for Unit Well No. 14, and
for.this purpose  invokes the retained jurisdiction of the
Commission.

Réspectfully subnitted,

MOBIL OIL CORPORATION

BY: MODRALL, SEYMOUR, SPERLI ROEHL & HARRIS

’

P! O. Box 2168
Albuquerque, New Mexico 87103




Mobil Oil Corporation

* New Mexico 011 Conservation Commission
P. 0, Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Att: Mr, A, L, FPorter

Dear Mr. Potrter:

P.O. BOX 633
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

November 21, 1969 /’%

o2t SR
APPLICATION OF MOBIL OIL CORPORATION

FOR A WATERFLOOD PROJECT EXPANSION
LANGLIE-MATTIX QUEEN UNIT

LANGLIE-MATTIX POOL

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Enclosed herewith please find above-referenced application which we would

appreciate your filing and docketing for the December 17,

Hearing.

1969 Examiner's

By.copy of this letter and attachments we are informing Atlantic Richfield

Company of this application.

DOCKET MANED

CRKreuz/bje
Enclosure

cc: -Atlantic Richfield Company
P, 0. Box 1610
Midland, Texas

79701

Very truly yours,

95

Ira B, Stitt

t 2 E: J;ivision Operations Engineer




BEFORE THE Oil. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION

~OF MOBIL 0IL CORPORATION FOR

AUTHORITY TO EXPAND THF WATERFLOOD

PROJECT IN ITS LANGLIE~MATTIX QUEEN

UNIT IN THE LANGLIE-MATTIX POOL,

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO BY THE

DRILLING OF AND INJECTION INTO ITS

LANGLIE-MATTIX QUEEN UNIT WELL NO. 14 Case No,

APPLICATION

Applicant, Mobil 0il Corporation, whose address is Post Office Box 633,
Midland, Texas 79701, hereby requests the Commission to authorize the expansion
of the waterflood project on its Launglie-Mattix Queen Unit by the drilling of
its Langlie-Mattix Queen Unit Well No. 14 and by injecting water into the Queen

Sand through said Well No. 14 and in support of its request states:

1. The proposed location of Well No. 14 is 660' FNL and 1220' FWL
of Section 14 (Unit D), T-25-S, R-37-E, NMPM, Lea County, New
Mexico. |

2., Attached hereto and made a part hereof is:

A. A plat showing all wells within a two miie radius of
Wéll No. 14

B. A plat of the Langlie-Mattix Queen Unit

C. A diagrammatic sketch of Well No. 14

3. Authority to institute a waterflood project in the lLanglie-
Mattix Queen Unit was granted by Commission Order No. R-3823
issued Septembef 4, 1969, |

4, The granting of this Application will result in the prevention

of waste and will protect correlative rights in the project area. i
WHEREFORE, applicant requests that this matter be set for hearing as provided

by law and that followiﬁg~heariﬁg the Commission issue . its order approving said

A 0 i it

expansion,
Respectfully submitted, ‘ B T

MOBIL OIL CORPORATION

‘By: : Léé;;;?‘ ZZE, Xi? 5%;2; ; ‘ , o %;

- Ira B. Stitt
Division Operations Engineer
Midland Division

. Mobil 0il Corporation
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?) : BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATYON COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
_ COMMISSION OF NEW, MEXICO FOR

| G\\/ T W CASE No. __4202
W | / "‘ G}I Order No. R- 3f;’\7f

&
APPLICATION OF MOBIIL, OIL CORPORATION
FOR A WATERFLOOD PROJEcCT/ __ LEA ~ county,
NEW MEXICO. AND UNORTHODOX INJECTION WELL LOCATIONS,

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on _Auqust 27, 1969 ,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz .

NOW, on this day of 1 v , 1969 , the Commission, a
guorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

watter thereof. P

(2) That the applicant, Mobil Oil Corporation ,

seeks permission to institute a waterflood project in the

Langlie-Mattix Queen ynit Area, Langlie-Mattix Pool, by

the injection of water into the __ Queen sand - formation
: af orthodox and unorthodox locations ;
through __ 17 injection wells/in Sectiong 10, 11, 14, 15, 22, and

Township_ _ 25 Moctdx  South, Range_ 37 RMost, East, NMPM,

Lea County, New Mexico.

(3) That the applicant further seeks the establishment of

an administrative procedure whereby the Secretafy—Director of

the Commission may authorize

additional lmmés—ands injection wells. at orthodox and unorthodox
ae e zq 1800 ol £ 't 2 {

locationq’as may be necessary to completg an efficient injection

i I3

pattern without the necessity of showing well response.

' (SEE UNDER)

e vs A B a4 a0 2 e B iyt i“dﬁ‘: o
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: “ - ( g ‘itﬁ"t;&";‘:‘-r )"A’.k b’

2

(ﬁdtﬁ& That, the subject application should be approved and

the project should be governed by the provisions of Rules 701,

702, and 703 of the Commission Rules and Regulations; provided. howsver,

AICALDINM LA A e -

that the showing

of " . X Co e . Y .
Of well response as required Ly Rule 701 E-5% ghall ncot he neces-

O3

tﬁd? said injection wells ave dfilled no cloger than ,332; HEE
t; the outer boundary of the Langlie Mattix Guesn Ul S
! \ry : | .

oser than _ Jo feet to any quarter-quarter scction or sub-

»ary before obtaining administrative approval for tle cwni;vnio

€ 3444 I T . A N N . . . 7 > ;
additional wells to wate r ornjectior PL AP /‘?/"ri-'[?flﬁrhgé.“_dﬁ. . /‘},,4,.2;"1 ,;Z‘g,g 447
( o

7

) \
ct
LOox

division inner boundary,pit Area, Langlie-Mattix rous,

by the injection of water into the

Queen sand formation
at orthodox and unorthodox lccations

through the following-described wells/in Township_ __ 25

Memskix, South, Range_ 37 Wexky East, NMPM, Lea

County,

New Mexico:
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are drilled no closer than _FFQ feet to/fthe duter boundary of

the Langlie Mattix Queen Unit nor closer than /9 feet to

any quarter-éuarter section or subdivision inner boundary, and
érovided furthér, that the application therefor has been7filed o
in accordanéé with Ruiej?Ol B of the Commission Rules and
Regulatiﬁns, ath§fovi6ed further,.that a copy of the application’

has been sent to all offset opgrators{ if any there be; and no
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January 30, 1970

ok

BEFORE THE OI11. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE S'TATE OF NEW MEX%?C

e ‘/.’”7

VN s
IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING SN
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION /.

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: /;);////
| - CASE No. _4202

| (:::>l;}‘“"”‘  Order No. R-3823-A
r/43 f%;zggﬂﬁ;\ S
IN OF\CASE 4202 BEING~ LT .

-REORENBD AT THE REQUEST OF THE /
APPLICANT, MOBIL OIL CORPORATION.

4
e

/

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on Janudry 7  , 19470,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S.Nutter

NOW, on this __day of __February , 19870, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises, '

FINDS:

(1) That dQue public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That Order No. R—3823, issued September 4, 1969, autho-

rized the applicant, Mobil Oil Corporation, to institute a water-

flood/project in the Langlie:ﬁattix Queen Unit Area, Lang¥ie—Mattix
Pool, by the injection of water into tﬁe Queen sand formation
through»16 wells at orthodox and unortﬁédox locations in Tqynship
‘25 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico.

(3) ‘That said order denied the applicant authority to inject

‘ .

M“f'water through <« proposed injection Well Nerwded to be drilled at
an unorthodox location 660, feet from the North line and 1220 feet

-from the West line of Section 14 of said Township and Range

upon finding that injectioh through said well‘may'cause waste and-may




CASE No. 4202
‘Order»No.,R~3823~A

i
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. |
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-violate the correlative rights of the offset operator to the east
“of the proposed location.

(4) That Case 4202 was reopenad at the request of Mobil 0Oil

_Corporation to reconsider its request to inject water through said
—-We-i:-}:'-ﬁo—“-}:ﬁ /Jn,p;aJ "”J"‘/"'” s3/l .

: (5) That in order for the applicant to establish an efficient
finjection pattern and avoid driving an excessive amount of oil from
gunder its property, there is a need for an injection well near the
!

%eastern edge of said Unit D.

f (6) That an injection well located 870 feet from the North
line and 1270 feet from»the West‘iine»Of said Section 14 will
allow the applicant to complete an injeétion pattern essehtially
as efficient as the proposed location.

(7) That an injection well located 870 feet from the North
line and 1270 feet from the West line of s&id Section 14 will be-
“boamisede 2 distance of 660 feet frﬁm the Atlantic Richfield
(Sinciair) Stuart A Well No. 1 located 330 feet from the North
line and 1650 feet from the West'line of said Section 14.

, P

(8) That thepoperator to the east of the proposed lpcation,
Atlantic Richfield Company, stated that said operator would not
be opposed to an injection well located in said Unit D as long

i o
as it were no nearer than 660 feet to said Atlantic Richfield

.iwell.

(9) Tﬁat in order to afford the applicaqt an opportunitg
to producetits just and equitable share of the oil(ih the subject
pool and to otherwise prévent waste and protect correlative rights]
thé»apblicant should be permitted to drill its proposed injectién
Well No. 14 at a location 870 feet from the North line and-1270

feet from the West line of said Section 14 in lieu of the propdsed

loca‘tion/OGO “cc‘! frm He dggﬂ, l.’.., ad fzza'&‘{
|Byone He West linwe K said Section 14 - ,




e U
;CASE No. 4202
%Order No. R~3823-A

.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

{
1t
g.
1

z (1) That the applicant, Mobil 0il Corporation, is hereby
gauthoriéed to drill its Langlie Mattix Queén Injit Area ‘Well No.
§l4 as an additional injection well in its Langlie Mattix Unit
%Waterflood Project for the injection of water into the Queen,. ..
formation at an unorthodox location 870 feet from the North line
'and 1270 feet from the West line of Section 14, Township 25 South,
!Range 37 East, NMPM, langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated. ‘




" FOR WATERFLOOD PROJECT & UNORTI~ .
ODOX INJECTION WELL LOCATIONS.




